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CHAIR WHITE: . . (gavel). . The meeting of the Budget and Finance Committee for April 24 th will
come to order. I'd like to welcome this morning, Council Chair, Gladys Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Good morning, Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Good morning. And Member Stacy Crivello.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Good morning, Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Elle Cochran.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Aloha, Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: And Don Couch.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Aloha, and good morning, Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Good morning.
ITEM BF-1:

PROPOSED FISCAL YEAR 2014 BUDGET FOR THE COUNTY OF
MAUI (CC 13-100 and CC 13-124)
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CHAIR WHITE: Before we move into public testimony because we've got quite a number of testifiers
this morning and also a lot of review time with the departments after testimony, the Chair would
entertain a motion to modify the time limits for testimony pursuant to Rule 17 B 2 of the Rules
of the Council by allowing each testifier to speak for two minutes with one minute to conclude.
So that basically would change it from three minutes with one to conclude to two minutes with
one to conclude.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: So move.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Second.
CHAIR WHITE: It's been moved by Ms. Baisa, seconded by Mr. Couch to change the length of
testimony from a total of four minutes to a total of three minutes. Any discussion?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Mr. Chair?
CHAIR WHITE: Yes?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Just a real quick explanation again, why?
CHAIR WHITE: Because we have a large number of testifiers this morning, and because of the
elevator-COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Ah, yes.
CHAIR WHITE: --delaying people coming up, I'm assuming that we'll still have a significant number
more.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay.
CHAIR WHITE: And we also have a number on--in the District Offices.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay.
CHAIR WHITE: So the combined total is likely to give us less time than we need this afternoon for
reviewing the departments" requests.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Well, to channel Mr. Victorino that was for the public to know. Thank
you.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you. I'm sure he'll.. .he will appreciate you taking his spot today. Okay,
with.. .any other discussion, Members? All those in favor of the motion, please say, "aye".
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
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CHAIR WHITE: All those opposed say, "no . We have a vote of five Members...five "ayes" and no
noes" with Members Carroll, Hokama, Guzman, and Victorino excused.
-

-

VOTE:

AYES: Chair White and Councilmembers Balsa, Cochran, Couch, and Crivello.
NOES: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.: Vice-Chair Hokama and Councilmembers Carroll, Guzman, and
Victorino.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: APPROVE.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay, Members, this morning we have in addition to you all, we have our trusty
support Staff, Camille Sakamoto, our Secretary, and the other end in the front is Scott
Kaneshina, our Legislative Analyst, and the other Legislative Analysts are Michele Yoshimura
and Josiah Nishita, and on this side we have Sandy Baz, the Director of the Budget Department
and our trusty Corp. Counsel, Jeff Ueoka.
UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: Trusty?
CHAIR WHITE: There are times when he's trusty. Okay, without objection, the Chair would like to
open public testimony?
COUNCIL MEMBERS: No objections.
CHAIR WHITE: And for those of you who are testifying, if you feel like you've given us all the
information you really needed to give us, please feel free to cut it short. And we made that
request the other night at Lihikai Elementary where we had a 105 people signed up, and a couple
of people decided that they would consolidate their presentations by--these were groups that five
or six people that were gonna testify and they dropped it down to two or three or whatever, but it
helped quite a bit. We handled a total of, I believe 85...86 people in the same time it took us 58
to do on, on an earlier meeting on Molokai. So, we have lots to do, but we also wanna hear
from you, and especially those of you who we haven't heard from yet. So with that, Members,
we'll proceed, and our first testifier this morning is Art Vento. And I will call out the following
testifier and I would appreciate it if you would. ..if you're on this side of the room, move over to
where you're close to the testifying spot. So the next testifier after Mr. Vento will be
Jane Lovell. Mr. Vento, please proceed?
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. . .BEGIN PUBLIC TESTIMONY. . .
MR. VENTO: Thank you, Council Chair. Good morning, Council Chair and Members of the Council.
My name's Arthur Vento. I'm the President and CEO of the Maui Arts and Cultural Center, and
I am challenged. I will take a, take your comments as a challenge to keep it brief. I won't be
wala'au Vento up here for too long. You all know that the Maui Arts and Cultural Center is an
integral part of our community, and for hopefully today, I'm just merely just preaching to the
crowd, preaching to the choir, but if you, if you need the words to sing with us, I'd just like to
throw out a couple facts and figures that, that can help you, that can help you understand the
grasp and the depth of the Arts and Cultural Center. Just the last year alone, 177,000 people
came through the front doors. Fifty-five thousand people participated in our Artists in the
Community Programs. Eighty-nine percent of all the money spent at the Arts and Cultural
Center stayed right on Maui and that is...and when we calculated out what that meant to the
local economy, it's $6 to $8 million in revenue of what people are spending in the local economy
as a result to coming to the, to the Arts and Cultural Center. So you can see that the arts do mean
business. But in addition to that, there's incredible Arts Education Programs, 170...107 Can Do
Days happened at the Arts and Cultural Center for our Arts and Education Program that's
considered one of the models in the country as to how to integrate the arts into the, into learning
and 7,200 students came, came to that. I can give you facts and figures all day, but for the most
part the understanding is were an integral part of the community. We're a sense of place. A lot
of communities are defined by how they support their arts and cultural center, how they support
the things that support their soul. We can talk about the business aspects of it, we can talk about
the arts aspect of it or we can talk about the intrinsic value in the community, but at the end of
the day, the Arts and Cultural Center is here to stay with your support. It's a portion of your
support that helps us keep, keep the doors open. In any given year, only 60 percent of our budget
can be actually earned through ticket revenue and sales, 40 percent has to come from somewhere
else of which our request to the Council is exactly that, that portion. So thank you very much,
and I.. .we appreciate your support for the last 19 years. We made 19 years this year and we look
forward to another, another 19 more. Aloha.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you. Members, any questions for the testifier? Okay, thank you, Mr. Vento.
Jane Lovell will be followed by Kathy Becklin.
MS. LOVELL: Good morning. Good morning, Committee Chair White, Council Chair Baisa and
Members of the Committee, it's my great pleasure to appear before you as a private, retired
citizen.
CHAIR WHITE: Are you comfortable enough testifying from that side instead of over here?
MS. LOVELL: I'm entirely comfortable in my private role. I am testifying this morning on behalf of
the Maui Historical Society, a 501(c)(3), nonprofit organization of which I have the honor to be
the president this year. We come before you with, with a decidedly late, but urgent request for
$10,000 in funding to help us with increased security at the Bailey House Museum. Those of
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you who are familiar with Bailey House, and I hope that's all of you, know that we have a canoe
hale that houses a very rare koa fishing canoe that is over a century old. It also houses one of
Duke Kahanamoku's surf boards and that canoe hale is open on one side and has at this time no
way to be secured at night or when the museum is closed. We've received an estimate for
$6,200 for a special metal door or gate that would come down and be out of the way during the
day, but would come down and could be secured at night. We've also received an estimate of
$2,600 for video surveillance cameras on the grounds and for $1.200 for upgrades to our security
system. All of these have been urgently suggested to us by the Maui Police Department which
recently had to investigate a break-in that we had in the storage area immediately adjacent to this
canoe. We operate on a very tight budget as most nonprofits do in Maui. We have many
fundraising events during the year which are supported by Uluwehi Guerrero for our November
concert.
MR. KANESHINA: Three minutes. Two minutes.
ALL: . . (laughter). .
MS. LOVELL: Thank you. You all know that Bailey House is very important not only as a source of
education in the Hawaiian culture and history to tourists, but also to our school system, to our
school kids. It provides a place for local families to search their genealogy and land records, and
basically our mission is your mission, and that is as part of the General Plan of Maui to preserve,
protect, and perpetuate the Hawaiian culture and its history, and therefore we ask for your
favorable consideration of this request. Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Ms. Lovell. Any questions of the testifier, Members? Thank you very
much. And Kathy Becklin will be followed by Peter Tierney.
MS. BECKLIN: Aloha, I'm Kathy Becklin, and I am representing a nonprofit organization,
Grow Some Good. We started back in 2008, and we were supported by OED at that time with
grants to build school gardens at Kihei Elementary and Lokelani Intermediate. For those two
years. that was our primary source of funding. We were a volunteer organization building this
program. In the last two years, we've been self-sustaining. We've created a program with our
local chefs as well as getting many local sponsors to support our school garden. Today, over
90 percent of the teachers at Kihei Elementary use the garden and are our biggest advocates.
We've worked.. .this year, we've worked with over 2,000 students across the County of Maui
and have over 100 teachers in six schools in the last year. Our first year where we've had our
Wailea chefs Grow Some Good Program we've raised over $25,000. Through our Project Plant
It where students actually grow seeds and then into little plants that then they sell or we ask for
donations from parents and community members, but we've distributed over 1,000 plants to the
community. So Grow Some Good isn't just about school gardens, it's about building our
community, it's about making kids less dependent on processed foods and learning to eat right.
Learning the nutrition. Today I'm here missing one of the best garden events of the year, it's
Harvest Party Day at Kihei Elementary. Our chefs are helping our kids make pizza and veggie
delights. The kids know where their food comes from--
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MR. KANESHINA: Two minutes.
MS. BECKLIN: --even pepperoni starts on a farm. But today, they'll learn that pizza with carrots is
pretty good too. Students love their green smoothies and generally like them a lot less sweet
than we expect—than you would expect. They delight in finding good bugs and bad bugs and
calculating how many seeds to nut in a square foot. Last year we changed our name to
Grow Some Good so that we could help expand beyond South Maui, and help other schools
establish their programs. We are constantly getting requests. I just got another one yesterday
from Doris Todd, from schools that want us to assist them in building school gardens, but we
can't fulfill all those requests on our measly volunteer staff...one staff and volunteers. So we
have planned and figured out a method that we can take this forward to much of Maui and that's
what we are asking for on a line item through OED. Support of the program is critical-MR. KANESHINA: Three minutes.
MS. BECKLIN: --to establish these core capabilities. Grow Some Good is not just about growing
school gardens. We are building our future farmers, chefs, parents, and business people of Maui.
Thank you very much.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Ms. Becklin. Any questions? Mr. Couch?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you. Mr. Chair. And thank you for coming, Ms. Becklin,
Becklin. You said, is this your first time coming or getting...asking for grant?
MS. BECKLIN: We had gotten a grant back in 2008 or 2009 through 2011. It was actually two grants.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: And from OED?
MS. BECKLIN: OED.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: As a separate line item or was it underneath agricultural?
MS. BECKLIN: I am not positive on that. I think it was under something.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: And the last...
MS. BECKLIN: 'Cause they were pretty small grants.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay. And the last question was, how much was it?
MS. BECKLIN: A total of 12.700 over those two and a half years.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Oh, over the two and a half years. So how much are you asking for?
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MS. BECKLIN: Now we're asking for 39,000.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thirty-nine thousand?
MS. BECKLIN: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay, for again?
MS. BECKLIN: So that we can expand our program and to support more schools across Maui.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay, thank you.
MS. BECKLIN: Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Ms. Becklin. Any other questions, Members? Seeing none, thank you
very much. Peter Tierney will be followed by Mahina Martin?
MR. TIERNEY: Good morning, Council. Good morning, Chairman. Good morning, Chairman Baisa.
I'm gonna make this really quick this morning because I know there are a lot of very deserving
and other people here that would like to testify too. I'm here with the Society for the Prevention
of Cruelty to Animals Maui. And instead of being here asking for additional funds, we are here
doing something a little bit different today. We're asking to have the County continue
Spay/Neuter Assistant Funding Programs at $75,000 from last year. The SPCA Maui is offering
to administer that program for no charge in Fiscal '14, meaning that all of the $75,000
appropriated for Spay/Neuter Assistance in the County of Maui will go directly to program
funding because we do this, we are a nonprofit, all volunteer agency. We have no salaries. We
can administer the $75,000 program making sure that every dollar the County gives to the
SNIP Program goes to spay/neuter surgeries. Eventually that will come us being able to come to
the County and stop asking for additional funds for animal control. If we can stop puppies and
kittens being born now, it will save of thousands and thousands of dollars in the future. So
again, right now the Spay/Neuter Assistance Program is administered by Maui Humane Society.
They currently take $42,000 of the 75,000 appropriated. If we did that, we would be able to
supply all of the 75,000 going directly to Maui's veterinarians providing Spay/Neuter Assistance
Programs leaving no money for administration. So I just wanted to make that point. I know
you've heard from a lot of us already. If you do have any questions about the Spay/Neuter
Assistance Program, I'd be happy to answer them now.
CHAIR WHITE: Members, any questions for the testifier? Seeing none, thank you very much,
Mr. Tierney.
MR. TIERNEY: Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: And Mahina Martin will be followed by us going to the Districts.
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MS. MAHINA MARTIN: Aloha, and good morning.
CHAIR WHITE: Good morning.
MS. MAHINA MARTIN: My name is Mahina Martin. I'm here today in support of the Maui
Historical Society's request for funding. I've used the Maui Historical Society for a number of
reasons and it's a key resource for information when researching. And as you know, it's a
source of learning and one of Maui's literally best kept secrets. As a place of gathering, you
know, Maui has come together through the Maui Historical Society because of our shared
interest. We have gone there, right here in Wailuku actually to find who are family members are,
what they've been doing over the centuries, and what are our community has done for a number
of decades as well. Through the Historical Society and their archives we're able to track and to
trace and to enjoy all of this history. We're also able to teach our kids, ourselves,- and
newcomers what our history as a community is. And so, their funding request is because the
Museum was recently burglarized and you'll see testimony that's been provided by myself and
others that the funding would help preserve the koa waa Honaunau, it's a rare, solid koa fishing
canoe that's about a 100 years old. So I ask for your support. The Society is well recognized
and respected, and responsible for its work. I'm also over the years have come before this body
for a number of decades for one thing or another, and most of it has always involved outrigger
canoes for some reason or another, and today and in this budget cycle, you'll see before you
requests for the Maui Nui Canoe Race, Hana Canoe Club, as well as Hawaiian Kamalii, as a
member of Hawaiian Canoe Club and staunch supporter of Hawaiian Kamalii, I also ask for your
support and for the remaining other events, Hana Canoe Club's race at Alau Island as well as
Maui Nui's-MR. KANESHINA: Two minutes.
MS. MAHINA MARTIN: --Liana
Canoe Race deserves funding for the work it does in our
community and our paddlers. So I thank you for your support. We'll keep it short, and any
questions? That's it.
CHAIR WHITE: Any questions, Members? Seeing none, thank you for your brevity.
MS. MAHINA MARTIN: Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: And we'll now go to the Hana District Office. Dawn, do you have testifiers?
MS. LONO: Yes, good morning, Chair. This is Dawn Lono in the Hana Office. Our first testifier is
Paula De Olivera Santos and she is testifying on behalf of Hana Arts.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you. Please proceed.
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MS. SANTOS: Good morning, Council Members. I come before you again to talk to you briefly in
Hana and I'm just here to remind you of Hana Arts and to make sure you don't forget about us.
And Hana Arts Program as you know we have a Creative Friday Youth Program which we
provide...(inaudible)... education, but giving intensive art, music, and theater education for the
youth here in Hana. We have about 140 kids registered. We have a Visiting Artist Program
coming up this summer that's new and it's all volunteer local artists are coming for two weeks to
educate the children, and to provide cultural events and all sorts of art education with the focus
of music and art. And as I said before, art is not just teaching kids how to draw, it's something
for the soul, it's food for soul and I'm just going to leave you with a quick metaphor that a friend
of mine told me and she's an artist herself and if you were giving a child that's starving and
homeless, food or art as the choice, apparently they'll choose food because that's the primary
need, but when it comes to getting through that hardship and getting through the starvation, art
really helps us get you through those hard times. So thanks again for listening to me and I'm
going to pass onto to the next one.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Paula. Next we will go.. .or any questions for Paula, Members? And for
the next testifier in Hana if you could get a little closer to the mic. It was coming through a little
bit broken up. We'll next go to Lanai Office, Denise?
MS. FERNANDEZ: Good morning, Chair, this is Denise Fernandez at the Lanai Office, and we have
no one waiting to testify.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay, if you... if someone does arrive, could you please e-mail Staff, otherwise we'll
come back to you at the, at the close of testimony.
MS. FERNANDEZ: Okay.
CHAIR WHITE: And we'll go to Ella on Molokai.
MS. ALCON: Good morning, Chair. I have one person here testifying and this is Debbie Kelly.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you. Please proceed.
MS. KELLY: Good morning, Chairman White and Council Members. My name is Debbie Kelly. I am
the Conservation Specialist of the Molokai-Lanai Soil and Water Conservation District. First of
all, I would like to thank the County of Maui for its long standing support to the Soil and Water
Conservation District Movement. I am here testifying for continued funding for the
Molokai-Lanai Soil and Water Conservation District that serves the islands of Molokai and
Lanai. We currently have a $15,000 County Grant for administrative and technical support and
we request that the same amount of funds be included in the Fiscal Year 2014 Budget. The
purpose of this request is to continue to obtain much needed support to carry out district
programs overseen by our volunteer board representing both islands. The Soil and Water
Conservation District are legally constituted, self-governing units under the Hawaii Soil and
Water Conservation Law, Chapter 180, Hawaii Revised Statutes. We are organized as
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volunteers of the State of Hawaii for the protection and conservation of soil and water resources
in the interest of the health, safety, and general welfare of people in this region. The Districts
have responsibility to deal with the...(inaudible)...as well as provide conservation plans that is
required for agricultural land users. The Districts work with cooperators to develop conservation
plans in an effort to minimize negative impacts of agriculture of our natural resources. We are a
non-regulatory group and our cooperators work with us voluntarily. To date, with the help of
County funding, we have generated over $3 million worth of partnership projects for the benefit
of this island and Statewide. The projects include the Molokai Agricultural Community
Program, the Manawainui, Waiahewahewa, and Moomomi Restoration Projects-MR. KANESHINA: Two minutes.
MS. KELLY: --the Molokai Watershed Restoration Action Strategy, the Molokai Southshore
Watershed Base Plan. The District played a major role in the development of the Molokai-Fire
Task Force. Assistance was provided to the East Molokai Watershed Partnership, the Molokai
Scrap Metal event, and the USGS Coral Reef Study. I also volunteered some time to serve a part
term on the Molokai Planning Commission and worked with students to prepare for the
Conservation Awareness Program. Several conservation projects with USDA and RCS has also
been implemented on Lanai to address their natural resource concerns. All of the programs
involving Districts are community-based. District directors are citizens from their respective
committees, communities and welcome community input toward identifying natural resource
problems. The District Program carries out its activities in partnership with County, State, and
Federal agencies.
MR. KANESHINA: Three minutes.
MS. KELLY: A volunteer board cannot adequately provide enough time to initiate, implement, and
support its program. I hereby request your approval to continue funding to provide support to
the Molokai-Lanai District to better serve the farmers, ranchers, land users, civic groups, schools,
and government agencies on State and Federal programs relating to water quality and
conservation of our natural resources. Thank you for the opportunity to testify.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you Debbie. Members, any questions for the testifier? Seeing none, thank you
very much, Debbie. And Ella, as we mentioned to Lanai, if you have an additional testifier
arrive, please e-mail Staff, and otherwise, we'll come back to you at the end to check.
MS. ALCON: Okay, thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you. And here in the Chambers, our next testifier is Moanalsic] Martin
followed by David Dahlberg.
MS. MANOA MARTIN: Aloha, my name is Manoa Kaiokulani Martin, and I am here testifying on
behalf of ME0 as well as the Maui Farm. I moved to the Maui Farm about a year and a half ago
with my four children and it provided us with a safe environment to learn sustainable living
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practices. While there, I enrolled in the MEO Core 4 Business Course because I have a dream to
start our own family farm to live a sustainable lifestyle. And I graduated from the program with
a completed business plan for my company, Farm It Up Maui and took it further to the
USDA Farm Service Agency and applied for the Farm Operating Loan and received the loan. So
I am now on my way as a farmer and young business owner here on Maui working hard to figure
out a way to live sustainably and help our people and our islands in that way. In addition, with
the Maui Farm. they have a transitions program. So after, you know, up to the two years you can
live there, and we are in transition and ME0 provides housing assistance for rentals for families
with children under the age of 18. And with that, I am able now to move forward in my
transition from the Maui Farm without the stresses of having to come up with these crazy
amounts of money that are out on the housing market right now. And in addition, another
program that MEO funds and has available is the Farming and Training Job Placement Program.
I'm enrolled in that and can further my education and skills in the farming field with getting my
CDL license and heavy equipment operating license so I can work better and have a more
sustainable farm with being able to operate my own equipment and have a bigger base of what I
am able to work with and do. These programs are crucial to the sustainability-MR. KANESHINA: Two minutes.
MS. MANOA MARTIN: --of our local families, and very much needed, and it has helped me with the
skills and courage to take the risks that I need to, to become a successful businesswoman and
farmer here in Maui Nui. So. we ask for your support, and mahalo.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Moana[sic]. Questions for the testifier? Thank you. David Dahlberg will
be followed by Stephanie Ohigashi. David Dahlberg? Okay, we'll put his name aside, and
Stephanie Ohigashi will be next followed by Dennis Burns. Stephanie Ohigashi? Oh, here you
are.
MS. OHIGASHI: Good morning, Budget Chair White, Council Chair Baisa, and esteemed Members of
the Maui County Council. Aloha.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aloha.
MS. OHIGASHI: Have to wear my glasses. Friday, I'll be 66-years-old, so I need these for my makas.
Of course, you know my name is Stephanie Ohigashi. and I'm the Chairperson of the Maui
County Sister Cities Foundation. I'm here this morning to testify on the Sister Cities Program.
There is a budget item under Grants and Disbursements for $20,000. I've submitted our mission
statement of our organization and a breakdown of the $8,000 that was appropriated during last
Fiscal Budget session. However, the spreadsheet that you're going to see is only a snapshot of
what the County of Maui does to promote its sister cities, and so I'd like to tell you what our
nonprofit does to further enhance our sister cities and what we're planning for in this upcoming
year. In 2012, we sent two delegations of high school seniors to the islands Miyakojima and to
the city of Fukuyama for home stay exchange program. We also hosted a really large delegation
of elected officials, senior citizens, business owners, tea ceremony teachers, windsurfers from
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Fukuyama City when they came to our County Fair last year. The Kaunoa Senior Center and the
Leisure Lunch Program provided two really wonderful days of experiences and the
Administration took care of the elected officials with an infrastructure tour. So there's lots going
on with this partnership between the County of Maui, OED, Administration, and our nonprofit.
We'd like to have a two-way relationship. Nobody wants a one-sided love affair, and so we like
to have and welcome our visitors with open arms and the money you give us provides leis and
transportation-MR. KANESHINA: Two minutes.
MS. °HIGASHI: --and protocol and you know, other little goodies, but then we also like to have our
Mauians experience.., experience in our sister cities, so in about two weeks 20 Mauians will be
going to Fukuyama City to celebrate the fifth anniversary of our relationship with them. They're
mostly hula dancers. They've raised money by selling candies, and lau laus, and chicken plates.
I think I've eaten like ten chicken plates already. But they really love representing Maui County
to our sister cities in Japan so we'll be leaving on May 15 th . This summer also we're gonna have
delegations coming from Miyakojima again. There'll be marathon runners from Hachijojima.
And a new program has started with the Maui County Fair and we're gonna have a co-drumming
event with Fukuyama City and Fukushima. So we've got lots to do. We can use the $20,000
and I ask for your continued support and ask that you identify the $20,000 for the Maui County
Sister Cities Foundation as a grant. We will be responsible to use it for a website updating and I
know that's something that we've put on the back burner, but we will do our best-MR. KANESHINA: Three minutes.
MS. OHIGASHI: --to fulfill the goals and missions of the Sister Cities Program. Mahalo.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Ms. Ohigashi. Members, questions for the testifier? Ms. Baisa?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Ms. Ohigashi, thank you-MS. OHIGASHI: You're welcome.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: --very much for your report and I really appreciate the information that
you submitted with it. You know it's very clear as to what you've done with the appropriation
and just having had a meeting in the Mayor's Office this morning getting ready for a large
delegation that's coming from China, I've become very aware of the cost associated with
protocol.
MS. OHIGASHI: Yes.
COIJNCILMEMBER BAISA: And so I want you to know I'm very much in support of the increase. In
fact, I think it's modest based on, you know, when you have 17 dignitaries coming from a
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foreign country and you have to buy each one a little lei and a calendar or whatever, it mounts up
a whole lot.
MS. OHIGASHI: Yeah, it does.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: So...
MS. OHIGASHI: And I think China is our new Japan. We're gonna be seeing a great increase coming
next year when Hawaiian Airlines has their direct flights. So, you know, we'll be back here next
year. I think I've taken my three minutes, but thank you so much.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Anyway, thank you very much.
MS. OHIGASHI: You're welcome. Mahalo.
CHAIR WHITE: Members, other questions? Seeing none, thank you very much.
MS. OHIGASHI: Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Our next testifier is Dennis Burns, and he'll be followed by Peter Liu, and following
Mr. Liu, we will go back to Hana.
MR. BURNS: Good morning. Thank you for your time. My name is Dennis Burns, Co-Founder of
Valley Isle Animal Rescue. Valley Isle is currently providing animal-related after-hour
emergency services on Maui with no compensation from the County. Valley Isle is an all
volunteer, 501(c)(3), animal welfare organization focused on providing emergency response to
injured animals and provide specialized support to Maui Police Officers responding to a variety
of animal-related incidents. Our team includes a certified humane investigator who has
extensive experience as a past animal control officer here on Maui. Several years ago,
Maui...the Maui Humane Society essentially discontinued structured after-hours emergency
services for animals on Maui. Additionally, in the Fiscal Year 2013, emergency response on
State holidays were also discontinued. Accidents do not follow calendars or clocks. Accidents
can happen and do happen in any time of the day or night regardless of human schedules.
Valley Isle recognizes this shortfall as an important service to animals, residents, and first
responders. thus we have made ourself available to serve on-call emergency responders. We
receive multiple calls per week and we commonly see injured dogs, cats. and other animals and
straying animals such as dogs and horses. One can imagine the frustration of bystanders and
officers when an injured animal is left to suffer or endanger the public with no support system to
render aid. Does one walk away, the animal's life drains away, stay or suffer with it or try to
intervene with no skills or equipment to keep everybody safe? Valley Isle has taken on this role
of animal emergency response to keep animals and people safe after hours. Even during the
middle of the night, lack of emergency services is just not okay. Because we have the training
and experience to conduct rescue response, we are compelled to serve the community at this
capacity. Please help us keep the community safe and consider--
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MR. KANESHINA: Two minutes.
MR. BURNS: --providing nominal compensation to Valley Isle for the use of gas, vehicles, and
supplies. We have also done calls like...we rescued an Akita down here at a baseball game for
the Police. It was a vicious dog call. We went and got the Akita, took it to MHS. We found a
dog that was missing from their family for six years and was able to return it them. On
New Year's Day alone, we had five emergency rescues. One of 'em we had to have the, the leg
amputated, and I think you'll all get pictures of that dog with the leg broken and we paid to have
that amputated. We work with Valley...with the Pitbull Rescue to do so also. You know, all we
wanna do is serve the community and help injured animals. You know, that dog you'll see a
picture of, and many other that we have rescued probably would not have made it through the
night without Valley Isle going and getting him. And you know, some of the animals that suffer
since we don't have the euthanasia drug yet, they have to suffer-MR. KANESHINA: Three minutes.
MR. BURNS: --till I can get 'em to a emergency vet the next day, and it's just... it's hard to watch and
it's really not humane. Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you. Any questions for the testifier?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Chair?
CHAIR WHITE: Ms. Cochran?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you, sir, for being here. And you're island wide? I'm from
West Maui.
MR. BURNS: Maui County. Maui County.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: You know, sometimes people think that's the other side of the
world.
MR. BURNS: No, you know, like we went to Hana-COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay, all right
MR. BURNS: --and, you know, went to Lahaina.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Great. Thank you.
MR. BURNS: Thank you.
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CHAIR WHITE: Any other questions, Members? Seeing none, thank you very much for what you do.
Next testifier is Dennis, I'm sorry, Peter Liu, then we'll go to Hana?
MR. LIU: Aloha kakou. My name is Peter Liu and I am a social media strategist, professional
photographer and digital media director for TEDxMaui. And I'm here to testify for MEDB, and
in particular, their Malcolm Center which has been extremely good for the community in, in
that...1 looked. I looked back at my records and the last time I was here testifying was in 2010,
and I was just starting out with my consulting practice then and the community was very small
and it's grown by leaps and bounds here, and it's partially because we were able to have that
space to help grow that community. We now have a social media users group that meets on the
last Wednesday of the month and that happens to be today, so we're actually meeting today.
And it actually has, has spawned another group called the Maui WordPress group which is
furthering the education process in the website technology that enables social media. The longterm effect of all this has been that a lot of the activities that happened on Maui, the Ag Fest, the
Hoolaulea Flower Festival that I was at last weekend, just about anything that happens on a
weekend on Maui doesn't happen without some social media involvement whether it's heavy
involvement because it's, it's planned ahead of time or people just kind of show up with their
cell phones and they now know what to do. And the overall effect is that whatever happens on
Maui is seen by a larger audience around the world and we're in the spotlight. So I ask for your
continued support of MEDB and the Malcolm Center and all the good that they do.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Mr. Liu. Questions for the testifier? Seeing none, thank you very much.
And we'll go to our next testifier in Hana.
MS. ALCON: The next testifier at the Hana Office is Tanya Helekahi from Hana Arts.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you.
MS. HELEKAHI: Aloha, good morning, Council members.
CHAIR WHITE: Good morning.
MS. HELEKAHI: Can you hear me?
CHAIR WHITE: Yes, you're coming through perfect.
MS. HELEKAHI: Okay. I have my mouth about an inch from it, so hopefully this will work. Okay, I
won't repeat everything Paula said about our Friday School Program aside from the fact that I
wanna mention that there are approximately 300 kids registered in Hana School, and I think it's
pretty awesome that a 140 of them are enrolled in our Friday School Program. I think that it's
really important that we continue to offer it for free, because out of those 300 Hana School kids
approximately 75 to 80 percent of them are on the food subsidy program. So, we have to keep
doing this for our kids out here, here, excuse me. I believe very strongly in what we do because
we're offering something special that no one else offers in East Maui. As you know, we're quite
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far from the Maui Arts and Cultural Center so we do our best to bring in a variety of different
events for people to partake in out here. We want to expose them to other cultures as well as we
offer the Hawaiian cultural component in all of our programs, you know, the kids in the Friday
School Program are learning Hawaiian music and dance, et cetera. We offer hula and feather lei
making and things like that. Whenever we can, we bring it into the art barn for the adults as well
in Hana. I wanted to thank you for your support. Our, our program is very well, well received
and really important out here and thanks aaain for all you're doing for the nonprofits in Hana to
continue to offer our vital services out here, and that includes recycling. Thank you very much.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Tanya. Hold on just a second. Members, any questions for the testifier?
Seeing none, thank you very much, Tanya. And we'll come back to Hana in five testifiers. Our
next testifier in the Chambers is Erik Blair and he'll be followed by Daryl Fujiwara?
MR. BLAIR: Aloha, and thank you for allowing me to speak today, and good morning to all the
Council and the Chair. This is my first time here in this building in testifying. I'm a little
nervous, so bear with me. I have so many people to talk about. And so many organizations that
have either directly or indirectly helped me and my family since I've been here on Maui, and so I
don't...two minutes is not gonna be enough, but I'm just gonna name a few and thank you for
continuing to support them, and hopefully when their, their item comes up in the line, you'll
make sure to recognize that they are helping the community. The first one is the Office of
Economic Development. They do a lot of different programs that I personally and professionally
have been involved in and volunteered for, and I hope you'll continue to support them as well as
the Maui Chamber. The Maui Chamber has also worked with the Office of Economic
Development for the Maui Friday Town Parties and I've been involved with them volunteering
my time, and they're really helping the local community, and I'm especially proud of the Kihei
Town Parties lately that have been doing really well. Also, the Maui Economic Development
Board has helped me, myself, my daughter, and the community to grow. Also, I was able to
work on my own now. Now I have my own consulting firm. So if it wasn't for a lot of the
programs that they do such what Peter was talking about earlier, the Maui Social Media Users
Group that meets in the Malcolm Center, if it wasn't for those connections, I wouldn't be able to
do what I do. And what I do is I help a lot of the people in the community to do the things that
I've learned through social media, through the WordPress groups, and all of that is due to Maui
Economic Development Board and the Malcolm Center. Also, my daughter, she's 13 now and
she's just recently came back from Washington, D. C., which was another program from the
MEDB that helped us a little bit to go there, and to... so she could get educated about our
government, and also Don Couch's Office assisted us as well. So thank you for that. The
Women in Technology Group was the one who actually directly helped my daughter to be able
to afford that trip.
MR. KANESHINA: Two minutes.
MR. BLAIR: And also the STEM Program. Obviously you know what these things are and they helped
directly, and my daughter's been involved the Excite Camp. We both have volunteered for both
of those organizations, and that's all I really have. Except that I hope that when those, those
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people come up, the Office of Economic Development, the Maui Chamber, the Maui Economic
Development Board with the Malcolm Center, STEM, and the Excite Camp, and the
Friday.. .Maui Fridays' Programs that you'll consider that it's helping not only me, my daughter,
and the community, put it's actually reaching out to the entire world and we're an example to a
lot of places. Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you. Mr. Blair. Members, Questions for the testifier? Seeing none, thank you
very much.
MR. BLAIR: Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Daryl Fujiwara will be followed by James Leary.
MR. FUJIWARA: Aloha, and good morning. My name is Daryl Fujiwara. Let it reflect that this is my
first time testifying here, and I'm sure it won't be the last. I wanted to first and foremost mahalo
the County Council and the County of Maui for your continued support. I have my hands in a lot
of different projects that couldn't happen without the County, and some of them include the
Prince Kuhio Day Celebrations in Lahaina, the Na Kamehameha Commemorative Pa'u Parade
and Hoolaulea. I'm also the State Commissioner appointed by the Governor for that, for
Kamehameha Day celebrations. I'm also the Maui Island Manager for Festivals of Aloha which
was formerly known as Aloha Festival, and I'm also a coordinator for the Maui Nui Canoe Race,
. hindsight and
and so I wanted to talk about that, and especially thank El Cochran for her...her
her foresight in supporting this, this great County event. And I say, County event because the
race it, it starts on Maui and it continues onto Molokai and onto Lanai and back to Maui. It's
three days, over a hundred miles of racing and we're garnering interest from across the world.
Right now, we, we have Canadian crews that come here annually now, and we have interests
from Oceania this year, and that's more, I guess,.. .1 guess more for so, Australia and Asia as
well. Japan has always had a little hand in it, and of course, all the islands as well. We have
representation from Honolulu and on Maui. And so, once again, I just wanted to come here and
thank you again for all your support and hopefully continued support as we know that it's, it's
difficult to have anything continue or be successful without great partnerships. So mahalo.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Mr. Fujiwara. Questions for the testifier? Seeing none, thank you. And
James Leary will be followed by Sarah McLane?
MR. LEARY: Good morning, Chair. Good morning, Council. My name is Dr. James Leary, and I'm
with the Cooperative Extension Service with University of Hawaii stationed on Maui. And I'd
like to extend my appreciation to the Office of Economic Development. Through their grants
program, I've been able to provide technical support and service in research and extension for
our ranchers on Maui, and specifically we've been focusing on developing better control
strategies for fireweed. Previously in our Prescription Program, I've been able to assist with
direct consultation over a hundred ranchers across the island, big and small. And we're now
phasing into a new era of fireweed management with the onset of the Biocontrol Release
Program. It's the Secusio Moth. I have, I have a personal agenda to work with the Department
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of Agriculture to facilitate local rearing facilities for available resources to our ranchers. We're
also working on a weather station network across the Kula belt where I liken this concept to
knowledge is power. Where we're monitoring local weather patterns in critical ranch areas and,
and trying to determine what makes grass grow, and guess what, water does. But with that
information, not only can we say water makes grass grow, we can tell you how much it grows.
And so our main purpose for sustainable management is through, again, generating information
and knowlede as directly available to the ranchers where they can actually quantify production
on their site and of course, a healthy pasture equals better beef and a better economy for Hawaii
or Maui in agriculture. So thank you very much for this opportunity. Again, my appreciation is
extended to Office of Economic Development for their support in our efforts. Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Dr. Leary. Members, questions? And before I take that, I apologize, I did
not recognize the presence of Mr. Guzman.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Good morning, Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Couch?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Chair. Thank you, Mr., Dr. Leary for being here.
Having been a person that's gone out in those pastures and actually sprayed fireweed for a long
time, thank you for bringing the biological weapon against that.
MR. LEARY: That would be actually go to Department of Agriculture, but yes-COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Right.
MR. LEARY: --we're working with them.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Are you working on other...we have a lot of other invasive species.
We have the fire ants and Miconia, and quite a few other invasive species that may or may not be
able to benefit from that kind of eradication. Are you working on that or is your focus just on the
grass and the fireweed?
MR. LEARY: No, that's a good question, and the answer is I work, as much as I work with the
ranchers, my other major partner in, in other invasive species management programs is Maui
Invasive Species Committee and some of our watershed partnerships. We're specifically
working on better control strategies for Miconia. So I wear a lot of hats.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: All right, thank you. Thank you very much.
MR. LEARY: I'm wearing this hat today.
CHAIR WHITE: Just a second, Doctor.

BUDGET AND FINANCE COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui

April 24, 2013

COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Dr. Leary?
MR. LEARY: Yes?
CHAIR WHITE: Ms. Cochran?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you. Thank you, Chair. And thank you, Dr. Leary for being
here and what you do. Every bit helps. How many of the 100 ranchers are actually in
West Maui that you're working with?
MR. LEARY: I have on our list of participants, three ranchers. Most of them are in the Kula belt
extending from Haiku to Ulupalakua.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Wait, West...sorry, I asked for West Maui?
MR. LEARY: West Maui, three. I've worked with three specific individuals.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay, and your focus is fireweed per se?
MR. LEARY: That is correct.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: 'Cause I know that every district is a different... you know, Miconia
is not there so we have other issues, guava, big thing. So are you working with Puu Kukui
Watershed?
Mr. LEARY: I have worked with them. That is correct.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay. Thank you, Doctor, for what you do. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you. I pull fireweed manually and I can't imagine any moth eating as fast as
that stuff grows, but I hope it's successful. Sarah McLane will be followed by Vincent Mina,
and following Mr. Mina, we'll go back to Hana.
MS. McLANE: Hello, good morning.
CHAIR WHITE: Good morning.
MS. McLANE: You'll have to forgive me. I don't know if you can see it, but these are my notes when
I was told it was two minutes. I... so forgive me if I jump around a little bit. I think I'm just
gonna kinda wing it. I am the Executive Director for the Maui Nui Marine Resource Council,
and we've been fortunate to receive funds from the Office of Economic Development for the
past couple years. And I think that the real success of our program has been our ability to
leverage those funds and the County funds that we have. Our main goal is actually to build
partnerships within the communities and with other agencies to actually empower our local
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communities to manage their own marine resources, and to mitigate the effects of sedimentation
and runoff into our coral reef ecosystems. A couple examples of how we've leveraged this
money in the past couple years. In particular we've used it as match to be able to bring in new
grants at a ratio of about three to one. It also allowed us to actually hire a staff for the first time.
I'm the first staff that our group has ever had, and because of having a full-time staff, you can
understand running a group of about 28 volunteers on a regular basis, you need people to kinda
herd the cats. you know. and get everybody in the right place. But also because of having the
stability, we've been able to bring in about 25 percent more funds in donations this year which
has been really huge for us. We're really gonna ask for your continued support in a lot of ways
over the next year. We just finished our big Coral Reef Recovery Plan that I believe all of you
guys got a copy of, and that is really gonna be our next biggest effort and a lot of our time will be
spent building partnerships with both County, State, Federal agencies, local communities, and
trying to take the burden off of the agencies. We've learned through our past successes that the
communities' ability to manage their own resources has a longer life and you can actually do a
lot more with that.
-

MR. NISHITA: Two minutes.
MS. McLANE: And so we're hoping that in our future projects we can actually sort of take the burden
off of these, the agencies funding and move towards empowering these, these local groups. I
guess that's it. That sounds good.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Ms. McLane. Members, questions? Mr. Couch followed by Ms. Baisa?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Chair. And thank you, Ms. McLane for being here.
What...you say you're getting through the OED, is that under the under the Environmental
Protection because I don't see your-MS. McLANE: I'm actually not sure.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: --how much are you getting?
MS. McLANE: Oh yes, Teena's saying, yes. And we received, last year we received 33,600, I believe.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay, thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Ms. Baisa?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Mr. Couch asked my question. No problem. Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay, thank you.
MS. McLANE: Thank you.
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CHAIR WHITE: Any other questions, Members? Seeing none, thank you, Ms. McLane. And the next
testifier will be Vincent Mina and then we'll go to Hana.
MR. MINA: Good morning, Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Good morning.
MR. MINA: Good morning, Council members. Aloha. My name is Vincent Mina. I am speaking on
behalf of two organizations this morning, Maui Aloha Aina and Hawaii Farmers Union United.
th
First of all, regarding Maui Aloha Aina, we just recently convened our 11 Body and Soil
Conference, April 11, 12, and 13 th and the Mayor, Mayor Arakawa came and presented this
proclamation of April 11 th being Body and Soil Day. And we left all packets, conference packets
at your offices from the conference. I know you folks were busy with Budget and couldn't
attend, but we wanted to show you exactly what it was that was covered. Basically, we bring in
world class presenters to articulate whole systems of regenerative agriculture and holistic health
and how they work in concert with one and other. So I wanna thank the County Council for their
continued support of our organization. Also, especially the Office of Economic Development
and Teena Rasmussen for working directly with us to make this conference happen this year.
And Tr-Isle RC&D, Stuart Funke-d'Egnuff, please say that three times if you can, he's been
really wonderful in assisting us to be able to get this out into the community. We would
appreciate having continued support from the County mainly due to driving a stake in the ground
that the County values this work. Figuratively, I'm been a one-arm paper hanger, now literally I
am one. You know, we... it was very interesting after suffering this injury, after I separated my
shoulder after the conference, I've been using no painkillers and using from friends getting
acupuncture treatments and that has basically sustained my abilities to start the healing process.
MR. NISHITA: Two minutes.
MR. MINA: So we really appreciate what whole systems do in its natural sense, and being here in a
service-based economy that we have, we really see the value and importance of supporting our
small farming producers to provide nutrient rich foods basically for our community. And we feel
that's gonna be the wave of the future having smaller farms, diversified farms that can regenerate
themselves using local inputs so we don't have to bring in inputs from the mainland that we can
recycle our nutrients. And we just had our meeting last night, had 130 people there, so any
meeting on Maui that draws over a 100 people is, is saying something. And so we appreciate the
community valuing these educational outreach that we do through both Maui Aloha Aina and the
Farmers Union. So if I can segue into the Farmer's Union for a minute, sir? Would that be
okay?
MR. NISHITA: Three minutes.
CHAIR WHITE: Was that two minutes?
UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: Three.
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CHAIR WHITE: Three.
MR. MINA: Take one minute just to, just to or...
CHAIR WHITE: If you can sum it up in one sentence?
MR. MINA: Sure. Absolutely. Well, United Farmers Union United is basically we just, we just visited
the Legislature on Monday as a board, as a State board, I'm the State president and thankfully
the Legislature is very supportive of what we wanna bring forward. As a matter of fact they
want--Representative Cindy Evans of Big Island who's the Chair of the Land and Water
Committee wants to have a Body and Soil Day throughout the State, and so we appreciate your
support and anything we can do...
CHAIR WHITE: That's a little more than one sentence, but I'll-MR. MINA: Oh yeah, well, that's an Italian one sentence.
CHAIR WHITE: ... (inaudible)... in case we have some questions for you.
MR. MINA: Lucky I didn't speak with my hands.
CHAIR WHITE: Ms. Baisa?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yes, thank you very much, Chair. And thank you, Vincent for being
here. And I have empathy for doing one arm, I had my turn, it's not fun. But anyway, I'm trying
to find this Hawaii Farmers Union United is. What is.. .is there a request in and how much is it?
MR. MINA: Yes, there's a line item request for $75,000.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Seventy-five, and you don't have any this year?
MR. MINA: No, we didn't, we didn't have any funding this year, no. This is a, this a request that was
brought to us by a Council member to submit. And so, we've submitted a request for a line item.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Okay, thank you very much.
MR. MINA: Thank you, dear.
CHAIR WHITE: Any other questions, Members? Seeing none, thank you, Mr. Mina.
MR. MINA: Thank you.
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CHAIR WHITE: And next we'll go to Hana. Dawn? ...(microphone malfunction)... I don't think
that's us.
MS. LONO: Okay. No. it was me. Sorry about that. Our next testifier is Judy Kinser speaking on
behalf of the East Maui Taro Festival.
CHAIR WHITE: Welcome. Judy.
MS. KINSER: Welcome, oh I mean, thank you. Good morning, Chair White and Council members.
My name is Judy Kinser. I am the treasurer of the board of the East Maui-CHAIR WHITE: I'm sorry, Judy, can you get a little closer to the microphone, please?
MS. KINSER: Good morning, Chair White. Can you hear me now?
CHAIR WHITE: Yeah, that's good.
MS. KINSER: Okay. Good morning, Council members. I am Judy Kinser, the treasurer of the Board
of Directors of the East Maui Taro Festival. We just had our 21 st annual event this past Saturday
and it was phenomenally successful. I want to thank the County of Maui, the Office of
Economic Development and especially our grants manager, Tina Silva. We receive a yearly
$15,000 grant from OED. For this event we spent approximately $8,000 for tent rentals and this
is always our largest expense. So I am asking you folks to consider purchasing the large tents
that we use every year and they could also then be made available to other groups in Hana
especially the nonprofits since we have quite a few events every year out here and everybody has
to rent tents. To conclude, I would like you to please consider that, that the $15,000 grant that
we receive and are very grateful for, you should think of it as an investment because it is a very
profitable one. It generates a lot of income for people here in Ham as well as greater Maui
County. We are a signature event according to the HTA. A signature event for Maui County.
And again, thank you very much for your support. Aloha.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Judy. Hold on for questions if there are any? Members, questions?
Seeing none, thank you, Judy.
MS. KINSER: Thank you folks. Aloha.
CHAIR WHITE: Dawn, is that your last testifier?
MS. LONO: Yes, that is the last testifier at this time.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay, so if anyone else comes in to testify, please e-mail Staff and we'll come back to
you.
MS. LONO: Will do.
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CHAIR WHITE: Otherwise, we'll come back probably at the end of testimony. Okay, thank you very
much. Our testifier in the Chambers is Lyn McNeff, and Lyn will be followed by
Cheryl Ambrozic.
MS. McNEFF: Good morning, Committee Chair Mike, Council Chair Baisa, and Committee members.
I'm I,yn McNeff. I'm the CEO of Maui Economic °Importunity. And I'm here to talk about the
Energy Audit Education Program through the Office of Economic Development. This program
will build on the experience that ME0 has with the Low Income Weatherization Program and
the experience that SLIM, Sustainable Living Institute of Maui has in auditing the Maui
Meadows for the smart grid. We've learned that in auditing sometimes it's the hot water heater
timers that are bad or it's the incandescent lights that are being used. So this audit, we would
perform 100 audits on low income families households and 15 on small businesses. This audit
would help them determine energy savings for their energy cost. Not everybody can afford
photovoltaic or a solar hot water. So this is an alternate for those families that cannot afford that.
It would also, it would be a certified audit and we'd would work with Hawaii energy also to
provide energy saving devices so that we can install 'ern. They would be installed in the homes
so that we're sure that they get in the home, the CFLs and the low-flow water heaters, low-flow
shower heads, so we're sure they get into the home and they're used. After the audit, the
education would go through the whole home and tell 'ern how else they could save energy.
Maybe not having the plasma TV or not having two refrigerators plugged in, one in the garage.
Various things like that. After that, six months later we would come back, and the reason we
come back six months later and see what their energy saving is, is by that time they developed
the habit...good habits of saving energy. So they know we're coming back and checking their
energy and we propose, we hope to save 22 percent of their energy which is approximately
50...on an average $50 a month. So it makes it cost effective and pay back in a little over three
years. If we do that-MR. KANESHINA: Two minutes.
MS. McNEFF: --more of the public would be able to have the audits, see that it's cost effective and we
would be able to have jobs for these people that do energy audits. Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Ms. McNeff. Member's any questions? Ms. Crivello?
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Thank you for being here.
MS. McNEFF: You're welcome.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Thank you, Chair. Will MEO...
MS. McNEFF: We would do the outreach and, and identify the low income families and go back and
assist with the... check the energy bill. SLIM would.. .they have the training, trained auditors
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and they would do that, and Hawaii Energy has the energy saving devices so it's really a threeway partnership along with OED.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: So the Hawaiian Energy Partnership does that involve training for
the families?
MS. McNEFF: The auditor would do the education as they ao through the home, yes.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: I see. And does it involve all of Maui County?
MS. McNEFF: I would hope so. We would have to see if we can get the auditors on Molokai and
Lanai, yes.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: So, this is a new request for 300,000?
MS. McNEFF: It is a new program, yes.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Members, other questions? Seeing none, thank you, Ms. McNeff.
MS. McNEFF: Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Our next testifier is Cheryl... Cheryl will be followed by Yuki Lei Sugimura.
MS. AMBROZIC: Aloha. Thank you for this opportunity. My name is Cheryl Ambrozic and I'm the
Executive Director of the Maui Flower Growers Association. And you know, you think about
flowers, everybody loves flowers, right? But people really love flowers, and they really love
flowers especially from Maui. And I've noticed a lot of conversation and a lot of drive to really
help the agricultural industry on Maui and throughout Hawaii, and I really want to help raise
awareness of the fact that flowers is definitely a growing business, no pun meant, but...and a
very profitable business. So I'm not a very good public speaker so I'm gonna read from my
notes so if you don't mind? Again, I'm Cheryl Ambrozic and I'm here today to ask the Council
to support agriculture on Maui by supporting Maui's floriculture industrial. Through supporting
the OED Budget from which MFGA receives grant funding. Maui Flower Growers Association
is a nonprofit whose mission is to promote Maui flowers, raise awareness of Maui flowers, and
brand Maui grown flowers. MFGA receives a small Ag Promotion Grant from the Office of
Economic Development to help support the nonprofit's administration organizational expenses.
As Executive Director my job is to raise awareness and demand for the Maui flowers within the
U.S. Mainland market as well as to formulate and implement marketing and promotional
programs to help grow this important ag industry and to help our 38 member farms. Over the
past four years I have successfully received over 150,000 in grant funding for these marketing
initiatives, targeting the U.S. Northwest, Rocky Mountains, Southwest and East Coast
demographics. These marketing efforts have proven that there is hot demand and interest in
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Maui flowers. As this demand continues to increase as my job continues, MFGA needs to focus
on increasing supply of these, of this-MR. KANESHINA: Two minutes.
MS. AMBROZIC: --commodity. So moving forward, the association and myself are focused on how to
eliminate the challenges of...that's facing the next generation of farmers who want to come in
and be profitable, farmers on Maui and this.. .and be involved with this growing industry. So I
appreciate this time, and hopefully you'll, you'll see this important agricultural commodity is
we're supporting. Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Ms. Ambrozic. Questions for the testifiers? Seeing none, thank you for
coming today. Yukie Lei Sugimura will be followed Cliff Rutherford?
MS. SUGIMURA: Good morning, everyone, Budget Chair Mike White, Council Chair Gladys Baisa,
Council Members, friends, aloha My name is Yukie Lei Sugimura, and I'm here to ask your
continued support for Maui Visitors Bureau. They bring in many visitors from around the world
to Maui County, and I see their hard work at action through the projects I do which gets
supported by the County of Maui, Office of Economic Development and the Hawaii Tourism
Authority. I'm here today to support.. .besides the Maui Visitors Bureau, the Friday Town
Parties of which I do Wailuku First Friday. Wailuku First Friday, we are in our fifth year of
operation and our free event is held monthly where we bring in great entertainment, have
sidewalk vendors, lot of great food, and we have a lot of fun at our event. The thing I wanna talk
about in that is I want to share with you some data which will make you realize how valuable
your funding support that you provide to these events bring to Maui. Through the Friday Town
Parties website hits that they see through last year January through December of 2012 with a
total of 600,000 hits on their website, 87 percent came from the United States which MVB does
market our United States well and bring them over...continent well, and bring them over to Maui
County. The remaining 13 percent of the hits came from around the world, very interesting. It
came from China, Taiwan, South Korea, Netherlands, Denmark, Brazil, Spain, Hong Kong, all
over the world, interested in what's happening in.. .with our, with our small towns. The next one
I would like to ask you to continue your support with is Festivals of Aloha which we honor in the
months of September through October on the islands of Maui, Lanai, Molokai, and Hana, we
honor our host culture and bring Hawaiian activities to the community and it is put on by the
community. On this, I just wanna also talk about the kind of successes-MR. KANESHINA: Two minutes.
MS. SUGIMURA: --you have helped bring with your funding support where 82 percent of the
participants are residents, 16 percent are mainland visitors, 2 percent are international visitors of
which if you take the Maui Visitors Bureau formula of the six-day average stay for $200 per day,
the economic impact of this is 3,400,000. Thank you very much for your continued support and
without you truly we would not be able to do this and make Maui no ka oi. Thank you.
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CHAIR WHITE: Thank you. Members, questions for the testifier? Seeing none, thank you very much.
Cliff Rutherford will be followed by Jay Penniman.
MR. RUTHERFORD: Aloha, Council members. Thank you for this opportunity. My name's Chris
Rutherford and I'm the Program Specialist for Ma Ka Hana Ka 'Ike. The County's continued
partnership with Ma Ka Hana Ka 'Ike is changing young lives in the community of Hana. As
former program coordinator for the UH Maui College Construction Academy, I was fortunate
enough to teach in Hana. I found that Ma Ka Hana Ka 'Ike provides Hana's youth with this and
more investment back to...pardon me, excuse me, they provide students with the opportunity to
invest in their community. I've been with Ma Ka Hana 'Ike since August of 2012, and the
amount of students' success as it benefits the community is absolutely astounding. These
students love to help and they're extremely motivated when it comes to helping with the needs of
kupuna and individuals within the community or projects that benefit the community as a whole.
Our students today are very visual. It's how they relate. Our program's advantages that it takes
at risk youth out of the classroom and into the community enhancing the learning environment.
This allows even the shy or withdrawn student to blossom. Students that have no interest in
classroom instruction come alive when they work alongside of program apprentice mentors,
local contractors and community volunteers where students are encouraged to build and apply
confidence in employable skills in a wide variety of trades and in team working atmosphere.
Many of Hana's population prefer to age in place. With limited facilities for this growing
population, it's not unusual for us to stop in the middle of a project and rush to a kupuna's house
to take care of accessibility issues when someone comes home from the hospital or finds
themselves not able to get around like they used to. Our students have contributed to installation
of ramps, grab bars, floor coverings for kupuna, the construction of a kiln room for ceramics
classes at the Hana Activity Center, participation in traditional Hawaiian hale building, the
construction of covered benches at the Hana Skateboard Park, construction of facilities at the
high school, and painting cabinet and floor covering installation with the Self-Help Housing
Project in Hana. Students are now involved in the construction of an ADA compliant restroom
facility at the Kahanu Gardens, the design and the construction of a sustainable aquaponic
system at the Mahele Farms, and the installation of three residential solar thermal hot water
systems for deserving families in Hana in partnership with-MR. KANESHINA: Two minutes.
MR. RUTHERFORD: --a local contractor and the Hawaii Energy Efficiency Program. After the
installation of the first system, one of the recipient family members with tears in his eyes told
me, you can never understand the impact of what the students have done and how it will take
care of me and my family and the other families for years to come. So when the algebra teacher
is having a hard time explaining A squared plus B squared equals C squared to the rest of the
class, Ma Ka Hana Ka 'Ike students realize rise, run, and pitch. And if the science teacher can't
get through with the laws of thermodynamics, Ma Ka Hana Ka 'Ike students like to think about
how the solar thermal hot water system they just installed operates. Thank you for your
continued support for Ma Ka Hana Ka 'Ike.
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CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Mr. Rutherford. Questions for the testifier? Thank you very much. Our
next testifier is Jay Penniman, and following Mr. Penniman's testimony, we will be taking our
morning break.
MR. PENNIMAN: Aloha, Chair White, Chair Baisa, Members of the Council. I appreciate the
opportunity to speak to you again about Maui Nui Seabird Recovery Project which I am the
project manager. We're a proiect of Tr-Isle RC&D and the University of Hawaii, and we're an
agent of the Department of Land and Natural Resources, it gives our authority for handling and
caring for the seabirds that we're working with. The seabirds have been connectors and the
County's participation in this program is a real example of that connection. Our project appeared
to be working with the wildlife, just the seabirds, but actually the habitat of the seabirds has been
one of the biggest threats to their continued existence because its degradation. So we've moved
into habitat restoration especially on the island of Lanai where we're doing clearing of
strawberry guava. We work with Dr. James Leary, and appreciate your support of his programs
as well to develop new techniques for dealing with strawberry guava and the other invasive
plants in that watershed. Our program also provides education for students in the schools on
Lanai and we're moving with the next funding from Office of Economic Development if you see
fit to approve that to developing closer relationship with resorts on Lanai to provide
opportunities for their guests to stay longer, to be able to participate in our volunteer activities
restoring the watershed on the island of Lanai. On Maui, we operate, Save Our Seabirds Maui,
and we cooperate with new SPCA Maui. We're trying to come with solutions for the feral cat
problem. We're trying to respond whenever seabirds are found downed to be able to give them
humane response, treatment, and release, and thank you for your support.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Mr. Penniman. Members, questions for the testifier? Ms. Cochran?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you, Chair. And aloha, thank you, Mr. Penniman for doing
what you. It's definitely needed. I'm just curious. So on Maui you work with the Save Our
Seabirds only? And in particular does this group, I'm not quite aware of exactly their, their
scope of where they've been working on Maui?
MR. PENNIMAN: Save Our Seabirds Maui is a program of Maui Nui Seabird Recovery Project and we
work with Maui Electric, the County of Maui, with HC&S, with DLNR, and we provide
response for in particularly in the fall, the young seabirds leaving their nests get distracted by
lights and they fall down on the ground. And we put up education for people to be aware of that
so that they know how to respond and to call us so that we can come and collect that individual
and get it back on its route out to sea. So that's one of our projects on Maui. We also do other
seabird survey and monitoring work on the island of Maui and Molokai as well.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: And Chair, if you don't mind one quick follow-up?
CHAIR WHITE: Sure.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Are you doing work in Kekaa, West Maui?
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MR. PENNIMAN: We work primarily on Hawea at this point. We respond to any of the areas on, in
Maui Nui at all, but our major focus of work is at Hawea Point with the ua'u kani colony which
is the largest island or the largest colony on the island of Maui
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Right, we just honored Mr. Nakagawa.
MR. PENNIMAN: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: I'll talk to you later, but there is a issue at Kekaa.
MR. PENNIMAN: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay, thank you. Any other questions, Members? Mr. Couch?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you. Thank you, Mr. Penniman. Question for you is are you
getting this.. .your grant underneath the watershed protection or where--I don't see you on the
line item anywhere.
MR. PENNIMAN: I believe one of them is... we have two proposals in this year. One is part of the
watershed that's directed toward Lanai, and the other is, I'm not certain where that's located.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay, thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Mr. Penniman. With that, Members, we will take our morning break.
Please be back in the Chambers at 10:40. We're in recess. . . . (gavel). . .
RECESS:

10:32 p.m.

RECONVENE:

10:47 p.m.

CHAIR WHITE: . . .(gavel). . The Budget and Finance Committee meeting will come back to order,
and I wanna thank everybody for keeping their testimony not short, but informative and helping
us move it along. We are just about at the halfway mark. So, we will get moving again, and our
next testifier is--no. I don't see him--Kimokeo Kapahulehua? There he is. I figured you
probably went to move your car. And he will be followed by Adam Radford.
MR. KAPAHULEHUA: Good morning, Council members. My name is Kimokeo Kapahulehua. I
come before you to testify on various items and I appreciate your comment,
Councilmember Mike White, reference to keep it short, so I'm gonna try keep it really short and
brief. Want you to continue to support the Aquaculture Marine Resources. That program had
now, had bridged out to several schools on the County of Maui where I'm working with Kihei
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Charter School and building aquaponics, aquaculture, aquaponics at the Kihei Charter School
and that came from your program. I want you to continue to support the Small Business
Promotion, and these are the First, and Second, and Third, and Fourth Fridays, and particularly
with South Maui on Fourth Friday and we're not as fortunate as Wailuku to on a fifth
year, but we're on our fifth month. And we're very happy that, that this has become a very great
community initiative for us. Most of us are volunteers so the amount of money that's given
there, we must tell you that all of us are taking part in something to keep the cost down and we'll
always continue to do that. And we have our nonprofits are doing the setup by the community
giving them a booth for their nonprofit and they come there and setup and break down and
everything else, so, and it's been so successful that our committee now is making the arts and
crafts members rotation every three months because we have such a big demand to be in our
Fourth Friday. And I wanted to tell you that coming before you is Daryl Fujiwara came to you
about the Maui Nui. He forget to fail to tell you that how successful it is. That I'm one of the
first participants in Maui Nui and today we have people from Japan and Canada is making
the.. .their list and have preordered canoes from us because they cannot ship their canoes here.
And so we want you to continue to support the Maui Nui. And continue to support the Hana
Canoe Club on the Alau Race. And I know that the HTA Program comes under for the Pailolo
Channel Race which is from Hawaiian Kamalii Program and that's a very successful program
and they've done that several years and the success of that is that we never have-MR. KANESHINA: Two minutes.
MR. KAPAHULEHUA: --enough canoes for people from other islands and other countries to borrow
canoes, and Hawaiian ask the local clubs to borrow canoes and we all support Hawaiian Canoe
Club in this race by loaning our canoes free and trying to get it back to Maui. So we ask you to
continue to support this effort on Hawaiian Canoe Club, Kamalii Program even though it's on
the HTA, but you make sure that they can continue the funding, you know. And in conclusion,
that we're not on the item but will be some time in the future which is Hui 0 Wa'a Kaulua. We
are partners with you with the park and we wanna tell you that to continue to support us as a
residence there and look forward-MR. KANESHINA: Three minutes.
MR. KAPAHULEHUA: --to talk to you about Hui 0 Wa'a Kaulua later. Mahalo.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Mr. Kapahulehua. Any questions for the testifier? Mr. Couch?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you. And thank you, Kimokeo for coming and testifying. On
this race, how many participants do we have? How many boats and six or nine per boat, yeah?
MR. KAPAHULEHUA: Which race?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: The Maui Nui Canoe Race?
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MR. KAPAHULEHUA: Oh, the Maui Canoe--Maui Nui Race is they have, they have different
classification and it's where we race from one island to another, so some is 9 and some is 12. So
the, I think it's the 55 and older it's 12, and the youngers are 9 people.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: And how many canoes are racing in that?
MR. KAPAHULEHUA: Last year we had 14 canoes, you know, and the races can be expanded, but on
the island on Molokai we're still struggling to find a place that would accept a much larger
venue. When we land on Molokai, we land on Kamalo. Kamalo is a private property there and
the owner did not want us to exceed "x" amount of canoes.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay.
MR. KAPAHULEHUA: So if we find a new venue in the future, we probably have the race expanded
to much, much more canoe. We have a greater demand than, than the space we have available
for the canoes. And the other thing about Maui Nui that we work with the Parks Director for the
space that you allow us to use for camping over there, the Alii Park and also we work with the
community for feeding us there, and also on Lanai, the same thing we work with the local
community to feed us over there and then...so we're hosted by the local community.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: And you're talking with those numbers, just quickly off the top of my
head, you're between four and five hundred paddlers with--plus support people, right?
MR. KAPAHULEHUA: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Wow. That's pretty good. Thank you. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Members, other questions? Ms. Cochran?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yeah, thank you. And good morning, thank you for being here
Kimokeo. In regards to the aquaculture marine resources development, you mentioned that,
right, in your support? And so it looks like submitted is 40,000 and is that strictly for your group
or your program, the aquaculture?
MR. KAPAHULEHUA: No, I'm just testifying on behalf for you to support that. Our group is just
really Kihei Charter group, and we had gotten our knowledge and our work through that program
through Dr. Bob Howerton who helped us out to start our program at the Kihei Charter School.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay, very good. Thank you. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Other questions, Members? Thank you very much.
MR. KAPAHULEHUA: Thank you, Council members, Mahalo.
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CHAIR WHITE: And Adam Radford will be followed by Alexis Dascoulias? I may have
mispronounced that.
MR. RADFORD: Morning, Council members. My name is Adam Radford and I'm the operations
manager for the Maui Invasive Species Committee. I mainly today wanted to thank you, staff
from the Office of Economic Development and Department of Water Supply for your support,
your continued and long-term support of our work to manage the most unwanted and harmful
invasive species throughout Maui Nui and Maui County. I wanted to thank you on behalf of our
25 employees, 7 of which live in Hana, 2 on Molokai. And as you can imagine that has far
reaching economic and social impacts. I think together we can your stated vision of a
sustainable, economically robust Maui County realized. So how do we see that realized? Well,
support from DWS and OED is heavily leveraged with State and Federal funds to help us do
work on the ground, in the mountains, from the sea to the top of the mountain, and throughout all
communities to manage things like little fire ant, coqui frog, and also maintain our intact, pristine
watersheds. Mainly managing really damaging plants to more degraded environments before
they get up and do our high value natural areas. Essentially again, I just wanted to thank you
today for your support. Hope you consider continuing that support at consistent levels and we
look forward to a long-term relationship together. Thank you for your time.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Mr. Radford. Questions, Members? Yeah, I think this, this Committee
has always been very--actually the Council for many years has been very, very supportive of
protection of our watersheds, and I think this Council plus previous Councils have well outspent
other counties, and I think we all put a very high value on our watersheds and thank you for your
work.
MR. RADFORD: You have certainly to the envy of our neighbor counties certainly. Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you. And our next testifier and I'll let, let her pronounce her last name, to be
followed Cesar Gaxiola.
MS. DASCOULIAS: Good morning, I'm Alexis Dascoulias. You actually pronounced it perfectly.
I'm Alexis Dascoulias, the executive director for Maui On Stage. Good morning, and I wanna
thank you for continuing your support for the revitalization of Wailuku Town. The past years
have brought together great efforts between Maui On Stage, Maui Community Theater, and the
County to repair and maintain Maui County's Historic Iao Theater. The staff, the board,
hundreds of volunteers and the tens of thousands of patrons who pass through the doors of the
Historic Iao Theater thank you for that continued support. Due to this support of the
Maui County Council, the Mayor's Office, and the Officer of Economic Development, Maui On
Stage has been able to facilitate many improvements on the cornerstone of Wailuku, including
central air-conditions, new carpeting, upgraded electrical systems, repairing the roof, restoring
the tile façade, installing a sound system, and incrementally installing new rows of seats. These
improvements and restoration projects not only increase the aesthetics of the Historic Iao
Theater, they also create a safer and more welcoming environment for the over 30,000
community members and tourists who utilize the Tao Theater as a gathering place for theater, for
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concerts, movies, worship, meetings, and community presentations. We are extremely proud to
celebrate the Iao Theater's 85 th anniversary this coming year. With 85 years comes the need for
repairs, improvements, safety upgrades, and annual upkeep. Maui On Stage spends over 20
percent of our annual budget on repairs and upgrades and the constant upkeep of this Historic Tao
Theater. The Iao Theater is responsible for much of Wailuku's revitalization by being a
gathering place for so many people. During the three-week run of our show similar to the
Wizard of Oz. over 3.500 people came downtown to Wailuku and experienced all we have to
offer. Supporting the Iao Theater continues the ancillary spending such as visiting local
restaurants and shops not to mention the goods and services that Maui On Stage purchases
locally.
MR. KANESHINA: Two minutes.
MS. DASCOULIAS: Over the last five years, your support has increased the use of the Tao Theater by
over 60 percent. The Iao Theater improvement line item in the Maui County Budget supports
our efforts to continue the installation of new seats and improve safety conditions while also
ensuring energy efficiency. Without your continued assistance the Iao Theater will return to its
previous state of disrepair. Continuing your support of improvements for the Historic Iao
Theater shows your continued support for the cornerstone of Wailuku and Maui, where people
gather for live theater, for films, community events, and public programs. Thank you for
supporting the arts and for serving our County and our community, and on behalf of the Board of
Directors. the staff, all of our volunteers and the community, I wanna thank you for considering
the Iao Theater improvement line item in the budget and I thank you for your time and your
dedication.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you. Members, questions for the testifier? Seeing none, thank you very much.
MS. DASCOULIAS: Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: And Cesar will be followed by Alan Kaufman?
MR. GAXIOLA: Good morning, Chair White.
CHAIR WHITE: I just got a note from the Clerk's Office asking me to ask testifiers to step a little bit
further away from the mic.
MR. GAXIOLA: Is this fine?
CHAIR WHITE: Closer than that, but just, just don't get within three inches of it.
MR. GAXIOLA: Okay.
CHAIR WHITE: They're recording it and it's distorting the sound.
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MR. GAXIOLA: Okay, this is good?
CHAIR WHITE: Yep.
MR. GAXIOLA: So aloha to you. Good morning, Cesar Gaxiola, executive director for the J. Walter
Cameron Center. I did provide a written testimony so I will not be reading that. I do wanna say
thank you to the Administration and. of course. thank you to the Council for, you know, your
support in previous years, and we hope we have your support in the upcoming year. I know
Cameron Center's request is under the Department of Housing and Human Concern, so might
not be here today. I think might be some time tomorrow. I just I won't be able to, to be here
tomorrow or Friday. With that, I just really quick wanted to share with you this month Cameron
Center turn 40, yeah. And so we are celebrating. We have a annual fundraiser that's gonna on
June 8 th . It's gonna be at the Yokouchi Estate, so you are invited. You will be receiving an
invitation from us. And so, with that, I will say thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Cesar. Questions, Members? Seeing none, thank you very much.
Alan Kaufman will be followed by Terryl Vend.
MR. KAUFMAN: Aloha, am I just right on the distance?
CHAIR WHITE: You're fine.
MR. KAUFMAN: Good.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you.
MR. KAUFMAN: Alan Kaufman and I am speaking...
CHAIR WHITE: Actually you could get a little closer.
MR. KAUFMAN: I'm Alan Kaufman and I am speaking-CHAIR WHITE: Could you tilt your head a little more?
MR. KAUFMAN: --if the Chair will let me. I am speaking as the president of the Board of Directors of
Cameron Center. Quick history lesson. Over a 100 years ago, there was a man. He was a
lobbyist. He was a lawbreaker. He was a leper. And he was a priest. When Damien left
Kalaupapa to go to Oahu to lobby government, he broke the law. There was a quarantine. He
was afflicted with Leprosy. He should never have left by law. It's nice to know that you can
break the law and still be a Saint. Damien lobbied so that his community of individuals with
what was then a poorly understood disease, but those individuals with their special needs could
have facilities where those needs could be addressed. Because miracles happen today, Damien is
a Saint. 2013 marks the 40 th year that Cameron Center has helped persons with a wide variety of
special needs by providing a home for Maui's social service agencies. The Center exists because
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of the vision of many individuals including Douglas Sodetani, Kathryn Crockett, and J. Walter
Cameron. The concept of a shared space facility was novel in the 1970s, and Maui's leaders
with Federal, State, and County support made it happen. Today, the Center is a place of hope,
and it's a place where miracles continue to happen. In the past it's been noted that Maui County
is more generous than other counties in assisting it's not-for-profit agencies. I hope that the
individuals in this room take that as a point of pride.
MR. KANESHINA: Two minutes.
MR. KAUFMAN: We're fortunate to have a County government that in its wisdom recognizes that an
ounce of prevention is better than a pound of cure. Mahalo nui.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Mr. Kaufman. Members, questions for the testifier? Seeing none, thank
you. And Terry! Vend with be followed by Robin Shimabuku?
MS. VENCL: I'm afraid to touch it. Aloha, Mr. Chairman, Council Chairperson Baisa and Committee
members. My name is Terryl Vend, I'm the executive director of the Maui Visitor's Bureau.
I'd like to begin my testimony today thanking you for the support of the Bureau and its efforts in
marketing over the years. This year, the Mayor's Budget has asked for a 3 percent increase to
bring our grant total to $3.6 million. That amount brings, helps to bring in 3.7 billion in
expenditures to our community. Your support over the years has been steady as has our
determination to do the best for Maui Nui. The dollars you have allowed most recently have
helped us to be in places where airlift was coming from back in the days when we lost a lot of
airlift and we got the business. It has helped to generate the decrease in our unemployment
numbers and it sparks renewals in other industries in our community. It has been proven over
and over again, that it is a model that works. While our economy is strengthening we're
certainly not where we wanna be. We wanna kinda go back to our roots at this point so-to-speak
and to concentrate on those higher spending visitors as we move forward in the next year and a
half There are two immediate ways to do that. One is to choose to go to places where we
haven't been top of mind most recently and to remind them and show them who we are and what
we have to offer. The second is to reach out to that higher spending visitor through weddings
and honeymoons and first-time visitors. Places we haven't been top of mind might be some of
those places east of the Rockies over on that East Coast. And they take a little more prodding
than those guys who are on the West Coast because it's more expensive and it takes longer to get
here.
MR. KANESHINA: Two minutes.
MS. VENCL: The developing markets of Asia are also places we should be spending more time in
order to create more awareness. South Korea, Taiwan, and China all have new flights in the next
year and a half coming the direction of Hawaii. We need to build that demand, but we have to be
there in order to do so. Developing messages and creating relationships are imperative. We've
made some good strides, but there's a lot more work to be done. The Asian visitor spends
upwards of $380 per person per day versus 290 of the U.S. visitor. The first time visitor and the
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honeymooners are the highest spending visitors. South Korea as well as other Asian markets are
ripe for bring both those sectors to Maui Nui. I'd like to also ask for your support for the line
item in OED for the international development area. Partnering with OED will provide direct
opportunity for opening doors to the Asia-MR. KANESHINA: Three minutes.
MS. VENCL: --business community which we believe in, in turn will bring us more visitors. Once
again, thank you and we ask for your humble approval of our request. Mahalo.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Ms. Vend. Members, questions? Mr. Couch?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Chair. I guess this is more to you and possibly
Ms. Vend. Are we gonna be able to have her as a resource when that item comes up?
CHAIR WHITE: I'm sure she will be here, and yes, we will be, any of the directors-MS. VENCL: Yes, she will.
CHAIR WHITE: --that are involved in any of the grants will be welcome to come to the-COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay.
CHAIR WHITE: --to the...
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Then I'll reserve that till then. Thanks.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay, thank you. Any other questions, Members? Seeing none, thank you,
Ms. Vend. And Robin Shimabuku will be followed by Malia Cahill.
MR. SHIMABUKU: Good morning, Chairman White and Council members.
CHAIR WHITE: Good morning.
MR. SHIMABUKU: My name is Robin Shimabuku. I'm the interim County administrator for the
Cooperative Extension Service on Maui which is a subunit of UH College of Tropical Ag and
Human Resources. I'd like to take this opportunity to thank all of you for your continued
support of our line item budget. The grant monies are used to provide support for a lot of our
outreach educational programs in Maui County. For example, on Molokai we have our New
Farmer Training Program. It's been Federally funded for the past couple years, and the funding
has ran out but the new farmers there still need continual training and support to be successful.
We also have protea products for the potted plant market. It basically deals with a Breeding
Program to help develop small protea plants for the potted plant industry. For the Edible Crops
Program on Maui we have like a Diamond Back Moth Resistance Management Program. This
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particular insect pest is the number one pest in the world. And without this program, the head
cabbage industry and broccoli industry on Maui would no longer exist, because it basically
teaches growers how to effectively manage the pests with resistance management. Other
programs we involved with is like a Fruit Fly Suppression Program. This program we do all
education for commercial growers as well as home gardeners. In the past five years we have
provided training to more than 700 home gardeners in Maui County.
MR. KANESHINA: Two minutes.
MR. SHIMABUKU: In fact in the past couple years we--you also provided this Irish yellow spot virus.
This problem first popped up in actually July of 2010, and your funding has helped provided
research information that we have been able to develop and help growers to effectively manage
this virus problem. Crop losses in the past range from like maybe 10 to 40 percent, and in some
cases 100 percent. And now they can, you know, effectively manage this problem with the
minimum crop losses. Other programs that, you know, your support would be like the landscape
and turf industry. We do continual weed...herbicide evaluations for weed management
especially on our golf courses because they have problems as far as resistance management to
certain herbicides. So we constantly evaluating new products for them to effectively manage
their weed problem. We also support our livestock and 4-H Clubs here, and it's important, you
know, to the ranchers to perpetuate the livestock industry here.
MR. KANESHINA: Three minutes.
MR. SHIMABUKU: With that, I'd like to thank you for all your continued support, and is there any
questions?
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Robin. Ms. Baisa?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you very much, Chair. And thank you Robin for being here.
Thank you for all the good things you guys do. You mentioned 4-H Clubs. What role do you
play in the Upcountry Fair with that 4-H livestock event?
MR. SHIMABUKU: We basically we provide the technical support. We just hired a 4-H agent last
month. So she's gonna be actively involved with the livestock 4-H Clubs, and that's a big show,
and we're trying to get more involvement from Lanai and even Molokai as far as their clubs
coming over to Maui and participate in the Upcountry Fair.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you, 'cause I know they've been struggling to fund it and it's a
big endeavor and, you know, having had several children participate in it myself, I realize the
benefit of the 4-H Livestock Program. So I'm glad to hear that you'll be more involved. Thank
you.
MR. SHIMABUKU: Okay. Thank you.
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CHAIR WHITE: Members, other questions? Ms. Cochran?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Chair, thank you. And thank you for being here. So I'm trying to
figure out, you started testifying in regards to the Maui College Cooperative Education Program,
that's what you're part of now?
MR. SHIMABUKU: Cooperative Extension. I mean. it's-COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Sorry?
MR. SHIMABUKU: --it's Cooperative Extension Service. It's through UH Manoa. I mean, I'm not, is
that?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay, so CTAHR-MR. SHIMABUKU: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: --and then the Maui College.. .I'm just.. .there's 80,000 for CTAHR
and then 50 for your program?
MR. SHIMABUKU: No, it's the 80,000.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: You're part of the 80?
MR. SHIMABUKU: Right, right.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Oh, okay. Got it. Got it. I was just trying to decipher if it was all
together and who did something different from the other I guess.
MR. SHIMABUKU: Right. It's probably a little--a different unit I would think.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay, all right. Thank you. And just in regards to your program,
again, West Maui, l'm just wondering what type of outreach and work has been occurring in
West Maui?
MR. SHIMABUKU: Well, you know, we provide this fruit fly program, suppression program. We
have done workshops in West Maui as far as their.. .there's a community gardens up in West
Maui in Napili. Yeah, so our Urban Agent has done workshops there to help educate the home
gardeners as far as how to control fruit flies on vegetable and fruit crops.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay, thank you. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Other questions, Members? Seeing none, thank you, Mr. Shimabuku.
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MR. SHIMABUKU: Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: The next testifier is Malia Cahill and she is going to be followed by Gwyn Gorg?
MS. CAHILL: Aloha. Good morning, Council members.
CHAIR WHITE: Good morning.
MS. CAHILL: And good morning to you wonderful people up here. Some of my favorite people are in
this room right now. My name is Malia Cahill. I am the executive director and founder of
Maui Huliau Foundation. It's an organization that I founded in 2010. We provide
environmental education programs to 12 through 18-year-olds from all schools on the island of
Maui. We have three afterschool programs which are run out of the Hawaiian Canoe Club. We
would not exist without the Hawaiian Canoe Club so I would like to thank them and thank you
guys for supporting them as well. Our longest running program is our film making program
which started back in 2010. Students work in film teams, so students from all different schools.
We have had literally every school on Maui almost at this point, public, private, and homeschool
students as well participate. Students choose the topic and work with three other students to
investigate that topic, do interviews. We do everything from documentaries, to right now we are
working on a music video that we were filming in Whole Foods last night. And this last year, we
started a program with the Office of Economic Development that is kind of a side program to our
film making program that our more advanced students can participate in, 'cause we now have
about a 30 percent return rate of returning students coming into the program where those
students work to make a film on a environmental organization that is, that receives funding from
the Office of Economic Development. So during this year, we are doing four films as part of that
grant and we hope to continue that program this year. We've worked at this point with over
50 organizations, government agencies. I've seen about 20 people in this room who have seen
me in their office or out on site with a group of teenagers and we've been able to interview you.
So yeah, I'm just here, I'm kinda winging it. Sorry, this is my first time testifying, but I would
like to thank you for your support in this last year and we hope to continue funding next year.
Our grant amount this year was $11,500 and I believe that next year it is under there for $13,500.
Another thing I would like to say in general about these programs is not only does it benefit
Maui's youth and give them lots of skills like going on site and interviewing people, script
writing, expose them to the work of all of these organizations that are doing such great work here
on Maui, but it's also a very powerful way for these organizations to share their stories with the
general public. I believe that some of the County staff will be seeing in the Office of Economic
Development and I believe the Council will be seeing the four films we made this year sometime
in May. But I'd also like to invite all of you to our film festival on June 9th at Iao Theater,
another great venue there where we will be showing 11 student films that we are producing this
year. And I think that's all I have to say, unless you have questions?
-

CHAIR WHITE: Thank you. Members, questions for the testifier? Seeing none, thank you, Ms. Cahill.
MS. CAHILL: Thank you.
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CHAIR WHITE: And Gwyn Gorge. I'm not sure if I'm pronouncing it correctly, will be followed by
Ayin Adams.
MS. GORG: Good morning.
CHAIR WHITE: Good morning.
MS. GORG: My name's Gwen Gorg. In 1970, my husband and I moved from the mainland to the Big
Island. We stayed on the Big Island for about 9 years, then we lived on Oahu. Then we moved
back to California. Three years ago, I got a job, I'm the Interim Director at the Maui Language
Institute and so we came back and realized what a mistake we had made moving away from
Hawaii. I'm also Vice-President of African Americans on Maui Association. And that's what I
wanna share with you, the importance of the work we do. I think so many people have no - idea
of the contributions that have been made by African Americans, and especially here on an island
where we're so isolated. So what our program does--I know I'm too close to the microphone, I
can hear it--what our programs does-CHAIR WHITE: Step, step back-MS. GORG: --is to educate, to educate, to inform people of some of the wonderful things we do. We
have four signature events. We have a Kwanzaa Celebration, and you're all invited to any event
that we have. We are not exclusive. We invite everyone to be a part of what we do. We have
Dr. Martin Luther King Day. Maybe some of you participated in our march. I'm not sure, but
you are invited to that. That's every January. Next January we've got another march right in
Wailuku. Then our third signature event is Black History Month. And the one that's coming is
Juneteenth. Now that promises to be a really, really major event this year because what we're
doing--now you know, we could talk about all the seriousness and all the things that are
happening around the, you know, around the world. Just recently we had that horrible incident
where people were killed-MR. NISHITA: Two minutes.
MS. GORG: --you know, and so what we're gonna do, we wanna focus on some joy and some
lightness, and so June 15 th , again at the lao Theater, we are having a spectacular event, it's the
Cotton Club event, Cotton Club Review. There's gonna be music and dance and it just promises
to be fun. You will see our posters. In fact, if you look on the elevator, you'll see one of our
posters because we are sponsored by the County. We wish to ask you to please continue your
support of the Office of Economic Development, and we wanna thank the Office of Economic,
Economic Development for appreciating and understanding our vision and our mission. And I'd
just like to leave you with this-MR. NISHITA: Three minutes.
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MS. GORG: --Martin Luther King said, you eliminate darkness with light, you eliminate hate with love,
and that's what we like to remind everybody that if we work together we can have such a joyous,
fun-filled life. Thank you so very much.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Ms. Gorg. Questions for the testifier? Thank you very much.
MS. GORG: Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: And Ayin Adams will be followed by Mark King.
MS. ADAMS: Good morning, everyone. My name is Ayin Adams. I am one of the founding members
of the African American on Maui Association. For the last 20 years I've been here working
endlessly. I'm also the author of the book, African Americans in Hawaii, a Search for Identity.
There are less than 2.5 percent of African Americans in the entire State of Hawaii. There are less
than 1,200 residing on the island of Maui, in Maui County. Through the Office of Economic
Development and the grant that they have provided our organization with and our program is
building cultural bridges. I like to say that what I can't do alone, we as a community can do
together with the help of the Office of Economic Development. And that's what has brought me
here today to look at some of our past work that you have heard from other testifiers, our four
signature events, Martin Luther King, Jr., where we had more than 400 marchers beginning
downstairs at the Stone of Hope monument. I'd like to thank the County of Maui, the Mayor's
Office who assisted us in building this monument, dedicated to the life, the legacy, and the work
of Dr. King. In February, we celebrated Black History Month with an exhibit at the Bailey
Museum which gathered more than 2,000 people including schools from Oahu. Thanks again, to
the Office of Economic Development and their grant. At the Queen Kaahumanu Shopping
Center at formerly Brookstone Store we held an exhibit which garnered more than 80,000
residents and visitors for the past two years of our cultural display of African, African descent,
heritage and cultural.
MR. NISHITA: Two minutes.
MS. ADAMS: We ask for continued support today of our signature event, our last and final event is
Juneteenth. We're bringing together as Gwyn Gorg stated, the Cotton Club at the Historic
Theater. Again, thanks to the Office of Economic Development, we're able to have these
programs. We ask for your continued support to bring these events of cultural and bridging
cultural bridges together. All cultures, not just one. What I can't do alone with the Office of
Economic Development, we can do together. We ask that you come out and see what we're
doing so that you can see where the dollars are going to and what we are doing and we ask that
you continue, continue with the budget of supporting the Office Economic Development so that
organizations like African Americans on Maui will be able to provide the community with such
programs that bring together harmony, friendship-MR. NISHITA: Three minutes.
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MS. ADAMS: --and peace. So I'd like to thank you at this time.
CHAIR WHITE: Are you available for questions?
MS. ADAMS: Yes, I am
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you.
ALL: . . laughter).
.(

CHAIR WHITE: Members, questions for the testifier? Seeing none, thank you very much. Our next
testifier is Mark King, who'll be followed by Steve Perkins.
MR. KING: Aloha.
CHAIR WHITE: Aloha.
MR. KING: Thank you, Chair White. Thank you, Council Chairperson Baisa. Thank you, Council
members. My name is Mark King. I'm testifying here before you today on behalf of the Maui
Axis Deer Harvest Cooperative. I am an employee of the Department of Planning, and I'm
currently on leave status to do this testimony. Thank you. I'm a member of the Maui Axis Deer
Harvest Cooperative. Through the Economic.. .through the Office of Economic Development
we're another tool to combat the invasive species problem here on Maui. And what makes our
cooperative special is that we're turning a pest and a destructive force into a renewable resource,
and having sustainability on Maui. I'd like to give you a quick summary of our progress. This is
on behalf of our president, Michael Tavares. For the Maui Axis Deer Harvest Cooperative
within the Kula area we've constructed three corrals for corralling the axis deer. We've acquired
985 acres of private hunting lands, we've taken out 175 deer. We'll be ready to start the United
States, Department of Agriculture processing by the end of this month. The USDA requires
permits for USDA Certification of the venison. This is the key to our renewable resource and
sustainability, 100 percent reuse of this commodity. Turning the pest into a resource. The
USDA approved venison will be supplied to Spago's Maui at Four Seasons Resort, Wailea-MR. NISHITA: Two minutes.
MR. KING: --Pukalani Superette, Pineapple Grill, and Maalaea General Store. The Hana Ranch Store
has also expressed an interest in becoming a vendor for the venison. We've received funds from
our grant. The funds have gone to reimburse our insurance and the DeCoite slaughter house
processing expenses. We'll be ready for the Mayor's televised show in four weeks and as soon
as our USDA Permits are received. We have also completed a PowerPoint presentation that
we'll be presenting for the Upcountry Community Association meetings to do our landowner
outreach. We've begun our website and our data base construction. We would like to attend the
next Maui Axis Deer Working Group, and share our results and ideas. We've been working
closely with Teena Rasmussen's office, Rob Parson's, and Kenneth Yamamura.
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MR. NISHITA: Three minutes.
MR. KING: We're having a little difficulty dealing with the State, DLNR pertaining to the State lands.
They're not willing to allow any hunters onto the lands at this point. I'm not sure if it would be
possible to get a letter of recommendation from the County of Maui to help us attain access to
the State lands.
CHAIR WHITE: Can you, can you wrap it up, Mr. King? Give us your last sentence.
MR. KING: If you have any questions or comments, please contact us.
ALL . . laughter). .
(

CHAIR WHITE: Perfect. Ms., Ms. Baisa?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you very much, Chair. And thank you, Mark for being here this
morning. Certainly surprised me when you said what you were going to talk about. I just didn't
connect you with deer. I thought you going talk to us about computers. But anyway, you know,
thank you for, for what you're doing and thank you for the report. If someone will contact my
office, I can follow up with you on that possible letter for DLNR. I think it's really important
that we get that cooperation because a lot of the deer are on State land. So, we can talk later.
MR. KING: Thank you, Chair Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Ms. Cochran?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you. And aloha, nice to see you here, and yes, a very
different subject matter came out of you which was surprising, but thank you. So again,
speaking for West Maui, I'm told that they have been sighted and how is it.. .1 know you're
addressing the big situation Upcountry at this point. But are you folks going to eventually head
west and address the problems there?
MR. KING: Thank you, Member Cochran. By landowner request because we're hunting on private
lands and doing the harvesting, culling, and eradication, we work directly with the landowners
through their request. And then an eradication permit through the Division of Fish and Wildlife
has be established showing crop damage and the nuisance of this Maui axis deer invasive
species. So the individual landowner, we have the template for this letter to get the eradication
permit, but the first step is the landowner's familiarity with the problem and then writing this
letter and going to Division of Fish and Wildlife just across the street here kitty-corner to the
State Building and then that puts the process in place to have the hunters assigned from our
group to the individual lands.
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COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay, thank you, very helpful. Thank you, Mr. King. Thank you,
Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you. Thank you, Mr. King. Our next testifier is Steve Perkins will be followed
by Evelyn Long. And Members, I believe most of the resource people that are testifying will
likely be here during our deliberations. So please, make your questions real important ones, if
not. I'm sure you can contact them a little bit later for clarification. Please proceed.
MR. PERKINS: Committee Chair White, Council Chair Baisa, and Members of the Council, thank you
for this opportunity to provide very brief testimony in support of the draft budget line item for
the Maui Economic Development Board. My name's Steve Perkins, and I'm the Manager of the
Research and Technology Park in Kihei. As you all know, MEDB has been involved with the
R&T Park since its inception and it's still a very important to the ongoing future and success of
the Park. I'll give you two brief examples of the importance that MEDB plays to the park
through a couple of points of assistance they've given us recently. One of them is, is that we
were in search of a qualified high technology professional at our organization and we knew right
away that the place to go for, for finding somebody from the local community was MEDB, and
we would be able to get, you know, assistance with finding just the right person for that job and
they've been very helpful in helping us with that workforce development area. And also in the
area of business attraction, expansion, and development. Just last week MEDB brought us a
prospective business project as a result of their outreach efforts on the mainland through the
Space Symposium that could potentially in the future end up being, you know, a project for the
R&T Park. And you know, thank you for your continued support of our organization.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Mr. Perkins. Members, questions for the testifier? Seeing none, thank
you very much. And Evelyn Long will be followed by Kui Gapero.
MS. LONG: Aloha, Councilmen and thank you for this opportunity to testify. My name is Evelyn
Long. I'm the Property Manager of Azeka Shopping Center. I'm a Committee Member on
Kihei Fourth Friday event, and I'm a Kihei resident. I'd like to thank the Mayor, the County
Council, the Office of Economic Development for their support with the town parties that we
have here on Maui especially the one in Kihei which is as Kimokeo had said, only five months
old. You know, the main reason for the town parties is to promote businesses in the towns and
we have the great opportunity in Kihei to bring together the community and we are able to
support 80-plus retail and food vendors monthly as well as our 50-plus Azeka Shopping Center
merchants and the surrounding neighbor shopping centers. The event is located at Azeka Mauka
and on Piikea Avenue which is a County road. And so with the support of the County and the
MPD, we shut down that road to help to hold the event. The other aspects that are very
important that help to promote Maui as a whole is our advertising and marketing, our social
media which hits all around the world as Yuki Lee, Lei said. It is bringing in so much attention
and visitors that are coming to our events as well as bringing in a lot of our community, our
Kihei residents, we see residents coming from Upcountry and town. I'd like to also reiterate that
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the money that we get from the County is very helpful to run this event. We try to keep all of
our costs down by mostly all of us are volunteers.
MR. NISHITA: Two minutes.
MS. LONG: And we'd like to thank you for your support and for your continued support with this
event. Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Ms. Long; Questions for the testifier? Mr. Couch.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Chair. Thank you, Ms. Long for being here.
MS. LONG: You're welcome.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: And I wanna thank you also for offering your location as the main
location for the event and your help in all your volunteering. You know, you're getting some
money from the County. How much are you getting?
MS. LONG: We, well we're only five months old, but I think annually if we were, if we were holding
this event for the annual term it would be $20,000.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: For the...
MS. LONG: For the year.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: For the year, okay. 'Cause I know it costs quite a bit for, you know,
lighting and police officers.
MS. LONG: Yes, so a lot of the logistics and everything I mean, the County money does supplement
what our expenses are. So does the charges that we do to the vendors. But it still is very tight
for us and that's why we have a lot of volunteers doing our advertising and marketing. I mean,
we get a lot, a lot of freebies and we have a lot help from the other communities. Service Rentals
helps us by discounting a lot of the equipment that we rent. We have people go and pick up the
equipment and bring it back, so...
CHAIR WHITE: I just have to ask you to.. .we would love to hear the whole explanation, but...
MS. LONG: That's fine.
CHAIR WHITE: Appreciate it. Any questions?
MS. LONG: Yeah, but I wanna invite all of you to come. It's this Friday, so you can experience it.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, Chair.
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CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Ms. Long. Our next testifier is Kui Gapero, and he'll be followed by
Dean Tokishi.
MR. GAPERO: Aloha. It's good? Okay. My name is Kui Gapero. I am with the Kahoolawe Island
Reserve Commission. Before I begin, I have some first time testimony so I'm gonna read.
Kahoolawe Island Reserve Commission is administratively attached to the State Department of
Land and Natural Resources to manage the island of Kahoolawe, Kahoolawe Island Reserve
while it is held in trust for a native Hawaiian sovereign entity. First of all, mahalo for we
received funding last year. The funding actually was applied for our photovoltaic system on the
island. We received notice in February to begin, and since then we've been coordinating and
developing plans to place one of these PV units on one of our volunteer huts. We coordinated
with Rising Sun Solar to help us with the purchasing and also UH Maui for the students to install
this system and we're projecting it to be completed during the summer, this summer. More
importantly we would like to request, you know, more support or additional support for this next
year. Our job is actually to restore the island and its waters and to increase the culturally
appropriate safe use of the reserve towards the fulfillment of our vision of the.. .for Kahoolawe.
Our main programs are set up within the KIRC, our Ocean Program, Restoration Program and
our Culture Program. Our primary workforce comes from volunteers. Our Restoration Program
for example, took 500 volunteers on average about, well, per year spread out for 25 trips to the
island. They plant native trees, shrubs, and grasses along irrigation lines set up around the
island. They also control non-native species, invasive species, such as kiawe and koa haole. We
also work together with a lot of Maui companies and organizations. For example, we have our
annual rain and planting ceremony held up at Ulupalakua and on Kahoolawe. We receive
donations from Maui Nui Botanical Gardens, Four Seasons Wailea, Hoolawa Farm-MR. NISHITA: Two minutes.
MR. GAPERO: --also, the Haleakala Leeward Watershed Partnership. And there's also many more
projects within these programs that can benefit, you know, from continued support. We'd also
like to create a interactive nursery, public information kiosk possibly at our Kihei site to involve
more of the community, and especially for those people that can't actually can't physically make
it out to the island. With that being said, thank you. Any questions?
CHAIR WHITE: You weren't so nervous.
MR. GAPERO: Brah, I'm shaking.
ALL: . . . laughter). .
(

CHAIR WHITE: Members any...Members, any questions for testifier?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Chair?
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CHAIR WHITE: Ms. Cochran?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you. Good job. Good job. Nice to see you.
MR. GAPERO: Likewise.
COI INCILMEMBER COCHRAN: It was wonderful to be on the island. So you mentioned kiawe and I
do recall it being everywhere. There's a big need here for fencing and it's quite expensive. So
how...what do you folks do with what you cut?
MR. GAPERO: Right now what we do is we actually chip the wood and we use the wood chips to
control the--or we put it back on the land to keep the moisture in the ground for a lot of the
plantings that we do. Those bigger logs that we cannot chip, you know, we use for erosion
control to keep the top soil down there especially in the eroding gulches and gullies and whatnot.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay, and I, and I know that's needed, but there's.. .could be
money maker too over here on this island.
MR. GAPERO: It's a possibility.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: But anyway, thank you for what you do. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you.
MR. GAPERO: Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Any other questions? Seeing none, thank you very much, Kui. Our next testifier is
Dean Tokishi followed by Chris Brosius.
MR. TOKISHI: Aloha, Council members. My name is Dean Tokishi and I've had the privilege of the
last nine years to serve as the Ocean Resources Program Manager for the Kahoolawe Island
Reserve Commission, the KIRC. I'm here today to ask for support of the Office of Economic
Development's Environmental Protection Grant. I hope, we hope that the Administration will
support a small grant to the KIRC to help us continue to help benefit for greater Maui Nui.
Currently we do allow for permitted trolling on two designated weekends a month and trollers
first need to register with the us, and so last year we registered over a 100 Maui County
fishermen and we're on pace to exceed that this year. We also had a talk story session last year
and a little bit in the beginning of this year, and in that process we not only went over the rules
and regulations of the trolling and why they are needed, but we also got feedback and got good
face time with these fishermen to ask them how we could improve our registration system and
get better compliance for catch reporting and so it's a good two-way communication that we
have with the fishing community at this time. The waters that surround the island, it's the largest
marine managed area in the State. And in a paper published in 2002, by Dr. Alan Friedlander, it
showed that the aquatic trophic level and the fish biomass basically the amount of fish and the
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size of fish that we have within the reserve is the largest in the State. And comparable only to
Kure Atoll in the Northwest Hawaiian Islands. So that just gives you kinda a glimpse into what
kind of oasis or kipuka we are able to serve as within the greater Maui Nui and in the main
Hawaiian Island chain. This also provides a glimpse into.., for volunteers and visitors and
scientists to what the intact or semi-pristine eco environment may have looked like to our
forefathers. Our reserve has also been documented and proven as a nursery if you will where
spillover is occurring and that we do have an area of replenishment so we are helping to restock
and refeed the neighboring waters around Kahoolawe.
MR. NISHITA: Two minutes.
MR. TOKISHI: Kahoolawe is often referred to as a pu'uhonua or area of sanction and it is true, but not
just only for humans, but for fish and marine resources alike, where they able to grow,
reproduce, restock and help reseed the neighboring wasters . So with that in mind, I ask again,
that you know, the next time you guys are enjoying that Opakapaka, that steamed Opakapaka, or
that fresh, you know, fried Papio plate or that nice platter of sashimi all caught in the waters of
Maui, that you know, you keep in mind that you're able to do so quite possibly because of the
protected waters around Kahoolawe. That is all, and again, my name is Dean Tokishi and I'm
asking for support for the Environmental Protection Grant to the Kahoolawe Island Reserve
Commission.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you. Members, questions?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Chair?
CHAIR WHITE: Ms. Cochran?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Actually just a comment because I just wanna...Dean was awesome
on the island and you look nice hairdo and outfit, brah, but good job. Thank you. I learned a lot
and definitely.. .what is the amount in this? I was trying to...
MR. TOKISHI: So it was 25 was granted last year and that was very much appreciated. Thank you
very much. And we were looking at similar amounts for this year as well.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: So flat budget you're asking?
MR. TOKISHI: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay, thank you. And thank you for what you do.
CHAIR WHITE: What is the range of the, and what's the distance from the shores of Kahoolawe that
the marine reserve extends?
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MR. TOKISHI: That's a great question. It's from the high water mark of the island out to two nautical
miles surrounding the island, correct.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you.
MR. TOKISHI: Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Other questions, Members? Seeing none, Chris Brosius will be followed by
Jennifer Chirico?
MR. BROSIUS: Aloha, Council members. My name is Chris Brosius and I'm the Program Manager
for the West Maui Mountains Watershed Partnership. I'm here to thank you for your sustained
support for Maui's watersheds and reinforce funding which goes to West Maui, East Maui,
Leeward Haleakala, East Molokai, and the Maui Invasive Species Committee. Each of our
programs receives funds generated from fee collections within the Department of Water Supply
Budget. And we are pleased that they are once again willing to step up and provide the
backbone of our soft grant, grant funded programs. Combined, these funds make up a critical
portion of our budgets and we do leverage them against State, Federal, and private funding
sources to give us two or three times the level of funding from the County. Watershed protection
is important because our water resources are finite and in fact, they have been declining due to a
12 percent decline in rainfall in the last two decades. Our work is aimed at reducing this
problem by stabilizing the degradation of the forest which gathers, filters, and releases this life
giving water. The healthier our forests, the more resilient we can be in times of water stress.
Our programs strive to protect these critical source water recharge areas from threats including
feral pigs, goats, deer, and cattle. Our worst most, and most water thirsty invasive weed such as
strawberry guava, Miconia, and pampas grass, and more human-related issues such as wildfires
and illegal dirt biking. Our collective efforts diminish these threats and are met by maintaining
over 60 highly qualified, trained Staff Countywide which are skilled in rappelling, use of
helicopters, monitoring techniques, and technologies such as geographic information systems,
databases and thermal ungulate surveying.
MR. NISHITA: Two minutes.
MR. BROSIUS: They are also encouraged by engage the community and outreach partnerships through
the Hawaii Association of Watershed Partnerships, and we often exhaust ourselves to construct
steel fences over extreme mountainous terrain. However, we are far from completing our job,
and by an example in West Maui, we have protected 46 percent or 21,000 acres of the water in
this area. And I hope with your support, we can protect this land and continue its water
production capacity. We have a new Five-Year Management Plan, and are working on a
Specific Invasive Weed Plan for the next five years. And a Community Wildfire Protection Plan
for the whole head of West Maui. We need your help to implement. Thank you for your
support.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Mr. Brosius. Questions for the testifier? Seeing none--
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COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Chair, chair?
CHAIR WHITE: --thank you very much. Oh. Oh, I'm sorry.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay, thank you, and aloha. Nice to see you Mr. Brosius and thank
you for what you do also. I'm noticing that perhaps looks like there's gonna be a $100,000 cut
being submitted for--you're the West Maui Watershed Protection? Your funding comes out of
that among...with others? Or is that strictly for your program?
MR. BROSIUS: I've seen the budget. I have not been able to interpret it to fully understand what
those.. .the movement of monies within the program means to our program specifically. We
have yet to participate in this year's annual grant program with our proposal and that's
upcoming. I notice that those two, the reductions in East and West have materialized in a
$200,000 Countywide section, and I'm hoping that we'll remain competitive. My understanding
is that we can compete for the whole amount and basically justify an annual disbursement of
funds. I don't anticipate a reduction to our programs in particular but I am curious about that
amount.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay, thank you, Mr. Brosius. And thank you, Chair. Thanks for
what you do.
MR. BROSIUS: All right. Aloha, everyone.
CHAIR WHITE: Members, other questions? Seeing none, thank you. Our next testifier,
Jennifer Chirico will be followed by Jerry Isdale. And Members, while Jennifer is coming to the
microphone, we have 11 more testifiers, and I would like to, if I can maintain a quorum, I'd like
to work through the testifiers so we can come back? Ms. Baisa, you usually have somebody
take...
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Unfortunately, Chair, I have an appointment at noon.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Are the other four of you able to stay till 12:30?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yeah, I'm starving, but I'm okay.
CHAIR WHITE: As long as we can start later, I'm okay with that, but I think.. .unless you testifiers
wanna go out for an hour and a half lunch break and come back, but I think you'd probably
rather just work through it. So again, please keep your testimony to the most pertinent points.
We should be able to get through by...well, in 30 or so minutes.
MS. CHIRICO: I'll try to keep mine short.
CHAIR WHITE: Well, I'm just.. .if you can, please do, but if, you know, if you've got lots...
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MS. CHIRICO: Everyone's getting hungry. Good morning, Mr. Chairman, Councilwoman Baisa, and
Council members. My name's Jennifer Chirico. I am the Executive Director of the Sustainable
Living Institute of Maui at UH Maui College, and I'm testifying on behalf of the OED Program
to support MEO, UH Maui College, our SLIM Program, and Hawaii Energy in providing an
energy audit education program to low income homes and businesses on Maui. At SLIM we've
been providing education and training to Maui County residents for the last four years in various
areas of sustainability primarily in energy. We've had programs in home energy management as
well as commercial and small business energy management. Just recently last year we had a big
program with the Hawaii Natural Energy Institute where we trained students locally here in
energy management for homes specifically, and they went and did energy audits on the homes in
the Maui Smart Growth Project. They did about 40 homes . And we're just now getting the
preliminary results back from that and we've seen huge progress in the income saving that
they've had for their energy bills. And so we've been in talks with them about how we could do
this to help low-income homes especially for people who can't necessarily afford PV on their
homes. We plan to employee students from these previous programs to go out and do the energy
audits on the low-income homes. And I think we have--we've have 15 businesses within that
too. Our hope is that we can partner with the County, partner with ME0 to create economic
development opportunities here on Maui and a new job industry, creating new jobs, energy
management. We think that this is a great way to increase sustainability, increase savings for
low-income people on Maui within their energy bills. And it just helps to promote this new field
and energy management that we see growing across the State.
MR. NISHITA: Two minutes.
MS. CHIRICO: So, thank you for your time and I hope you will consider this program.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you. Members, questions for the testifier? Seeing none, appreciate your being
here today. And Jerry Isdale will be followed by Richard Lucas.
MR. ISDALE: Aloha, Councilmen. My name is Jerry Isdale. I am the founder of Maui Makers which
is a maker space here in, on Maui. I'm here this morning on behalf of the Office of Economic
Development. Although seeing everybody here this morning, I'm amazed all the people I know
that we've worked with in the last couple of years. Maui Makers as a maker space is a
community workshop. We provide the means, the community, and the knowledge for making of
things that ranges from 21 st century technologies like 3-D printing, CAD CAM Systems,
computers and electronics through auto mechanics, agricultural systems, aquaponics, agroponics.
We have a wide range of people doing a lot of different things in our group and reaching out
with small businesses. What we do primarily is education and helping people to make things on
their own. Teaching them how, and providing them with the equipment or access to the
equipment to get started in a small business or their projects. The County Office of Economic
Development is giving us a small grant to purchase some more equipment which will provide us
with the capabilities of doing some 3-D printing. We are teaching some classes this summer at
UH to the students, to young high school, middle school kids in 3-D printing and in electronics
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using some of this equipment and some other equipment. We've been working with many of the
other groups here with our laser cutters, doing...working with the axis deer. The axis deer hide
laser cuts very nicely. There's a lot of small businesses that can benefit from the modern
technologies. It doesn't take a lot of technology or a lot of equipment to make almost anything.
MIT has proven this with their FAB LAB Program-MR. NISHITA: Two minutes.
MR. ISDALE: --and we're working to build up a FAB LAB here on Maui and this grant from OED is a
big step in that direction. We thank you for your support.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Mr. Isdale. Question? Mr. Couch.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Chair. Thank you, Mr. Isdale for being here. I've had
the pleasure of taking a look at one of your meetings and it's a fantastic organization and sorry, I
haven't been able to come back yet, but I will keep popping in. Are you looking for a permanent
location or are you pretty set in the location you are at, the Old Puunene School?
MR. ISDALE: We have been working out of the Puunene School, F-2, Cafeteria Building for the last
year and a half or so. The Department of Education has informed us they're taking back that
space as of mid-June this year. So we are beginning...we are hunting for a new space to be
somewhere between 1,500 or more square feet of space. It would be light industrial or more to
be able to provide the space and classrooms and so forth. So yes, we are looking for a permanent
home.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: And you do have kinda like manufacturing equipment there as well, as
opposed to just the 3-D printers, right?
MR. ISDALE: Yes, we have woodshop and metal shop equipment. We're building up in some of the
other equipment areas. We had some plans for some larger equipment depending on how the
grant goes and how the year goes and what we find and what we need to do. So some
...(inaudible)...manufacturing. We do have some welding equipment that we've already
purchased and we are using that and building up some small businesses and some stuff in similar
areas.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: And Mr. Chair, last question is, you mentioned small businesses. You
actually help people start their business, where they have an idea and then they start their
business?
MR. ISDALE: Yes, we work with people. They come to us every week at our Thursday night
meetings. Somebody shows up with an idea for a business and we help them with the idea,
expand on it a little bit. We will not do the work for you. We work with you We help those
who help themselves. We will teach you how to do it. And hook you up with other people we
know around the island that do such things. We're also working with, on the Federal level, with
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a large association of similar spaces around the country and around the world. We have a
Federal Grant for Creating International Space Organization which we're operating out of here
and some of that monies will be coming to Maui and other Hawaii companies or organizations.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay. Thank you, Mr. Isdale. And thank you, Chair I encourage all
the members to go check them out. It's pretty interesting the stuff they can do.
CHAIR WHITE: Good. Thank you very much. Richard Lucas will be followed by Kaimana Brummel.
MR. LUCAS: Committee Chair White, Council Chair Baisa, Members of the Council. Thank you. It's
nice to see you again. My name is Richard Lucas. I'm the Program Manager for Friends of Old
Maui High School, and I'm here today to speak in support of the Office of Economic
Development. I know it's easy to look at the grants program that the County has and see it as a
cost, sort of an ongoing expense that has to be offset against other sources of revenue. But your
grantees also represent a significant source of savings for the County, and our program is a good
example of that. We're charged with the responsibility to preserve, rehabilitate, and to manage a
23-acre campus at Old Maui High School along with 40,000 square feet of buildings. We can do
this because we are able to draw in volunteer labor, almost $30,000 a year worth of volunteer
labor that we supervise. We're also able to purchase materials and services that reduce cost,
sometimes as donations from generous members of the community both businesses and
individuals. We are able to do this work and to preserve a valuable County asset at a fraction of
the cost that the County would incur if they did this on their own. And if they had to go out into
the private sector and secure these services, it would cost even more. This is the value, this is the
function of nonprofits in this community. The Office of Economic Development oversees our
grant, but they do a lot more than that. They have taken the time to learn about and figure out
how our program works. They've been the source of invaluable guidance in the administration
of our program. They have sought out and introduced us to potential stakeholders who can assist
us and work with us in accomplishing our goal. In fact, Maui Makers is one of the groups that
they have sent to us to have discussions about additional areas that they can run their program.
MR. NISHITA: Two minutes.
MR. LUCAS: So the Office of Economic Development is truly a partner in the success of our program.
They contribute to the Maui economy, and then they support the businesses and the nonprofits
that make the economy work. And we urge you to continue to support the important work done
by the Office of Economic Development. Thank you very much.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Mr. Lucas. Questions for the testifier, Members? Seeing none, thank you
very much.
MR. LUCAS: Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Kaimana will be followed by Randy Bartlett.
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MS. BRUMMEL: Good morning, Council members. My name is Kaimana Brummel. I'm here as
Executive Director of Hawaiian Kamalii dba Hawaiian Canoe Club. We have three grants with
the County. The one under review today is OED for a canoe race from Molokai to Oahu, the Na
Wahine Canoe Race. This is under OED's budget for the island of Molokai. We are a Maui
nonprofit, but as Kimokeo alluded to earlier the paddling community very much helps each other
out. I also appreciate OED's staff willingness to partner with Hawaiian Canoe Club to bring
funds to Molokai to help this canoe race. It's a $10,000 grant and all money will be spent on
Molokai. I won't go into any of the details, but the race alone accounts for 1,000 condo and
vacation rental room nights, 90 hotel rooms, 210 rental cars which is everyone on Oahu, I mean,
on Molokai, and 25 rented shuttle and buses, again, that's the entire fleet. So this is a significant
economic development on Molokai. Our second grant which will be reviewed tomorrow, I
won't be here and won't be able to testify but it's for Hawaiian Canoe Club, Hawaiian Kamalii's
Signature Kamalii Program. We serve over 170 kids a year. We've been able to expand in these
economic times, that is for $17,600 we're able to leverage and operate on a budget of $70-,000
that employs four adults, 10 kids often their first jobs, and, and again, a 170 kids year round and
throughout the summer. So we appreciate your support and partnership with that and I welcome
any questions. Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Kaimana. Members, questions for the testifier? Ms. Crivello?
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: You said you have 210 rentals on Molokai?
MS. BRUMMEL: That was according to Dana Harris at Molokai Vacation Rentals.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Vehicles?
MS. BRUMMEL: Vehicles. Rent-a-cars.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Good to know that.
MS. BRUMMEL: It's a lot of paddlers. I'm sure you know.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: I know we have lots of paddlers and we appreciate the opportunity
to see how we can have it be of a benefit to the community. I don't think we have 210 rentals,
but ...(inaudible)...
MS. BRUMMEL: Well, hopefully she's not counting uncle's truck and all the other ways-COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: There's uncle's and auntie's trucks all over.
MS. BRUMMEL: --all of the ways that people get down that road.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Thank you.

BUDGET AND FINANCE COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui

April 24, 2013

MS. BRUMMEL: Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Any other questions? Thank you, Kaimana.
MS. BRUMMEL: Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: And Randy will be followed by Pamela Turman.
MR. BARTLETT: Aloha kakou-CHAIR WHITE: Aloha.
MR. BARTLETT: --Committee Chair White and Council members. Thank you for the opportunity to
testify. My name is Randy Bartlett. I'm the Program Manager for the East Maui Watershed
Partnership. We're the oldest watershed partnership in Hawaii. It was formed in 1991. So
we're just over 20 years. There are now 11 watershed partnerships Statewide. We want to thank
the Council for continued support and for our watershed protection efforts. The funding in the
past has come through OED and the Department of Water Supply. Currently, we're getting
funding solely through the Department of Water Supply as Water Source Protection Funds. So
we appreciate all your support in that regard. Basically the County is funding about 33 percent
of, a third of our operations right now. So we're just, just over nine staff, full-time so that
represents about three of our staff. And that's matched by about 60 percent of funding from the
State and about another 7 percent from private sources such as The Nature Conservancy. So I
want to thank you again very much for all your support for water.. .Maui's water supplies and
natural areas. Mahalo.
CHAIR WHITE: You're welcome. Members, questions for the testifier? Seeing none, thank you very
much, Mr. Bartlett. And Pamela Tumpap will be followed by Andrea Buckman.
MS. TUMPAP: Aloha, Budget Chair White and Council members. I'm Pamela Tumpap, President of
the Maui Chamber of Commerce and happy to be here and thank you for all of your work this
budget season. The Maui Chamber of Commerce is here to support the County's overall
Economic Development budget. The Office of Economic Development is a strong partner of the
Chamber and has been supporting many industries as you've read about and heard today. And
like the Chamber, they support all industries in Maui. So it clearly is a very big job. So today, I
just wanted to focus on a couple quick things. While we support all of the industries that they
support, we wanted to focus on visitor industry support. This is clearly our golden goose. And
as you heard today, we are always looking at investment that is highly leveraged and 3.6 million
nets us 3.7 billion, and that trickledown effect impacts us all throughout this community whether
we know it or not. We also look at investment that helps build the pie and we're very excited
about the international market development. Two decades ago when I worked at Maui
Economic Development Board we continued to talk about Hawaii's unique positioning in the
Asia Pacific market. And up until now, while we've done some things to build those
relationships, up until now we really haven't had a coordinated effort, and APEC was a sort of a
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great catalyst for us because with APEC 2011, they asked us to find a new Sister Cities
relationship and we did with Goyang and that was a great start and an expansion of what's
happening with Sister Cities and trade missions and now we have a more coordinated effort. But
international market development is something that takes time. It's about relationship building
and continuing to improve partnerships. And so we ask that we continue our investment there
because to not do that, we also lose face. And so we wanna keep up that momentum there and
support that effort to build the pie. We support the new industry development that's taking place
here in the film industry, in agriculture, in sports, and events, and we're excited about what's
happening in renewable energy and the work that MEDB is doing as well. And I also wanna talk
about the office's great support for small businesses, specifically for the Chamber in two specific
areas. The Forth Friday program, and I wanted to share a little bit. You heard about it today.
MR. NISHITA: Two minutes.
MS. TUMPAP: Thank you. That program has.. .the grant was 20,000 for the period that goes through
June 30 th , and that brings three to five thousand people each month out. But more importantly
than all the great excitement around that is the businesses that are benefiting from it so much so
that we have a waiting list, but 25 individuals contribute over five hours per week at $21.79
which is a national valuation for volunteer time, times 36 weeks. We will have taken the
$20,000 grant and leveraged it by.. .brought in 98,000 of in-kind volunteer hours. That's a low
estimate in addition to the other business support. And also another program that's near and dear
to our heart is 4 th of July, coming up very soon.
MR. NISHITA: Three minutes.
MS. TUMPAP: The $10,000 we get from the County brings out over 20,000 people and supports the
businesses in Lahaina. We ask for your support of the Office of Economic Development's
Budget.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Ms. Tumpap.
MS. TUMPAP: Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Members, questions for the testifier? Seeing none, thank you very much.
MS. TUMPAP: Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: And Andrea Buckman will be followed by Patrick Bily.
MS. BUCKMAN: Aloha, thank you for the opportunity to provide testimony for support of the
Department of Water Supply's Budget. My name's Andrea Buckman. I'm the Project
Coordinator for the Leeward Haleakala Watershed Restoration Partnership. We are a group of
public and private landowners, supporting partners and volunteers dedicated to protecting and
restoring the native watershed forests from Makawao to Kaupo. This is in order to benefit the
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natural, cultural, biological, water, and economic resources that are contained within these
forests. We primarily conduct native species reforestation, control priority habitat, modifying
invasive species, and conduct community outreach and education. We're currently working to
develop and refine regional restoration techniques to restore some of the degraded lands across
that slope of Haleakala in order to slow the erosion and sedimentation on nearshore reefs that's
resulting from that lack of native forest cover and to improve watershed function and
productivity for that area to benefit future nonulations of Maui. We're also studying changes in
hydrologic function, comparing the differences in water infiltration into the soil after restoration
compared to the degraded areas outside of our fences and restored areas. So we're finding
promising results with that, helping to further document the benefits of restoration and exemplify
future investment and restoration work on the island. We have an engaging volunteer program
where we reach hundreds of community members each year including public trips and then also
many private trips with schools groups, and Girl Scouts, and canoe clubs, and a variety of
different organizations that also come out to work with us. Many of the groups in this room are
collaborators on our efforts. I just wanted to say that I appreciate the leadership demonstrated by
Maui County in supporting us as well as the other excellent conservation efforts that are going
on-MR. NISHITA: Two minutes.
MS. BUCKMAN: --in the County. These funds are used as a foundation for our eight staff and enable
us to leverage other funds on a 3 to 1 basis as well as thousands of hours of in-kind service from
the community volunteers. So, mahalo. I appreciate your past and continued support and
investment in our efforts.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Andrea. Members, questions of the testifier? Seeing none, thank you for
your work. The next testifier is Patrick Bily who will be followed by Dana Alonzo-Howeth and
Dana is the last person to sign up. So if there is anyone else wishing to testify today, please sign
up in the back so we know you're coming up. Please proceed.
MR. BILY: Aloha, Council and thank you for your patience. Dwindling audience there. And my name
is Pat Bily. I've been a field worker biologist for The Nature Conservancy for the last 23 years.
It's with great honor I speak before a Council entity among the State that has a track record of
being, as Councilmember Mike mentioned, of being the envy of the State for all the watershed
partnerships, invasive species committees. We are really the heart and soul of that and we
continue to evolve with that and continue to be--any of the other counties because we're coming
up with innovative processes all the time. It's also an honor for me to represent The Nature
Conservancy which has been a catalyst for these, forming these partnerships and these invasive
species committees for not just the island of Maui, but also Molokai, the East Maui Molokai
Watershed Partnership. And geez, almost a quarter century. You think that's been a long time at
it with Council support, County government support, Department of Water Supply, OED. And
what have we accomplished? I do have something that reflects hard data of achievements over
the years, but...and one example is a nearly complete fence to keep pigs out of the critical
portion of the East Maui Watershed. Similar actions ongoing in West Maui Watershed, but
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nothing says it like actually being on the ground, and I gotta tell you from seeing a busted up
forest 23 years ago, with things growing back, greatly decreasing feral ungulate population in the
watershed and seeing these improvements, it really gives me great pride, but that's still the past.
Things are coming together and things are evolving and improving. Just last weekend I took a
group of Hawaiian kids, volunteers removing invasive species, and the ripple effect through
education and actually getting real work done is really an accomplishment because you feel like
you're reaching out throu0out the community. Now the bottom line for all this, of course, we
have a lot of humanitarian issues, environmental issues, but the bottom line for everybody's
bread and butter is our water supply on an island -MR. NISHITA: Two minutes.
MR. BILY: --with a growing population. And we're all aware with the potential of climate change and
other things that are gonna be affecting our future that we need to be really keen on preserving
this, and I ask the Council for their continued support with these programs, for The Nature
Conservancy and our partners in the Watershed Partnerships Invasive Species Committees. Any
questions? I'd appreciate. Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Mr. Bily. Questions for the testifier? Seeing none, thank you very much.
MR. BILY: And I'll just leave this here.
CHAIR WHITE: That would be great. Mahalo.
MR. BILY: And I also have written testimony.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you very much. Our next testifier is Dana Alonzo-Howeth.
MS. ALONZO-HOWETH: Yay, last. You can eat lunch soon.
CHAIR WHITE: Maybe, maybe not.
MS. ALONZO-HOWETH: Maybe, maybe not. All right, well good afternoon, Finance Chair White and
Council members. It's been several years since I've come before you and so it is my pleasure to
be here today. My name is Dana Alonzo-Howeth. I am the Executive Director for the
Community Clinic of Maui now doing business as Malama I Ke Ola Health Center. And I'm
happy to share with you that it's been 15 years. In 1998, the County of Maui began funding
treatment for crystal meth also known as "ice" to the Community Clinic of Maui. Every year
since that time the County of Maui has continued to fund this vital program which now includes
additional substance addictions. In 2007, thanks to the County of Maui funding we were able to
expand substance abuse treatment services to the west side. In the last 15 years, the Community
Clinic of Maui has treated several thousand individuals afflicted with substance addictions as
well as their family and friends who need support in caring for them. Our substance abuse
treatment program serves those regardless of insurance status or ability to pay at the time of
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service For many, our program is the last resort for those who don't qualify for other programs
in the community or have burned their bridges elsewhere. Dee White, our certified substance
abuse counselor, who has operated our program for the last 15 years provides intensive
outpatient, individual, and group counseling. Services also include stabilization, maintenance,
extensive case management. Clients are provided with support throughout the treatment process
from when they first seek help to follow-up service after treatment is completed. The number of
individuals Dee White has helped to achieve sobriety over the years is quite remarkable.
Dee White has worked collaboratively with adult probation to support the needs of those she
serves. Because our program is integrated within our medical facility, many of those Dee White
serves is, are also able to achieve or to receive much needed medical and dental care. We've
valued our partnership with the County of Maui and our ability to make positive contributions
and strides in addressing the substance abuse program...excuse me, problem in our community.
MR. NISHITA: Two minutes.
MS. ALONZO-HOWETH: Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you. Members, questions for the testifier? Are we getting ahead of the
problem?
MS. ALONZO-HOWETH: Little by little, believe it or not, you know, I think we see less and less each
passing day truly.
CHAIR WHITE: Good. Thank you very much.
MS. ALONZO-HOWETH: So.. .all right.
CHAIR WHITE: Members, that brings us to the end of the testifiers who have signed up. Is there
anyone else in the audience that would like to testify that hasn't yet done so? Seeing no one
rushing forward, we'll check with the District of Hana. Dawn?
MS. LONO: The Hana Office has no one waiting to testify, Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you. And we'll go to Lanai. Denise?
MS. FERNANDEZ: The Lanai Office has no one waiting to testify.
CHAIR WHITE: And Ella on Molokai? We may have lost that one.
MR. NISHITA: Recess.
CHAIR WHITE: Pardon?
MR. KANESHINA: Short recess so we can reconnect.
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CHAIR WHITE: The Chair is gonna make the call here. I'm not gonna reenergize the line to Molokai.
They would have e-mailed us if they had anyone show up. So, I'm not gonna let you do to me
what you did last week. So, with that, the Chair will.. .without objection, the Chair will close
public testimony.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: No objections.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you.
. . .END OF PUBLIC TESTIMONY . .
CHAIR WHITE: And we will be in research, research. We'll be in recess until 2:45.
UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: One forty-five.
CHAIR WHITE: Oh, you're right. Thank you. I was too busy doing my research. Okay, we are in
recess until 1:45. . . . 'gavel). . .
RECESS:

12:20 p.m.

RECONVENE:

1:58 p.m.

CHAIR WHITE: .. . (gavel). . . The Budget and Finance Committee will come back to order and we're
gonna welcome Teena Rasmussen to present the OED Grants. Welcome.
MS. RASMUSSEN: Thank you, Chair White.
CHAIR WHITE: And please introduce the person sitting to your right.
MS. RASMUSSEN: Yes, I have our Grants Manager, Tina Silva with me today, so.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you. And Members, we will be working off of this sheet. And OED Grants
start on Page 7, and Director, if you.. .do you have a copy of this?
MS. RASMUSSEN: Yeah, we got a copy, yeah. We built our binder on the actual budget, the order of
the budget.
UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: Which sheet are we working off?
MS. RASMUSSEN: The order of the budget.
CHAIR WHITE: .The long one, Page 7. Well, we can.. .I'm sure the Director will add if there's
something that's missing. Okay. Members, my understanding is Ms. Rasmussen is leaving
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tomorrow for Korea, so we have, we have her for today, and as you know, we have a, we have a
public hearing tonight that will start at 6 o'clock. So if we don't get through with
Ms. Rasmussen this afternoon, we will reconvene after the public hearing. So make sure your
questions are pertinent and to the point, and make sure your answers are short and to the point.
Okay, Ms. Rasmussen, please proceed?

OFFICE OF ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT
MS. RASMUSSEN: Okay, so I think that the best way, you know, I...we can just go line item by line
item if you'd like. Agricultural Promotion, we did various projects. I think you received a list of
those in 0M2. If you'd like me to go over what those funds went to, I'd be happy to give you
the list.
CHAIR WHITE: Any questions on Agricultural Promotion?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Chair?
CHAIR WHITE: Yes?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: So where would we find that list again? Or we did not...
MS. RASMUSSEN: It was a response that to your question to us is on each of OED pots of money so
not, you know, outside of the line item grant. So this is a pot of money called, "Agricultural
Promotion". It has a $100,000 in it. And you should have a response, it's called 0M2.
CHAIR WHITE: Yeah, it was received on April 8 th •
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: April 10 th ?
CHAIR WHITE: Oh yeah, okay. I was looking at Ms. Rasmussen's letter.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay, I found it. Thank you, Chair.
MS. RASMUSSEN: Okay, yeah, if you have 0M2, it will be really easy for you to see all of the
different things-CO1UNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: The breakdown.
MS. RASMUSSEN: --we funded in each, yeah.
CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Guzman, did you find your copy? We can have Staff make a copy if you don't
have it readily available.
MS. RASMUSSEN: Chair, we have an extra. We have an extra here, Chair. Give that to Don Guzman.
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COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Ms. Crivello, did you.. .you have yours? Okay. Mr. Couch? Okay, copy is on its
way. And thank you for providing that, it's very helpful.
MS. RASMUSSEN: Yeah. yeah. sure. So again. I'm. you know. you're welcome to just ask me if
there's anything in 0M2 under Agricultural Promotion, that you wanted to know about. Did
hear actually from several of these people this morning in public testimony. And if not, we can
go onto...
CHAIR WHITE: Members, any questions on Agricultural Promotion? Reading from the list that I
have, we have 2013 promotion of Maui's Floriculture Industry, Maui Axis Deer Harvesters,
Haliimaile Pineapple Industry, Quick Frozen Project, Maui Farmers Union United, Maui Coffee
Association Bicentennial, Upcountry 4-H Fair, Barrio Fiesta, Molokai Coffee Festival, and Ag,
State Ag Conference and FIL-Am Chamber of Commerce. Mr. Couch?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Chair. On the axis deer, what's, what's happening
with that because is this something new or have you done some funding for them before?
MS. RASMUSSEN: Okay, so what the gentleman that you heard from this morning who gave you a
report is actually the updated report from the Maui Axis Deer Harvesting Co-op. And this grant
for 7,500 was coupled with an additional amount of money from the Environmental Protection
Grant for 30,000. So the total grant was for 37,500. And that all went to the co-op to work on
this possible USDA inspecting and to try to create a venison market.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay. I'm just a little confused on that, 'cause we had talked about
that this last budget and you said you weren't going to support it. And I double-checked on the
minutes and it was—that you said you weren't going to support it this time.
MS. RASMUSSEN: They, they.. .we weren't supporting it in the context that they came to us a year
ago in, but they had it since then have actually formed a formal co-operative and they have, you
know, they did all the work that basically we asked them to do. They needed to get, you know,
basically a structure in place. They needed to have insurance. They needed to make sure that the
hunters are trained, and so, they had.. .did all that hard work and so they were ready to then
receive a grant.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay, and how do they train the hunters, do you know?
MS. RASMUSSEN: They use the NRA Safety Training.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay, and are they using...
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MS. RASMUSSEN: The grant money is not to do.. .that is one of the jobs of the co-op, but that
that.. .the money is not going to train hunters. And the money is not going to buy ammunition or
do anything with the hunting. We are paying for the slaughter facilities at DeCoites, we're
paying for some of their marketing efforts, and so forth, but none of the money is going to
hunters.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay.
MS. RASMUSSEN: Or the training of hunters.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay. 'Cause I have a question on them using the firing range after
hours.
MS. RASMUSSEN: We saw that memo. I--that just came across my desk yesterday. So we haven't
had a chance to investigate it, but we can get back to you later on that.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay, thank you.
MS. RASMUSSEN: Yeah, and it is the Parks Department, but the memo did also come into OED. So,
you know, we'll work on that.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay, thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Members, other questions on Agricultural Promotion? Mr. Guzman?
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Thank you, Chair. I just had a question on the...this is Agricultural
Promotion. Can you, and this is going to be a tough one for me to ask, but how is the Barrio
Fiesta and the FIL-Am Chamber of Commerce related to agriculture? And that's just a off the
cuff kinda-MS. RASMUSSEN: You know, I think because of their historical roots to agriculture and these, I think
these programs--I know that the FIL-Am Chamber of Commerce has a farmers market at their
event-COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Yes, yes.
MS. RASMUSSEN: --and then also the Barrio Fiesta is kinda the celebration of the whole heritage, you
know, of, of, you know, farm workers that came here from the Philippines.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Okay.
MS. RASMUSSEN: So we felt that due to that it was an appropriate use of the funds.
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COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: And then another question is the 35,000 for the Maui Flower
Growers Association, is there a reason why they have substantially more than the rest of the
associations or organizations?
MS. RASMUSSEN: Well, they--keep in mind that the Maui Farm Bureau has its own line item and that
is actually in our budget for $350,000.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Right.
MS. RASMUSSEN: And the floriculture industry is, this has just been a separate marketing and this is
actually gone back for probably over a decade that they've received funds. And it's basically to
promote specifically the marketing of flowers. The Farm Bureau does not have a commodity
group for the floriculture industry. They have ranching, they have onion growers, they have
landscape, nurserymen, but they don't have a commodity group for the flower growers.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Oh, okay.
CHAIR WHITE: They have coffee too, right?
MS. RASMUSSEN: Yeah, and the Farm Bureau also has a coffee commodity group.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Okay.
MS. RASMUSSEN: But they don't have a commodity group for flower growers. So that's why
historically this was a separate pot of money.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: That's good to know. I didn't know that. So, thank you for that
information. Also, on the Maui Axis Deer Program, when, when they eventually have the
slaughter house up and running and then the permits and the processing of the venison
certification, when they sell.. .I mean, are they going to sell the meat to local stores, and what do
they... if they are going to sell those, those meats, where are those proceeds going to? Are they
going back to the Maui Axis Harvester Group or...
MS. RASMUSSEN: Yes, it will all go to the co-op, but the.. .first of all, the slaughter house is already
an existing slaughter house. So we're not building a slaughter house. They're using DeCoites
slaughter house.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Okay.
MS. RASMUSSEN: The marketing of the meat will be done by Maui Cattle Company. They've
already entered into a joint agreement for them to do that because they already have a marketing
arm for Maui Cattle Company. So the deer will be sold to Maui Cattle Company. The proceeds
from that will go to the co-op. And the co-op is set up so that it disperses profits back to the
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members, and after it pays expenses of course. And then Maui Cattle Company will benefit
because they'll also have another product to sell that they can also make some extra funds on.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: So eventually some time down the--in the future this 7,500 would
eventually be gone? I mean, we won't have to I guess grant them additional monies?
MS. RASMUSSEN: Yeah. I would. I would anticinate that it's gonna take another cycle of funding to
get them up. You know, it's just, you know, really getting started. But they have no plans to
keep coming back for funding, you know, once they're, once they're fully operational.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Okay, very good. Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Yeah, the Chair would like to point out that everyone comes here with the intent of
just asking for it for one year, so.
MS. RASMUSSEN: Duly noted.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Chair?
CHAIR WHITE: Ms. Cochran?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you, and thank you, Ms. Rasmussen and OED for being
here. You said, I remember Mr. Mark King's testimony and you said the meat will go to Maui
Cattlemen's Association or what?
MS. RASMUSSEN: No.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Sorry?
MS. RASMUSSEN: Maui Cattle Company.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Or, sorry, Maui Cattle Company, and thereby.. .because he
mentioned the actual restaurants that will be serving the meat. So thereby it would go via Maui
Cattlemen Company and then it will be dispersed to the...
MS. RASMUSSEN: Right, because they already have a distribution channel. They already have a
marketing arm and a distribution channel, so they're already delivering Maui Cattle Company
beef to these restaurants so that it's just another product that they'll be delivering for them.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: I see. And just to set the record straight, you currently have.. .I'm
just trying to in reference to your job position and promote the Maui Flower Growers
Association, I believe in the private sector you have a flower ...(inaudible)...
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MS. RASMUSSEN: We do, we do have a flower farm.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: So how, does that sorta conflict here with what this promotion out
of your office is doing?
MS. RASMUSSEN: No, because I don't have.. .I mean. I'm a flower grower, but I have no direct
benefit from this, because typically what they're promoting is they're promoting tropical flowers
and protea of which we don't grow either. So, we don't have our products on their website, you
know, I don't...
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay, thank you.
MS. RASMUSSEN: And we haven't increased. In fact, they actually had a funding decrease last year.
So we haven't increased it, you know. So just it's been level for every other, you know, year
prior to when we came into office, so...
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay, other questions, Members?
COUNC1LMEMBER GUZMAN: Chair, can I just make a quick comment? I'd like to thank the
Economic Development Office for at least appropriating some monies for the Barrio Fiesta as
well as the FIL-Am Chamber. Thank you.
MS. RASMUSSEN: Okay, thanks.
CHAIR WHITE: Did you feel you might get some flak for your first question?
ALL: . . (laughter). . .
CHAIR WHITE: Your support for them is duly noted, Mr. Guzman. Could you share with us what
your intended distribution is for the 2014? Is it gonna look similar to what your.. .what the
spread is here?
MS. RASMUSSEN: You know, I was responding to some Council requests for that information. We
don't really make that determination until we have our budget set. Our new application, our new
grant application goes up on our website on June 1 st , and at that time, we, you know, we take
letters of inquiry for grants and so forth until we kinda see what the scope of the projects are that
are out there. But you know, some of these things have--they're recurring, but several of them
will not be.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay, well we won't ask you which ones you don't expect to have a recurring.
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MS. RASMUSSEN: The pineapple project will be completed. I.. .the coffee celebration, the
bicentennial celebration will be completed, and the Molokai Coffee Festival also, you know, is
completed because that was the bicentennial. The State Ag Conference is only every two years,
so that won't be, you know, that's some idea there.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Members, any further questions on the Agricultural Promotion? Seeing none,
please move on.
MS. RASMUSSEN: Okay, so the next line item there is Maui Aloha Aina. They are not in our budget
this year. Any questions?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Which paper we're going off of? I know I have three different.
CHAIR WHITE: We're going off of this, but we'll refer to the other list when we come to an item that
has the-COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Gotcha.
CHAIR WHITE: --the, it's not a line item, it's a...
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Gotcha. Okay, thank you.
MS. RASMUSSEN: Right. These are.. .you know, 0M2 is just for our pots of money. Now we're
going into line items. The next one is Maui Nui Botanical Gardens.
CHAIR WHITE: First, are there any questions on Maui Aloha Aina? Seeing none, okay, move ahead.
MS. RASMUSSEN: So Maui Nui Botanical Gardens, you know, I think we're extremely happy with
their performance. They have done such great work in the garden. They have a lot of volunteer,
they have leveraged this money by far, you know, with volunteer help. And they have a new
thing that they brought to the garden and that is an audio tour. So somebody can pick up the
little audio head, handhold piece and they can walk through the garden and hit, click the button,
and it tells them all about that particular plant or so forth. So I thought that was very creative.
So I think this is a great program. They're always still looking for ways to raise revenue at the
garden, but they're being very proactive about that.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay, Mr. Couch?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Chair. This is one of the ones that, Mr., Chair White
mentioned is that they've come to us now for several times saying we're just about
self-sufficient, we're just about self-sufficient, that's three years that I've heard it.
MS. RASMUSSEN: You know, I don't recollect that they've said that. That may be.. .I may be
incorrect, but I.. .they have not come to us and said that.
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COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Well, they've said it up there.
CHAIR WHITE: I think they said it the first year, and it's been brought up to them in each successive
year that, that's what they said the first year. That's why I made the comment.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yes.
CHAIR WHITE: Because this.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: This one?
CHAIR WHITE: Yeah. If you could just give it to me this just this once-COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yes.
CHAIR WHITE: --I'll never come back.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: So then, the question is, how, how are they working towards that?
MS. RASMUSSEN: So we have had conversations with them about how they are working to enhance
revenue. They have had.. .they are having more events in the garden. They are trying to
encourage some ecotourism help so if a group wants to come into Maui and they wanna do a
day's kind of work, they have accepted some groups like that into the garden. They have built a
list of donors and supporters who donate every year. So they have, you know, Friends of Maui
Nui Botanical Gardens. So it's a continuing conversation and we will, we will continue working
with them on that.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Mr. Chair, I understand that they do a good job, and I understand that
there's continuing conversations, but at some time it has to go away I think. On this one, I mean,
if they come in and say, you know, it's gonna take us five years and we say, okay that's fine.
But if they come in and say it's gonna take us one year, and it's now in their fifth year, I...
CHAIR WHITE: Well, we're gonna be going through about $20 million worth of-COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay.
CHAIR WHITE: --of information, and the question that we need to be looking at in my view is what
value do they bring to the community for the money we're giving them?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yeah.
CHAIR WHITE: Because it's. ..its, my sense is it's unlikely that we're gonna have a whole lot of
people come back to us and say, oh, by the way, we want our funding cut in half or...
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COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: We had one last year -CHAIR WHITE: No, but it...
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: --but only one.
CHAIR WHITE: One. And so that our challenge is making sure that we're getting a visible specific
benefit for the money that we're spending.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay.
CHAIR WHITE: I think that's...it's better for us to focus on that than to expect these guys to, you
know, just to give up funding completely. I think it's more important for us to look at what,
what they're doing for other parts of the community. We've heard testimony from other, other
groups that they depend on Maui Botanical Gardens for-COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Sure.
CHAIR WHITE: --seed stock and other things, so.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay. Thank you, Chair.
MR. BAZ: And Mr. Chair? Part of the discussion of this is related to the changes of 3.36, you know,
that we're implementing and the public benefit that will be required to be a part of all of the
grants that we give out. Specifically with this organization, the other concept we're looking at is
that the County receives plants from them. So rather than granting the money to them and
getting the plants back, maybe we should be doing a purchase order and buying the plants from
them. That's a whole another part of the discussion, topic, but part of what we do is receive
plants...we receive direct, you know, goods from them.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay, thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Ms. Baisa?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you very much, Chair. There's a reason why I would be likely to
support funding them one more time is about three weeks ago I ran into one of the star
fundraisers I know, and she has committed to help them with a big fundraising effort, and
knowing this lady and her capabilities I think they have a very good chance of, you know, raising
a lot of money. So this probably would happen in the next year. So maybe we ought to just, you
know, gamble with them one more time.
MS. RASMUSSEN: Okay, but I will take this message back to them.
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COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yeah.
MS. RASMUSSEN: Definitely.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Yeah. the message is don't say it in the first place.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Amen. Never, never say never.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Chair? Chair?
CHAIR WHITE: Ms. Cochran?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: So, I'm quite supportive of what this entity provides as in native
plants and propagating the species and things of that nature and obviously we're working.. .helps
us the County too. I have heard concerns though via this entity in regards to parking issues
across the street at our stadium when they do hold big events. I guess they're told you can't and
what have you. So what they wanted to do was I think we have a Public Works lot next door to
their nursery, and if that's not being utilized, it would help expand and enhance their services to
the people too, during events and what have you, maybe expand their nursery and I don't know.
So Chair, those are just a couple concerns I do recall being brought to my attention in regards to
this entity which may be able to get them quicker on their feet and thereby off our, you know,
dime. Thank you.
MS. RASMUSSEN: Okay, yeah.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay, moving along. Maui County Farm Bureau.
MS. RASMUSSEN: So the Maui County Farm Bureau, I think you all are quite familiar. I'm not gonna
go into a lot detail of what they do. We're trying to.. .we just kinda brought them back. They
did take a pretty significant decrease from 2011, and we're just trying to bring them back a little
bit toward that. I would imagine that this is the level at which we will keep them at for a while,
because I think that it's probably adequate for them too if funded at 350 to get them back to
being able to do all of their programs.
CHAIR WHITE: One of the reasons I think we took them down a bit was that at one point, I think it
may have been 2012, they had a significant remaining balance that hadn't been spent.
MS. RASMUSSEN: Yeah, and they have.. .we have worked with them very.. .and they are now using
up their current grant, and they're, they're actually right on schedule. So they have cleaned that
up a lot, yeah.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Mr. Couch?
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COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Chair. How are they at playing well with the other
farm union? Because I thought we were trying to get them to get together so we...
MS. RASMUSSEN: Actually, no. We're not trying to get them together because they were together
and it didn't work out. But that's okay, that's not a bad thing. I don't think that's a bad thing at
all because I think that they. the two uroups have completely different missions, completely
different focuses, and I think it's okay. I think it's okay to support, you know, both sides. One
tends to be heavily, you know, into the organic farming. Farm Bureau tends to be more
traditional, conventional farming. And they're the commercial, you know, the larger, tend to be
the larger farms, and Maui Farmers Union tends to be the smaller family farm that just may be
feeding a few families. So I, you know, it's a completely different kind of agriculture, and I
think it's okay, and I think it's needed that we have both sides in our community.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay, and we are funding the Maui, MFUU somewhere around here?
MS. RASMUSSEN: Yes, they did. They're in the Agricultural Promotion Fund. We gave them a
$5,000 grant this last year and that was to do some work to create their website.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay, thank you, Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Members, other questions? Ms. Cochran?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Oh, sorry.
CHAIR WHITE: Ms. Baisa?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you. Just to be clear then, so they're in that $100,000 line item.
They're asking for 75,000 is that what you're talking about?
MS. RASMUSSEN: They did not come to us and ask for 75,000 and they're not in our.. .they're
not...we didn't give 'em a line item.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: So where would...
MS. RASMUSSEN: But we would not be able to.. .we could not give them 75,000 of that Agricultural
Promotion Budget, I mean, 'cause that would take up almost the whole fund. They didn't come
to us and ask for anything to be in the Mayor's Budget.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: So it would be a totally add, if...
MS. RASMUSSEN: It would be a total add if you put it in there or if not, if you proviso'd it, it would
literally take up most of the Agricultural Promotion Fund.
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COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you for clarifying that.
MS. RASMUSSEN: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: It's important.
MS. RASMUSSEN: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Ms. Cochran, you had a question?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: No, that was basically, yeah-CHAIR WHITE: Oh, okay.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: --the gist of my question. Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay, moving onto University of Hawaii, College of Tropical Agriculture?
MS. RASMUSSEN: So you heard from Robin this morning, who is the interim CTAHR person, and he
gave you a list of all the programs that CTAHR does now. Typically, you know, if I may take
Councilman Hokama's comment that he would be making to me right now, he would be saying,
why are we paying for University of Hawaii when that's a State, that's a State function? These
funds that we give to the Extension Agents of the CTAHR are funds that we would never get out
of the State of Hawaii. These are for very, very specific local problems. Like we had them work
on the spotted iris virus for onion production. We have them working on a new breed of protea
that can be a miniature protea that can be used for potted plants so we can try to create a new
industry with the protea industry. That's just a couple of the things, and he mentioned several
others today, so that is why and this is pretty typical around the country for locales to give extra
funding to their Extension Agents.
CHAIR WHITE: Well, if I were to channel Mr. Hokama, I would say, what did they do? Did they stop
doing projects for us during the year they received no funding?
MS. RASMUSSEN: Oh, that's a good question as to why we didn't fund them last year. We didn't
fund them last year because they weren't...the two projects tended to be more research type of
projects and they hadn't finished the projects yet. So they didn't wanna come back for funding
until they've pretty finished those research projects and so now they're coming back. And I did
personally see from Dr. John Cho, he brought into our office, miniature protea plants that are just
really, really beautiful. So it's very exciting, yeah.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay, Members, questions?
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COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Well, more of a comment, Chair?
CHAIR WHITE: Pardon?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: More of a comment?
CHAIR WHITE: You can make a comment.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: `Cause I remember Mr. Cho or Dr. Cho coming up here with those,
you know, he brought those in there, and they said they weren't quite finished and they will be
coming this year, and I guess this is it. So are they doing the same kind of thing or is it different?
MS. RASMUSSEN: No. The next round of projects will be different, yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay. Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Ms. Baisa?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you very much, Chair. For me, the part of this money that is
really, really important is the money that's spent on UE and 4-H. You know, those have such a
huge impact in our community particularly with the young people. And you know, I think that,
you know, UH does...UE does such a good job of working with families and teaching people all
kinds of skills. And then with the 4-H Livestock Program, and I know there's other 4-H clubs
that don't do livestock, they do other things, but you know, these are skills that when we were
growing up we learned, and I think it's more important now that the family is so scattered all
over the place, who teaches you how to bake or sew or do any of that stuff, and 4-H does all of
that. And so for me, I have a humongous amount of interest in that part of it also along with the
research and development.
MS. RASMUSSEN: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: So, you know, I think CTAHR is really great.
MS. RASMUSSEN: Yeah. Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay, moving onto Molokai Livestock Co-op...
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Sorry, Chair?
CHAIR WHITE: Oops, sorry.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: In regards to CTAHR, the Tropical Agriculture, you know, maybe
this is State, but the demise of our wiliwilis, there's native species that have been attacked and
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become an extinct in certain areas, yet you spoke about.. .1 guess maybe they have to be an ag,
economic ag sort of
MS. RASMUSSEN: Yeah, they're supposed to actually work on commercial type of crops. Yeah,
tropical type of agriculture, so yeah, the wiliwili tree, but you know, it's not something that's
produced commercially so it's not something that CTAHR would, would work on. That could
be other researchers at the University of Hawaii. but it would not be in CTAHR.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Moving onto Molokai Livestock Cooperative?
MS. RASMUSSEN: So Molokai Livestock Cooperative, I just had a chance to talk to Jack Spruance
yesterday. He, they actually were good last year. They didn't need a grant from us last year.
Well, or they were working off of an old grant so they didn't need funding. This year, as you
know, I'm actually pretty happy that he has only requested half of what he typically gets. You
know, I really like Mr. Spruance because he's, he's very honest and he, he doesn't take money
that he doesn't need. And the...he told me that the Molokai Ranch is planning to get back into
cow and hogs and that will help him keep the slaughter facility busier, and because it hasn't been
very busy and he's actually had to bring cows off island to slaughter to have enough to sell for
their local meat market. So, doesn't seem like a good thing so we're trying to get 'em raised
there on Molokai.
CHAIR WHITE: Members, questions? Ms. Crivello?
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Thank you. Thank you for supporting our slaughter house. I'd like
to add in addition to that, that's really a community-based project. It involves a whole bunch of
volunteers that have really lifted the slaughter house to where it is today. And you know, I can
see they will need more funding because eventually maybe the 15,000 will do for this year, but
whether the ranch will follow through with their cattle ranching and husbandry, you know,
remains to be seen, but I think they've been able to pretty much sustain themselves throughout,
throughout the last couple years. So, thank you for supporting their project.
MS. RASMUSSEN: Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay, any other questions on the cooperative? Okay, moving onto Molokai
Economic Development and Cultural Programs?
MS. RASMUSSEN: So again, if you look at 0M2, it does give you a list of all of the projects that we
funded on Molokai, and I guess do you want me to read, do you want me to read them or is it
necessary or?
CHAIR WHITE: Well, Members, we're, we're on Item No. 6 out of about 40, and we've taken up
45 minutes. So, if you, if you don't wanna come back after the public hearing, we may need to
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move a little more quickly. So I would, I would suggest where we have the information, I would
leave it in Ms. Crivello's hands to give us some guidance for the budget, and if you wanna take a
quick look at that and let's keep moving along?
MR. BAZ: Mr. Chair, if...can I make just one small comment about this and Lanai and East Maui? The
effort of the Administration to.. .did put additional monies into those three categories, those three
areas in our community for economic development specific projects, economic development and
cultural special projects. We did equalize those at $100,000 each for those three different
communities, so just to note, Mr. Chair.
MS. RASMUSSEN: Okay, we're good? Well, yeah...
CHAIR WHITE: I think the.. .well, not so much on this one but I think on the, on the other two where
the increase is significantly higher, I think it would be important for us to get a sense of what,
what additional opportunities you see and what the potential added distribution might be, but
we'll, we'll wait till we get those, get to those.
MS. RASMUSSEN: Okay.
CHAIR WHITE: Ms. Crivello, do you have any comments on the, on the outline?
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: No, just want to thank the Administration for the increase 'cause
there are quite a bit of pocket activities I would call them, that enhances people to come in and
participate from elsewhere so it's all good. Thank you.
MS. RASMUSSEN: And I just wanna say one thing about the Molokai funds. We're, we're working,
we're going to be working this next year on really trying to spur entrepreneurship in Molokai,
and we have quite a few ideas in that direction, and we're going to use our Kuha'o Business
Center over there as a catalyst for that. And so we're kinda excited about that and we really want
to spur these cottage industries and value-added products that they have and it's a natural for
them.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Thank you on that. I'd also like to, I'm sorry, Mr. Chair?
CHAIR WHITE: It's all right.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Okay, extend on the, that the MEO Business Core Development
Center or the Core Business that's run by Kuulei Arce, and we've heard testimony when we
were on Molokai. They do great work. I mean, I can walk you through the town and show you
actual outcomes of what has come out from their entrepreneur program and helping the Molokai
residents to start up their businesses and, you know, some of them are still plugging along, you
know, despite the fact that we have our economic challenges. So I think that there are the efforts
moving on, on that part too.
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MS. RASMUSSEN: We will have as they're both County-funded programs, we will absolutely have
them work hand in hand and they do already. So thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay, Members, moving along to Business Research Library? Ms. Rasmussen?
MS. RASMUSSEN: Oh, I'm sorry, I was waiting for a question. Business Research Library is run by
Small Business Development Center. and they produce our Maui Data Book, and they also
provide research for the community, business research. Any business can call them and ask for
research to be done, and the County essentially pays for that. So, it's, it's.. .and we have been
promoting their services down at our Maui Business Resource Center. So it's a, it is a great
service for our business community, and so we will continue to support that. And we have
lowered the funding because we think that it's pretty adequate at what they have at the 70,000
level.
CHAIR WHITE: Members, questions? I think what we'll do let you go down the list and explain and
then we'll...
MS. RASMUSSEN: Okay. and then if you \valuta stop me and ask questions? Okay. So Maui
Economic Development Board. This is just specifically for the Maui High School Automotive
Program. It is, it just funds one instructor that runs that program and they basically teach
automotive repair which is very valuable for a community. It's just a stand-alone program.
Let's see Friends of Old Maui High.. .Community Clinic is an old grant. That's not on ours any
more. Friends of Old Maui High School, you heard from them this morning. Their funding has
been reduced quite a bit, but I will tell you right now that, that is bare bones funding for them.
They're gonna really be hard-pressed to be able to maintain the property. But I will tell you that
this project is on OED's radar, and we want to break through the quagmire of the fact that they
have no water, they have no ability to literally do anything with that property because of the
water situation. So we are convening a group at the end of May that's going to be discussing this
and to see if we can break through and actually put that land into much higher and better use.
So, let's see, going to East Maui. Okay, so the East Maui fund is also on your 0M2. You can
see the events that we funded: Tropical Fruit Growers Mini Conference, a Limu Festival, the
Taro Festival, our Small Business Revitalization Grants for the Hana community, Nahele Farms
Coffee Association Celebration. They went out to the Taro Festival and actually participated so
we helped them with that. And then we.. .one of the taro growing areas had a ditch that was
completely plugged and there was really nobody that could step up and fix it so, we did. So
that's what the East Maui funds went to.
CHAIR WHITE: And what do you foresee the distribution with the, with the doubling of the, of the
amount?
MR. BAZ: Mr. Chair? That was specific request by Councilmember Carroll. So maybe
Councilmember Carroll's Office or he can provide that information.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay, well he may be watching us right now.
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COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yeah, I hope so. Probably put him right to sleep.
CHAIR WHITE: If you are, Bob, we miss you. And call in your request. Mr. Couch?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you. I thought we were gonna wait till everything was
explained and then-CHAIR WHITE: That turned out to be part of her explanation.

COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Oh, all right. So, okay, question as we go? 'Cause I got one for
MEDB, Maui High School Program, the auto program.
MS. RASMUSSEN: Oh, we're going back?
CHAIR WHITE: No. Continue, I just wanted to have you add that to your explanation because it's a
big increase.
MS. RASMUSSEN: Yeah, yes, and actually we will be conferring with the individual Council people
from those areas as to what their vision of those funds should be.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay.
MS. RASMUSSEN: Okay, so we're going to Lanai now?
CHAIR WHITE: Lanai.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Oh, wait. So wait, can I ask a question on the East Maui?
CHAIR WHITE: No.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Oh, okay. Never mind. Never mind.
MS. RASMUSSEN: Okay, so Lanai?
CHAIR WHITE: It's part of her explanation, then they can ask questions based on her explanation.
MS. RASMUSSEN: Okay, so...
CHAIR WHITE: It's the only way I can keep you guys moving.
MS. RASMUSSEN: Okay, Lanai Pineapple Festival. Again, small business revitalization grants there
that will go to small businesses ,and the Lanai Changes moving toward a CDC, that's a group by
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the way, called Lanai Changes. And then we did a grants workshop there. And I think I said the
Pineapple Festival.
CHAIR WHITE: And did you get a similar request from the Lanai representative?
MS. RASMUSSEN: Yes, a similar request for the increase to 100,000, yes. So again, we will speak to
Councilman Hokama about that and. and you know. what a difference a year makes because it's
a whole different scene on Lanai now. And so, you know, we'll welcome to talking to him about
that.
CHAIR WHITE: Well, yeah and I think...well, I won't ask, I won't make a comment. Gotta hold to
my own rules.
MS. RASMUSSEN: Boat...Lahaina Town Action, this specifically is for Boat Day. This is for the
musicians that play on the day that the ships arrive into Lahaina Harbor. We just recently
received a beautiful e-mailed letter that was handwritten by a passenger that got off of the cruise
ship and said, it was absolutely...brought tears to her eyes to be greeted in such a manner and
such aloha, and she said she would have stood there all day, but her husband dragged her off so
that they could actually go see Lahaina, so. Let's see...
CHAIR WHITE: Ma Ka Hana Ka Ike?
MS. RASMUSSEN: Oh, okay. So Ma Ka Hana...okay, I keep trying to remember all the names here.
So this is for Rick Rutiz's program in Hana, and I think you're all familiar with that. It's a
wonderful program. We've been out there to see it. The next is MEDB...you know, these
numbers are completely off...(inaudible)...oh, I'm looking at the wrong. Okay, okay. So I've
got to line up my.. .I'm getting off on my lines here. MEDB, this is their, their main program, of
course, that has the large grant, $441,000. Again, I think that you've heard from many testifiers
from MEDB. MEDB is one of our major partners. We have worked with them on numerous
programs and events throughout the year. We value their expertise, their input, and we work
very, very closely with them, and we highly recommend this rather small increase that we're
asking for to their budget. Small Business Promotion, we have spent a good amount of the
funds, about two-thirds of the funds on the Friday Town Parties and this is for the Global
Marketing Campaign for the Parties. This purchases advertising every single week for the
Parties. We also have new rack cards that we have and have placed in 42 different properties
around Maui advertising it to the visitor industry, and it also purchases radio ads weekly for
them. And I think this has been very, very appreciated by the towns. And again, I don't think
that we could have spent 50,000 on touching so many different small businesses and vendors,
you know, with any other program. And then a portion of this has gone to market our new
filmmaui.com website, and we did some advertising in Hawaii Business magazine when they did
a special Maui section, and then we produced the Mayor's Small Business Awards, and also
supported the Native Hawaiian Chamber of Commerce with their Business Fest. MEG, this is
the Core Four Business Development Program. Again, MEO and this program is one of our
major partners. They are the ones that teach people that don't know anything about doing a
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business and they teach them how to do it. So they don't make the mistakes. I just saw statistics
from this program that in the nine years that this program has existed, that program has produced
951 jobs in Maui County and that is a pretty significant number. So that's all new small
businesses being created.
CHAIR WHITE: Over what timeframe was that?
MS. RASMUSSEN: That was the nine years that the program...
MR. BAZ: It's been around... excuse me, Mr. Chair? It's been around a lot longer than nine years.
MS. RASMUSSEN: Well, I think they counted from nine years.
MR. BAZ: Oh, okay.
MS. RASMUSSEN: Okay.
MR. BAZ: The statistics may be for the last nine years.
MS. RASMUSSEN: Okay, I'm sorry. Yeah. It's, they counted from nine years. Sorry about that.
Okay, the Dental, the Dental Program at UH Maui College. I know that you have received quite
a bit of testimony on this program. This is specifically to support the Maui Oral Health Center. I
went down to the center. I was just shocked actually how many people were in the waiting room
waiting for this dental care, affordable and in some cases, free dental care because they can't
afford it. Little kids, I was just.. .I actually was really moved by the program. I think it's a
compassionate program. I think it, it helps the people that wanna get into the industry. It helps
them with their training and their jobs and then we're producing a significant social service for
our community. And I think it's very worthwhile. This used to be split between a nursing
program and a dental program. It has now been moved 100 percent to a dental program.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Chair?
CHAIR WHITE: Ms. Baisa?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Just one quick question. Ms. Rasmussen, where is this clinic now
because they're talking about moving into the Science Building, but where are they?
CHAIR WHITE: Chair, if you don't mind, we're gonna let her get through the bottom of this list today?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Oh, I thought she was done. I'm sorry.
MS. RASMUSSEN: No, we're still going. Sorry about that.
CHAIR WHITE: We're just, we're just gonna finish this page, and then we'll go back.
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COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Okay.
MS. RASMUSSEN: Ka Ipu Kukui Fellows is a homegrown leadership program, absolutely terrific
program. I was able to give them a tour this year and a brief talk about agriculture at the Kula
Agriculture Park. I think that building leaders for tomorrow is one of the best things that we can
do. And you know, we all have to replace ourselves at some point. and I think this program does
a absolutely terrific job of that. The International Economic Development Program. I want to, I
want to preface this program with something that I just wanna kinda say, you know, when we
were at the peak of our economy back in 2006. Maui's economy was $6.5 billion. When we hit
the worst part of the recession which was actually in 2009, our economy dropped to a $5 billion
economy. Now that's $1.5 billion that left our County. And believe me as a small business
person, we knew how painful that was. And this came about really because we were heavily,
heavily dependent on the U.S. Mainland for our visitor industry, and we had lost Japan,- you
know, market years and years ago. So when Mayor Arakawa came into office for the second
time, he knew and he knows that we need to prepare our County differently so that this could
never happen to us again. Upon visiting South Korea and Taiwan and participating in the
APEC Summit, the Mayor believes as we do in OED that Maui must diversify both our visitor
industry and our business opportunities by focusing on Asia. Specifically we are working in
South Korea, Taiwan, China, because each of these countries has less than half the debt to GDP
ratio than the United States does. They have money, they have disposal income, and their
economies are doing quite well. We've spent the last two years working on fostering
relationships in Asia and this isn't an easy or overnight process. It's something that our County
needs to commit to and we need to build a strong strategy and continue it for years to come.
This is the reason we put this fund into our budget. My prediction is that you will see this
investment come back to the County in multiple ways and with benefits that go far beyond the
$250,000. I sent you in 0M3 a complete breakdown of the funding and how it would be split up.
Maui Visitors Bureau will be our grantee in this. 0M3 should have come out to you actually
today.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: No, we don't have.
MS. RASMUSSEN: Did you have it?
CHAIR WHITE: You have that?
MS. RASMUSSEN: Okay, do you wanna?
MR. BAZ: I'm looking for it online and it doesn't look like my office received it to process yet, so...
MS. RASMUSSEN: Yeah, we sent it to you yesterday.
MR. BAZ: I'll get my staff to try to dig it out right now and see if we can get it at least to you guys.
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MS. RASMUSSEN: Okay, yeah, so I'm gonna give you the basics here. So $175,000 of this fund we
envision being granted to Maui Visitors Bureau. And the remaining 75,000 will remain in OED
to be the ground support for incoming international projects, working with local businesses to
help them ready for international opportunities and to help.. .properly welcome and
accommodate business visitors arriving in Maui County. This fund will be used to seek out new
international business relationships and opportunities tor Maui County in South Korea, Taiwan,
and China. Specifically MVB will hire a contractor to carry out this work and there will be a
specific scope of work of which I included also in that memo. Maybe a little bit too long to read.
But just in a nutshell, to seek out sponsorship opportunities for our events like the
Maui Marathon, PGA Tournament, windsurfing championships, seeking trade opportunities for
companies to export, working to build English as a second language exchange programs to bring
students from South Korea and China to Maui. Seeking foreign investments in our industries
here, film industry as well as others. Complete an MOU with Seongju, South Korea to become
our Sister City of which we've already engaged in starting that relationship. And continuing
projects like the participation in the International Horticulture Festival in Goyang City which I'm
headed to tomorrow and MVB's group left today. We have been given a booth by Goyang City
to have a Maui County booth there. They have paid for that and they have paid for two of us to
come. And then we in addition are bringing the hula halau and musicians and they're going to
be performing for, for a period of four days and 1.1 million people go to this show. So we're,
we're very excited to do that. Also, to explore alternative energy technology that Maui may
benefit from in these countries, and work to create the infrastructure to prepare Maui companies
for receiving more international visitors and preparing these companies to increase their multilingual capabilities and create multi-lingual marketing materials. And then use the international
relationships that are created to keep Maui top of mind which will ultimately enhance Maui's
visibility and reputation in Asia. They will work closely with MVB and all of us will be
cooperating and working together on expanding opportunities through...for our County.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay, Tech Industry?
MS. RASMUSSEN: Tech Industry, this fund is designed for the purpose of creating kind of an open
space environment. We've had actually a lot of inquiries into our office about people who want
to create a open space environment for techies to come and build software and apps. And this
was.. .we have never had the type of funding or an appropriate fund to ever give grants
particularly in this area, especially to the level at which most of the programs need. And so this
is a fund that was set up for that potentially if, if the, if the Council sees fit. And lastly, the
University of Hawaii, Maui College, Center of Health Awareness. This is a program to start a
new program that they're going to need to train these healthcare navigators that are going to be
needed in the Affordable Care Act. Jobs that are several thousand jobs across the country to help
people navigate their healthcare choices so it's kind of a new job that's being created by this
program and, and so Maui College wants to be on this, you know, the beginning end of that. So
okay, so that's that whole section, Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay, Members, questions? Mr. Couch?
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COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, and back to the Maui Economic Development Board for
the high school program. It's a great program and we all really support it, at least last year we
did. I thought we had a discussion about supporting some of the other schools as well? What
happened with that?
MS. RASMUSSEN: You know, there had.. .we have never had any other schools approach us about
this program. about widening this program. So do you know anything about that?
MR. BAZ: Yeah, Mr. Chair, Member Couch, from my recollection of discussions, the teacher or the
person that's at Maui High goes to the other schools and helps them develop these programs as
well. So that resource person is not...while they may be located at Maui High are not directly
just supporting Maui High School.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Perfect. Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay, Members? Ms. Baisa?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Just a.. .a comment on his and then I'll ask mine. The boys from Maui
High just won the State competition again.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yep.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: So they're on their way to the mainland. So this is money I think very
well spent. I certainly appreciate having a good mechanic when my car needs help. But my
question was about the dental center. Where is it? I thought it was on the college campus.
Obviously it's not.
MS. RASMUSSEN: Oh, okay. No, it is not yet, and it won't be until.. .now that they have the new
science building, they're renovating the old science building. It is on Lower Main Street in a
very, very old building on the upper floor. And I don't even think the building's ADA accessible
which is too bad but it's where they are right now, but they will be able to move when that
renovation is finished.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Chair?
CHAIR WHITE: Ms. Crivello?
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Thank you. A couple questions if I may? International Economic
Development Program, you have for 250, you explained that it will be under the Maui Visitors
Bureau and to hire a contractor. So the contractor would be paid 175,000. Does not...do they
not have a team within their organization to promote the international visitors like from Korea
and...
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MS. RASMUSSEN: Yeah, so, yes they do have a team, but they're all visitor industry focused. This,
this contract is specifically for economic development. So it's outside of the realm of the visitor
industry. So it's to seek out business opportunities and to seek out trade opportunities. So it's a
different focus, but because we thought the MVB was the most natural partner because they
already do work in Asia, they already have contacts in Asia, and so they are sharing, you know,
contacts. You know. they'll be sharing contacts and working together, and to your question
about the 175,000, it's an all-inclusive contract which include all of the travel that's needed
which is multiple trips, and there's no add on. There's no per diem. There's no anything. It's
just a complete, you know, total contract. So there is a significant amount of travel and trips that
will be required.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: And the other 75 is to welcome.. .so a 175 is for promotion of
businesses if I. if I'm understanding you right, promotion of businesses to, to come to Maui to do
business?
MS. RASMUSSEN: Yes, so, so we'll be kind of the ground... OED would be kind of the ground
support for the contractor. So when the opportunities then come to Maui or these business
people come to Maui and they need to be... because, you know, basically in the Asian society if
you ask to do a business then you need to pay for the expenses kind of, you know, for that. So
you need to be the one that picks up the check at dinner, you need to be one, you know, to pay
the expenses like Goyang is paying for us to go there to be in their flower horticulture festival.
Those are the kinda things that we need to step up and we need to be able to do, and currently we
do not have funding for that type of thing. I mean, this is the way all of Asia, you know, does
business, so.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: I understand. So this is a first time, the International Development
Program?
MS. RASMUSSEN: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Okay. My other or clarification more, your Tech Industry
Development, you mentioned that it's to open up environment for techies to come and build
software. et cetera. I've heard testimonies in support of MEDB on the kind of support they give
for, for the entrepreneur or the group of people who develop software and what have you, and I
may not be on the same length, but if that's happening already and I know they also do great
work with our young people, is that something that we could just have it more under that
umbrella? And how does it differ from the kind of support they establish?
MS. RASMUSSEN: Certainly, MEDB would be able to submit a grant under this if you did create a
separate line item. It's just that we have never had a fund in OED. You know MEDB has their
program and they have, you know, their mission and their things that they work on. Now, if
you're asking me if you added this to MEDB, they absolutely could carry this out, no question
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about it. Or you could make it a separate fund and they, they would have the, it would be a
competitive grant and they would have the opportunity to apply. So that, you know, either way.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Okay, thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Very good question. Thank you. Mr. Couch?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yeah, I'm sorry, I thought we were doing one at a time, so.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Oh, sorry.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: No, it's okay. That's all right. I have questions on the International
Economic Development Program as well. If that's going to MVB, are they getting a
Administration Fee? I mean, I don't see why it needs to be put under them, because if they
aren't getting an Administration Fee then you're adding more work for them without any
compensation?
-

MS. RASMUSSEN: We feel, you know, we try to have especially with large grants like this, it's much
better for us to have a partner, a nonprofit partner. And MEDB, I mean, I'm sorry, MVB is a
perfect partner for this, and I think they're much more capable of managing a contract like that.
You know, one of the options we have is to just bring a new employee, you know, into OED,
you know, to carry out this work. But you know, that bring in a new employee is a real
commitment and that's a long-term commitment, so we want to, you know, see how this works.
We want to see how the performance is and the deliverables, and then we can all, you know,
make a decision to see where we go, you know, with our international economic development.
But we feel very strongly that MVB is the right place for this contract and to be able to manage
and they are not charging us a Management Fee for this.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: I guess I don't understand why MVB would be the right place for that,
because this is economic development as opposed to visitor industry?
MS. RASMUSSEN: I think because we see that there's so much synergy that can be created because
they already have other contractors in Asia. MVB creates a lot of different contracts to a lot of
different people to do various things for them. So they're very expert at that. And the synergy,
obviously the business development economic, you know, specialist that will be working in Asia
is going to have lots of opportunities that will lead to more visitors and tourism as well. So we
want them talking. We want them to be working together. We want them to be taking advantage
of this and this has already happened. They've already been seeing results because we started a
contract with MVB. They have a contract now for $75,000. And so, they're already seeing
results of that.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: So you're already doing the program? You already started the
program?
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MS. RASMUSSEN: From Fiscal Year 2013.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: With 75 and another 175, so that's 250,000?
MS. RASMUSSEN: But it's an 18-month program.
CHAIR WHITE: Yeah. that's not quite accurate. but.
like, I really like the idea of international economic
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yeah,
development programming, and we have MEDB, and we want to bring some people over here,
but I mean, MEDB is also experts at economic development and MVB is experts in visitors.
Why don't we have them work together for that? Why are we going through a separate
contractor? That's my biggest question. Since.. .I'll ask my two others and then I'll be done for
now. Speaking of MEDB, I wanna give kudos to them because of the work they've done -with
the robotics kids. You just have to work on their testifying, that was really good testifying. But
we got two teams from Molokai going out to a national competition.
MS. RASMUSSEN: I know. Isn't that exciting, very exciting.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: And for anybody, for the public out there who hasn't been aware of
that.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you for filling in for Mr. Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Filling in for Mr. Victorino, yes. They've got two, whatever the
elementary and then middle school teams of kids going over there with the help of MEDB and
the County and just representing the whole State of Hawaii in national competition, that's
fabulous. So wanna give kudos to them. But my question for MEDB is, for you,
Ms. Rasmussen, is how are you working with the Federal government in conjunction with them
because I'm afraid of sequestration that may be cutting their funding.
MS. RASMUSSEN: Right, right.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: And this is an essential element for our economy but it's also
expensive and they"re getting a lot of money from the Feds.
MS. RASMUSSEN: They do, and they've been very effective at leveraging the County money to do
that, and we have talked about that with them. I believe that they had enough grants in the
pipeline that they'll probably be okay for another year, but after that, I think that we, we.. .it's
gonna be a different story. So I think that we'll let them come back, but I could envision us
having to assist them at a much higher level to possibly take up some of the loss that they're
going to see with the Federal grants.
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COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay, and Ms. Crivello asked about the Tech Industry Development,
and again, a little bit more explanation if we could because you know, her point about MEDB, I
mean, that's kinda what they do.
MS. RASMUSSEN: Yeah, you know, kind of the same answer. It is envisioned for it. We didn't have
a fund because again, MEDB has their program and, you know, that's a line item. OED didn't
have a fund to respond to some of these requests that had come to create these open space, you
know, work, work groups. So, and kinda of a little bit like an incubator type of program, you
know. So that's why we have it. And you know, I would encourage the Council to have that
discussion and see if that's, you know, if where you feel it belongs.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yeah, Mr. Chair, if I may follow up on what she said? I know that
MEDB, I mean, that's how they started out as the incubator, but I don't know if they still are
doing that. I'm pretty sure they are. Is this the time where we would bring down some of
the.. .Ms. Skog?
MS. RASMUSSEN: Yeah, Ms. Skog is here.
COLTNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yeah, I would like to if we could.
CHAIR WHITE: Without objection, we'll call Ms. Skog down.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: No objection.
MS. SKOG: Good afternoon.
CHAIR WHITE: Good afternoon.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Good afternoon. So I did have the one, and I think Ms. Rasmussen
answered the Federal funding question. Hopefully you'll keep as much as you can.
MS. SKOG: We're continuing to be really aggressive on that, yeah, yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yeah, good. Thank you. The Tech Industry Development, you are still
doing your incubator program?
MS. SKOG: Yes, I mean, really our building is considered what we call a mezzanine incubator. So it's,
it's not for startups because we need companies that can actually sign a longer term lease than a
startup would. But we really are helping them as much as we can, and then of course, we do
what we would call a virtual incubation. So if any company needs help that's not in our
building, we're providing support in whatever way we can.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: So you're okay with this kind of parallel thing going on here or you're
helping them in this Tech Industry Development or...
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MS. SKOG: We'd be happy to. I'm not very familiar with what that is. I just have heard a little bit of
description from Teena, but yes, obviously we'd like to see tech industry further develop and so
we'd love to partner or help or umbrella, whatever it is to, to help it go. I mean, we'd love to see
further investment, absolutely.
COI JNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay, thank you.
MR. BAZ: Mr. Chair, if I might add just a little bit on developing the budget? There was a.. .1 know
there was some discussions with the Managing Director, who along with the Office of Economic
Development has been approached by individuals wanting to, you know, to come here for
different events and activities, and want to help to grow the tech industry as well, and so he had
some direct communication with them and as part of this discussion as well.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you. Those were my questions.
CHAIR WHITE: Members, other questions as we go down the list?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Chair? Sorry-CHAIR WHITE: Ms. Cochran?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: --can I have with Ms.. .it's in relation to the International Economic
Development Program, but then it's in relation to Ms. Skog and our trip to Korea together and
the connections that I found that she does have. And so, I hear the, you know, the question line,
the questioning via Ms. Crivello and Mr. Couch, and I too, am feeling the same type of sentiment
going on here that with the economic, MEDB, economic development, tech, all rolled into one,
and Ms. Skog mentioning, yes, umbrella would be good or working with or helping, assist are all
seemingly good ideas. So I think more discussion. I just...it does seem duplicative in a sense
for me. I know you're trying to explain why the reasoning is that you created these, but I'm just
still finding some difficulty that I see an entity here Ms. Skog and MEDB being quite, you know,
persistent and having a wide range of networking out there in internationally and I think to
enhance perhaps them if that's what we wanna focus on, great. So I don't know, Chair, that's
just comments I guess and not so much questioning, but thank you, Ms. Skog for being here, and
again, I just wanna share that I, too, feel my neighbors' concerns and sort of questioning, so
thank you, Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay, thank you. Thank you very much. Members, other questions? The Chair
shares the feelings on the Tech Industry Development, it seems, it seems it would be in good
hands if we provide it to MEDB along, along those lines. Chair is also little concerned that the
Economic Development Program, the International Economic Development Program is not quite
as presented, since it is something that's already started, and my understanding is that it's with
MVB so that doesn't need to be put out to, to bid, don't have to go through the RFP if it's done
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through MVB, whereas if they did directly, it would have to be by RFP. So, anyway, let's move
onto the next page if none of you have any further questions?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Mr. Chair?
CHAIR WHITE: Yeah?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: I do have a question. You brought up a point is that, that's all well and
good, but why we wouldn't put this up for RFP? Why wouldn't we wanna put that up for RFP
as opposed to?
CHAIR WHITE: Well, it wasn't put up for RFP because it went through MVB, that doesn't have to, so.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: So, Chair, so this is not a new program like I asked?
CHAIR WHITE: No, it's as, as she mentioned, it's been in place since January 1 st or thereabouts, and it
was started with monies that had already been allocated to MEDB, not with.. .not from an
Economic Development Fund. It was using the Maui Visitors Bureau Funds.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Okay.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay, moving onto the second page, Members. Actually let's take a break. Please be
back here in 5 minutes. The Chair's plan is to go until.. .okay, 10 minutes, but the Chair's plan is
to go to at least 4:30 and possibly 5:00 if it, if that's what it's going to take for us to get through
Ms. Rasmussen's timeframe. Okay, we're in recess for 10 minutes. Please be back at 3:25.
. . . (gavel). . .
RECESS:

3:15 p.m.

RECONVENE:

3:30 p.m.

CHAIR WHITE: . . . (gavel). . . We'll be proceeding with the review of the OED Grants starting on the
top of Page 8. If you can just run down the page again like you did, please?
MS. RASMUSSEN: Yes. Okay, so we have Maui Community Theater. You heard from Alexis this
morning. We have increased their budget by a little bit. They have been for the last three years
trying to complete purchasing new seats in the theater, and they have not been able yet to
complete the purchase of the seats because, you know, this is a pretty bare bones budget for them
to operate such a great, old, historical building, and I really hand it to them because they do have
a lot of revenue streams they've created. And for us to get that building maintained and taken
care of for this amount of money is really actually quite remarkable. Festivals of Aloha, I think
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that's pretty explanatory. This goes actually to benefit each community. I believe it's $10,000
for each community. That's typically how it's divided up.
CHAIR WHITE: We have only four communities here?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yeah.
MS. RASMUSSEN: I'm sorry, what?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: We only have four communities?
CHAIR WHITE: Watch how you answer that question.
MS. RASMUSSEN: One, two, three, four.. .what am I missing? It's Hana, Lanai, Molokai, and Maui,
right? Am I missing something? Sorry, okay?
MR. BAZ: Yeah, the activities from my understanding are throughout the three islands in many various
communities. However, the communities of Maui, excuse me, of Molokai, Lanai, and Hana take
a little bit more expenditure to get there and function appropriately to provide that same type of
activities. So that's what she meant by the four communities.
MS. RASMUSSEN: Okay, sorry about that. Make that clear.
CHAIR WHITE: So West Maui, South Maui, Wailuku-Kahului, Upcountry all split ten, ten grand?
MS. RASMUSSEN: That's correct. Well, yes. Because I think they just have, yeah, they have one set
of activities for, for Maui island. Okay, so moving on. Next one is Film Industry Promotion.
We have, we have been, we really, you know, kinda took a hit last year where we were trying to
get this fund beefed up, because we have, we have a new studio now, we have a new
filmmaui.com website, and I expect to see a very big increase in the amount of activity. We
need to be able to run the film office and be able to promote and advertise and do what we need
to to get productions here. And I think it's gonna be very necessary for us to have some funds to
do that, and keep in mind that out of this fund, 25,000 of that goes to the Maui Film Festival. So
when you look at our fund last year it was only 50,000. Twenty-five thousand of that went to the
Maui Film Festival so that really left us very little to run the film office. And we did have to
supplement a little bit in some other, you know, areas to do that. So the next one is Maui Arts
and Cultural Center. Very nominal 3 percent increase this year. You heard from Art Vento this
morning. I think that we all know what an economic engine the MACC is to our community and
what a good job they have done in managing that and all of the children's programs and school
programs that they produce. The Sister Cities Program, we're trying to get a.. .I mean, it's more
than double, but 8,000 to 20,000. As Council Chair Baisa mentioned, we have not had adequate
funds to adequately take care of our visiting Sister City delegations. And we, we are trying to
beef up the way that we take care of them, and we just don't have the funds. So we're really
hoping that you will give us this 20,000 this year. It is proper protocol and you have to do a
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foreign trip to understand the level at which their hospitality goes on and on and on and they pay
for everything. We just need to be able to step up in, in several areas in that. Let's see. Do I see
Hana Canoe Club?
CHAIR WHITE: Hana Canoe Club.
MS. RASMUSSEN: Oh, Hana, Hana Canoe Club. yeah. Hana Canoe Club is just a, yeah, a single,
$5,000 to put on the Hana Regatta. And then last is the Cultural and Arts Program. This, okay,
so this is a transfer from the Department of Housing and Human Concerns to OED. They felt
that we, because we hold almost all the other Arts and Cultural Grants that this was a set of
grants that was not, that was not appropriate necessarily to be in their department any longer. So
on July 1 st , we will be taking over these grants. And I believe it's.. .1 think it says in the budget
it's Fleming Arboretum, Dance Council, and Theater Maui. I think those are the three. So this is
not new funding, it's new funding to OED, but it's just a transfer, okay.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Mr. Chair, not so much a question about the thing, but where would we
find that list of where it goes to? 'Cause I didn't see it.
CHAIR WHITE: Is that on 0E3 as well or 03?
MR. BAZ: Mr. Chair, I believe it's...
MS. RASMUSSEN: It's on the budget I think.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Four o eight, I believe.
MR. BAZ: Yeah, back in the budget book that we transmitted it's Page 408. Thank you, Chair Baisa.
MS. RASMUSSEN: Okay, so that finishes the Cultural and Arts, yeah. So did you wanna take
questions now?
CHAIR WHITE: No. let's just go down the page.
MS. RASMUSSEN: All the way down the page, okay. Okay, so next is our Renewable Energy and
Energy Efficiency Programs. We have the top one is $70,000 as a slight increase. This is for our
Energy Commissioners Program. This helps him, you know, work on all of the different things
that he has going on. We have actually produced some actual.. .1 mean, he has actually I believe
taken care of the efficiency at the Molokai Pool. He's put in some LED lighting in some County
facilities with this particular fund, and of course, it supports his travel to the PUC Commission
and all of the different things that he does. And we are gonna be producing a Solar Summit in
May in conjunction with SLIM and that will be part of his program as well. The next one is an
Energy Audit Program which was also unfortunately in 0M3. This was the response that you
had asked for, several Council people had asked for a detailed breakdown and I don't know if
you'd been given 0M3 yet, but basically how this program will work is the $300,000 will be to
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conduct energy efficiency audits on both low income homeowners and small businesses. Our
partner in carrying out this program will be MEO. The funds will be used to implement a new
Energy Audit and Education Program. And I think you did hear some testimony today from both
ME0 and SLIM. The 300,000 includes the audits of 15 small business locations, and a
six-month follow up to confirm the energy savings. The audit will include the cost of installing
standard size LED lights and timers where needed. Businesses without solar PV will be given
priority. The EAE Services, that's what we're calling Energy Audit Efficiency for small
businesses are expected to average about $6,000 per site due to their larger areas and complexity,
but it will also include some of the lighting and timers that will be needed at these sites. Then
the, then 200,000 of the funds will be to audit 100 residences by qualified auditors, again, with a
six-month follow-up, and it, and it will be also given LED lights and timers to these
homeowners. And of course, then the check.. .the six-month check back to see what energy
savings they've had. Now, we love this program because it does several things. It creates a
pipeline of work for the SLIM graduates that have come through this Energy Efficiency
Program. It allows SLIM to collect data on the kinds of savings that a business and a
homeowner can do if they go through, you know, and implement these efficiencies. And with
that data, we should be able to encourage other businesses and so forth, and they're expecting
that typically a homeowner would see a payback of about three years. So we're very hopeful.
This, we feel, is a pipeline to job creation. The latest report said that there are 1,600 solar jobs
now in Hawaii, and this is a direct result of the documented savings that can be achieved from
installing solar systems. We think that we can do the same in terms of stimulating job creation in
the energy efficiency arena. So that's how that program works.
CHAIR WHITE: Counts for the number of homes was? You said 15...
MS. RASMUSSEN: Fifteen businesses and 100 residences.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you.
MS. RASMUSSEN: Okay, then we go onto Aquaculture/Marine Resources Development. This item
specifically pays for an aquaculture specialist from University of Hawaii to work with anyone in
our County who wants to set up an aquaponic, aquaculture program or entity or business, or if
they have problems with theirs that they already have set up, they.. .this gentleman is basically an
Extension Agent for aquaculture and he comes and assists them. The Environmental Protection
Fund, as you see $1,125,000. We have left that as same as last year and in 0M2 we gave you
that list of all of the things that that fund went to. And I think all of you have 0M2 in front of
you now, right? Okay. But if you wanna come back and ask me about any of those individual
environmental grants, I would be happy to answer those questions. The Maui Soil and Water
Conservation District. This is basically a technical and clerical support service for the Soil and
Water Conservation District. As you know, most of the funds they work on are Federal funds.
There's lots of reporting, lots of clerical work that goes along with that. So this is just to assist
them with that clerical work so they can continue to bring in those Federal grants. So I think it's
money well-spent. Same thing goes for the next item for Molokai and Lanai. This is to provide
their technical service for those two districts. As you know, Watershed has been moved to the
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Water Department, and then the last one is Maui Visitors Bureau. Did I miss, did I miss one?
Oh, Lanai Watershed. I'm sorry, Lanai Watershed. You heard from Jay Penniman today. We
are...we have been in conversation with the new owners of...the new owner...the management
team on the island, and we have explained to them that the previous owner was doing watershed
work and that needs to be now transferred. So we have designated Mr. Penniman's group
because he was already working Lanai. We have designated him to be the grantee for this. They
have agreed and they did indicate that they're gonna add money to this program, the
Ellison Group, so that was welcome news. And then we have the Maui Visitors Bureau. You
have Ms. Vendl here today. Of course, if you have any questions, we have been working
extensively with the Visitor Bureau this year on lots and lots of different programs, and one of
the things, of course, that we are working on all the time is our joint venture, you know, into
Asia. I wanna hold up a headline that came out today in the Star Advertiser, "Airlines Trimming
Flights to the Isles". All of these flights that they talked about trimming are actually domestic
U.S. flights. And well, and actually Hawaiian Airlines is discontinuing its service to the
Philippines. Basically the article went on to say that we had a huge amount of new flights that
came in and they all came in on top of each other, and now the market's kinda filtering itself out
to actually, we were really over, you know, we were over served, and now it's...now we're kinda
coming down to a level. But some of the airlines lost money. You know, they were all trying to
compete heavily in the same markets and so forth. So we're kinda seeing a shaking out of that,
but again, it's all coming from domestic U.S. So I think that this points to a reason why even
stronger we need to be in the Asian Market. And when we did get to visit with Hawaiian
Airlines, almost all of their plans for expansion is in the Asia market, Korea, China, and then
also Oceania, which is Australia and New Zealand. And again, these are the countries that have
the lowest debt to GDP ratio, and they do have money, and they have disposable funds. So I
think that we are doing the right thing with all our initiatives. The Maui Visitors Bureau has
really stepped up its efforts to work in Asia and to fill those seats that are now coming. We now
have just for your information, flights to Asia are from Korea to...you know, as you know Maui
has no direct flights, so everything goes through Honolulu, but from Korea to.. .from Hawaii to
Korea we have 7 Hawaiian Airlines flights, 14 Korean Airlines flights and 5 Asiana Airlines
flights. To China there's 3 flights on China Eastern, and to Taiwan there's 2 China Air flights
and 3 Hawaiian Air flights. So there's a significant amount of load going to and from Asia and
we want to be a part of that. And last but not least is our Economic Development Initiative
Funds for we have left that at the same level. $200,000 which again in 0M3 you got that, that
long list of things that, that fund when to. So with that, I think we spread these grant monies
around to the community and as far and as wide places as we could possibly find and I think that
they were think for the most part they've been really exceptional programs and
everybody's been very responsible, and we will continue to work to make sure that they continue
their good work for our community.
CHAIR WHITE: Members, questions? Mr. Couch?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Chair. I'll do one and then pass on so we can have
equal opportunities here. The one I wanna ask about first is the Maui Arts and Cultural Center.
We have 309,000 here and then another 400,000 elsewhere. What's the.. .why the separation?
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MS. RASMUSSEN: Do you have their program?
MR. BAZ: Mr. Chair, Member Couch, there are two different items that this is related to. I think it was
about the Fiscal Year 2012 deliberations where the Maui Arts and Cultural Center was given a
specific amount to do arts and education, and that is housed in the Department of Housing and
Human Concerns, and that was put in by the Council in the Fiscal Year 2012. So that goes on.
Their activities from when I met with the head of Maui Arts and Cultural Center are very much
related specifically to the youth education piece, and that's why it seemed fitting to leave that in
Department of Housing and Human Concerns even though there are.. .it's the same entity.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay, thank you.
MS. RASMUSSEN: And then the OED portion of that really helps the MACC cover a lot of their
operating expenses.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay, Members, other questions? Mr. Guzman?
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Thank you, Chair. I'm just curious about the Energy Audit Program.
The 300,000 I notice that in your 0M2 chart it doesn't itemize anything. It just has a request of
300,000. What exactly is that going to be? Is that just a rough estimate or can you operate this
program with less than 300,000?
MS. RASMUSSEN: Okay, that, no.. .well, that was the one that I just was reading about, the audits for
the businesses and the homeowners. That's what we were discussing.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Right.
MS. RASMUSSEN: So...
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: And you have 300,000 there, but on the breakdown there is no
breakdown for it.
MS. RASMUSSEN: Right, and that, and again it was on our response which was 0M3, which you
know, we didn't know until we got here today that you didn't have that, but we do have the
breakdown and that is 100,000 will go to businesses, for the business audits, and 200,000 will go
to the homeowner audits and of course, ME0 will need to take their, their management fee from
that. So I'll let Doug answer any other questions if...
CHAIR WHITE: While we're on that, that item, the question in my mind is there are already people out
there that do energy audits, and I don't recall what our energy audit cost but it seems like $6,000
per business. I realize it's not just the audit, it's the equipment that'll be installed, but I'm just
wondering why we. ..this is essentially handing 15 businesses a benefit that we're not giving to
others. So.. .and 100 specific homeowners rather than others, and it's kinda like the first home,
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first-time homebuyers program where hand somebody a check and that check has come out of
somebody else's pocket.
MR. McLEOD: I think we can give you clearer answers I think on how the costs will compare versus
the estimate for the residential than for the business, because business situation, you know,
covers a wider range of conditions at the site. Talking about the residential situation, the way we
got this number is we work off of what MECO uses as their hypothetical average residential
customer, 600 kilowatt hours of electricity a month. And based on MEO's experience operating
the Weatherization Program, and the results of SLIM's audits of the houses in Maui Meadows,
we did feel comfortable with this estimate that we could get a 22 percent reduction with these
audits. As far as why we should do this paying all the costs, there are couple reasons, but what
we're really trying to do here from an economic development perspective, there's a proven
business model at a large scale for things called energy service companies, ESCOs. Now the
college uses these, the County's used them in the past. So basically the business model is simple.
You find areas where the energy savings pays for itself and then the ESCO fronts the cost of the
improvements. And so what we've been trying to do is say, can that be expanded down to the
residential level? And there are a number of programs out there out there that have.. .do partial
rebates and partial payments, but there hasn't been one where you could just go in and get this
done. And we do feel like the first 100 recipients are going to, you know, benefit particularly,
but we're really doing it to prove the model, to prove that this pays. Everyone seems to know
now that solar pays for them, but we're trying to find a way to show a different model. So that's
a longwinded answer. On the business side, the reason we use the higher number is we are
making some, again, estimates or guesses but the things like pumps, VFDs, ways of controlling
pumping loads, you know, would, would work at those facilities. And the reason we included
them at all, is we really felt like a program that was only residential was also too narrow that,
you know, from a business development perspective we are trying to find ways to grow business
here, you know, as well. So happy to answer more specific questions. The numbers are all on
0M3, and I apologize that we didn't get that to you.
CHAIR WHITE: Just a follow-up. You mentioned Maui Meadows there. How many homes in
Maui Meadows were involved?
MR. McLEOD: That was I believe 36 or 37 homes, and they did receive equipment installed at no cost
to them as part of a Federally funded program on the smart grid.
CHAIR WHITE: And can't SLIM use the results of that program?
MR. McLEOD: They can and they can't. Unfortunately, it was a little bit narrow as far as what they're
doing. So that, that was a program that went into install specific equipment rather than, you
know, kind of working backwards and saying, what can we do for your home to save you the
maximum amount of money? The percentage reductions that we're targeting though are based
on, you know, their results that they've been getting as follow-up from what has been installed.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay, Ms. Baisa followed by Ms. Crivello, followed by Ms. Cochran?
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COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you very much, Chair. I just wanted to share some experience. I
know the question has been why do you do something like this? I've also received some e-mails
saying well, you know, why are you gonna do this when it can be done by communicating to
people, you know, get rid of the second refrigerator and change your light bulbs and you know,
do all those things. You know, the educated consumer is not the issue. At MEO, we have years
and years of experience with Weatherization Assistance and also the Low Income Home Energy
Assistance Project where every spring ME0 with assistance from the Federal Government helps
households that cannot pay their energy bills and pays the back bills or gives them a credit. And
through that process, thousands of people come every year and just, just converge on ME0 for
this assistance. And as a result of that, they see all of the people that are paying these high
energy bills. So it's easy to find the clients that could use the help. And so energy audits are not
new, they've been done for a very, very long time with good results, because we used to send
auditors into the homes of the low income people and it's really interesting because they're the
people that are not educated. They don't know that, that refrigerator with a case of beer in the
garage is probably costing them a big percentage of their electric bill. They also don't know that
leaking gaskets on their refrigerator or things that need to be dusted or you know all those kinds
of things, they don't know. So when the auditor goes into the home and actually shows them, it
really makes a difference and they track it because they're required by Federal law to track, to
show the savings, so they have the experience to do this. It also helps to educate them about
what might be possible if they could save money to do the solar, and by giving them the timer,
and teaching them how to use it so that they don't have their electric heater going all the time, we
used to see savings as high as 40 percent. So you know, it may seem like a lot of money, it may
seem like why do this, but you know, if we wanna go into the area of saving energy and getting
people to buy into it, it may be a worthwhile thing to do, and you know, if people feel that this is
not a good use of money, well, that's how they feel, but I can share my experience, it worked.
Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Ms. Crivello?
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: One comment and, and a question. I'd like to thank our Renewable
Energy Director or Commissioner for availing himself along with, I think that's Mr. Kobayashi
to our Molokai community. When the wind farm issue was out there, they participated in the
Energy Festivals and they continue to participate in the initiative of...energy initiative that the
Molokai community is trying to, so thank you very much. We appreciate your support.
Chair Baisa mentioned about how thousands of people come in and you're gonna have 15 biz
and 100 res, how will you determine or how will ME0 determine who will qualify? I mean,
that's just a small number.
MR. McLEOD: On the business side, I know one of the things we're trying to use as a factor to exclude
people is to say that if you have solar on, that that you would not get priority. So if there were
more than 15 business applicants and, you know, more than 15 without solar, I think that it
would be just like any other grant application, you gotta go through and kind of, you know, do
your best to figure out where it makes the most sense. On the residential side, speaking with
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MEO, they do feel comfortable that they can get, you know, at least that 100, and which if you
end up again, with, with more.. .1 will tell you that we started as a $500,000 budget item
internally and for some of the same reasons that you all have mentioned that's, that's one of the
reasons this was reduced. But what would we do if the demand was significantly higher? Again,
I think I'd probably ask ME0 to use their expertise here and say which types of, you know,
residents seem to have done best in the past and, and do what we can. I think geographically,
you know, we also wanna be fair and the idea is this is a Countywide program and applicants on
Lanai, and of course, Molokai, you know, would also be part of this.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Ms. Cochran?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thanks, I think I was just waving my hand in the air, but I have
questions I suppose in regards since Mr. McLeod is here and thank you for all your work. But
yeah, I'm just trying to energy auditor, awesome, you know, I live off the grid and solar and
wind and everything is a great thing, and I'm just...yeah, how are we going to divvy up the
residences as Ms. Crivello had already asked? And yeah, I mean, we can't even get our own
power into MECO's grid for ourselves with the waste-to-energy and other issues are going on
with wind and what have you. So I'm just like, of course, I warma help out the everyday people
who are trying to save and the families, but on the bigger level, I think that the PUC and the
whole.. .you know, you're doing the IRP stuff and it's just such a bigger picture. I think these
are like they're good, but little Band-Aids to the bigger goal and, and end result of the whole
sustainability issue. So I mean, this is wonderful. That's quite a bit a chunk of money here.
And I don't know, any comments, Mr. McLeod?
MR. McLEOD: Well, I think that you're right that there is a much bigger picture, and to be honest there
are times where you know, we are in more of a confrontational mode with utility on some of
these issues. I think one of the reasons we really have come to you guys on this issue is we
wanted something where it didn't have to be part of that fight with MECO about solar and
getting on the grid. And energy efficiency really is a way to have a program that doesn't put
MECO in it as key role. You know, anything we do with solar today under these PUC rules that
you mentioned, you know, they have this key, key role. And so what we're trying to do here
again is set up a business model for something a little bit different and you know, in the past the
Council's told us take, you know, prudent risk, but, but come up with something here that, that
might really do some good as far as economic development and this is one where you can kind of
stay in control yourself. You know, there's not a role for the utility to say yes or no, you can't
save this, this electricity. So it was a conscious choice to do a narrow project specifically
because of these other bigger friction points with utility.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay, thank you, Mr. McLeod. I know you're doing your best.
Thank you. Thank you, Chair.

BUDGET AND FINANCE COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui

April 24, 2013

CHAIR WHITE: To what degree is MECO gonna participate in subsidizing any portion of the
equipment cost?
MR. McLEOD: MECO themselves, zero, but in terms of is any money taken out of your utility bill
gonna help with this? A little bit. If you look at your monthly utility bill, you'll see there's a
surcharge that's called, PBF, Public Benefits Facility, and this is now going to the Hawaii
Energy Program. And although we focus more in MEO, Hawaii Energy is in fact involved in
our program and part of what we're doing for the businesses is we're gonna through and help
them identify what's available for them with Hawaii Energy. You know, the residential is pretty
straight forward. We're basically dealing for most houses with lighting and with hot water
heating. But with the businesses, there are some other programs that we can make them aware of
for other sources of funding, you know, when we do find things. So again, long answer to your
question, but MECO directly will not be involved, but that's because of the structure of things
for the PUC. We will be taking advantage of some of the money that is coming out everyone's
bills for these purposes.
CHAIR WHITE: Yeah, yeah, I'm familiar with the Hawaii Energy. If you were asked to identify how
much of this is equipment versus how much of it is the actual audit payment, what, what would
that split be?
MR. McLEOD: I don't have a specific number, but I guess would be on the $2,000 residential audits
that a majority of it would be labor and reporting rather than equipment.
CHAIR WHITE: Would be 80 percent?
MR. McLEOD: You know, I'm still not quite sure yet if we're, you know, what kind of timers we can
find for people and all, but unless you assume...well, again, we're making these assumptions and
that's, that's the problem. There really isn't this track record. Like people talk about these audits
but I will just challenge people to point to somewhere and say, aha this is the standard result that
you get. It's just.. .we can't find these resources, that's why we really wanna run this test.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay, thank you. Other questions on that item? Mr. Guzman?
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Thank you, Chair. I just have a follow-up question. So I get the fact
that you're trying to build a business model, and that this is somewhat like a pilot program. And
once you get the results of efficiency, and I'm sure that's the goal, what is the next step to make
it a Countywide project? Do you then hand it off to a private business to take over? I just.. .1 see
this as possibly, this 300,000 growing into 600,000, you know, another you know, $1 million to
get the entire County residents on board. I wanna know what is the result? What is the, what is
the ultimate goal here?
MR. McLEOD: The ultimate goal is actually to bring in third party financing. So my hope would be
that once we had a real report, we would sit down with the credit unions on the island. We'd
probably sit down with some of the banks. I say credit unions first because to be honest they've
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been more aggressive in loaning on renewable energy things. And you know, our target here is
for something that has a return of over 25 percent. And to go in, in today's economy and say, we
have something here that is realistic and understandable and has been done before and has a
25 percent return, we are, I certainly understand your concern and we are failing if our program
is simply the government paying for this on an ongoing basis. But if the numbers are what we
believe, we should be able to go in and convince private lenders to come in and they will make
money. It will be a good loan for them. You know. you want the cash flow, and the beauty of
energy efficiency and this was the underlying beauty of the original solar roofs initiative here is
that if you do this right, you're freeing up the money, you know, from the savings. So
it's.. .that's what we're trying to do, and again, we're not doing this right if we end up just
coming back to you all and saying, let's do even more of them.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: How are you calculating the 25 percent return? It's not on this project is it?
MR. McLEOD: What we're saying is that if you can achieve our targeted levels on those residential
audits. So assuming a $2,000 cost and a $50 monthly savings that in fact you will have a return
between three and four years, and four years, of course, would be the 25 percent. Actually, I'm
shooting a little bit low. If we hit everything we're trying for, it would be more like 30 percent.
CHAIR WHITE: That's about right. Okay. Mr. Couch? You know, just because you wave your hand
back and forth and back and forth doesn't mean I'm gonna call on you any sooner.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Chair. Got a couple things. You know, Mr. Guzman
kinda touched on this, but how do you see this as a pipeline for jobs?
MR. McLEOD: Two things. So first the people that are coming out with these certifications now, it
will be an opportunity to continue to get them fully employed. So we have an existing stream of
people coming out through UH Maui's, you know, programs, that are getting a certification in
auditing.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: But, I mean, for 15 businesses and 100 houses, I mean, once they're all
done with that, that they're no longer employed.
MR. McLEOD: Right. No, we're not trying to get them hired. We're trying to give them a track record
of savings. So that, you know, Mr. Guzman asked how will we help 'ern find financing? But
I'm also hoping that they'll be able to toot their own horn, and go around kinda like the solar
people do. You know, they kinda move into a neighborhood and one neighbor gets excited, the
next thing you know, everyone's talking solar. I'm hoping we can see some of that here where,
you know, someone will come in and the salesman will then come to you and say, hey, I did your
neighbor, and we saved this much money, and can we talk to you now?
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COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay. And the other question I have is, did you apply for any kind of
grant, Federal grant or anything for this project or...
MR. McLEOD: No, we didn't. There are some Federal grants through USDA, but they're only
partially funding audits. So they're doing, you know, a certain percent of the audit, and so, no,
we are not tied to any specific Federal funding.
MS. RASMUSSEN: I'm gonna add something to that. We do have Ms. Kim Haueisen on our staff.
She's very adept at writing Federal grants. She feels very strongly that if this program is funded
by the County of Maui that we can leverage that to a Federal grant. So we... if this does get--and
we can't make any promises, but if this does get funded then that will be one of her assignments
is to try to find Federal money that could be a match for this.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay, thank you, Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Members, other questions on this or other items? Ms. Crivello?
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: This is on. ..I'll start off with one. The Film Industry Promotion. I
appreciate the funding for the Maui Film Festival, it's, it's quite impressive when it comes to
Molokai. So I can appreciate it. The other...we, we do have a film studio, a private investment,
and if someone have invested that much monies into having a studio here, won't they,
themselves try and work hard to do their promotions so that they would get their returns back?
MS. RASMUSSEN: Yeah, oh, of course, absolutely. The studio itself will, of course, promote itself.
But when you have a Film Promotion Program within Economic Development and a Film
Commissioner, you, you basically your job is to promote filming wherever it is in your county or
your locale. And, and that's exactly what we do. You know, if we have, we have the
opportunity of having possibly another studio that will come and we will work just as hard to
help that second studio. We, we want to see this industry take a leap forward. We have all
worked so hard. We have.. .1 mean, we've been working on legislation now for three years, this
is third year, but then out of the woodwork, you know, we had somebody who came in with
private investment. So you know, wherever it comes from, whether we have one studio, two
studios, whatever other resources come to this island, we want to promote it. We want to get this
industry started and we know that we now have a 120 crew members that have production credits
to their name already on this island ready to go to work, and they are so excited and they want to
work on this island. They typically have to go to another island to work.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: So less the 25,000, the balance of the fund is used for promoting the
film industry?
MS. RASMUSSEN: Yes, yes. We attend two trade shows in Los Angeles. We are creating collateral
material now that shows everything that we do now have available. We have our website that we
need to keep up to date and keep promoting our website. So we have a lot really in place and
then we really wanna also shine a light on our Film Festival. Now he does marketing, of course,
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for that. But we, we think there's other ways to create new synergies around our Film Festival.
And our Film Commissioner very badly wants to take these programs to the other islands, and
he's been, you know, he's been working really hard to make that happen.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Any other questions. Members, on any subject?
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Okay, I do. Oh... I'll let, Mr. Couch.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: No, go ahead, Ms. Crivello.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: I note that under Sports Events Program we have 0 percent, but I
also note on your list that under the Economic Development Initiatives you have the canoe races,
the windsurfing tournament, Maui Marathon, and the kite boarding wind championships, would
that be something that you would list under Sports Events Program, and would you consider
sports as some sort of economic development?
MR. BAZ: Mr. Chair? During the Fiscal Year 2012 Budget deliberations, the Council moved the
money that we had requested in Sports... Sports Events Programs and Special Events Programs
into one category of Economic Development, the Economic Development Fund. So that's
where...why that happened, and then at that time there was the initial proviso put in about the
canoe race. So historically it had been separated out there, the Special Events Promotion and
the... Special Events Promotion and the Economic Development were separated. We requested
some special funds specifically for sports events, marketing as well and promotion and at the
time, the Council decided to combine all three of those into one fund.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Okay, thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Couch?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Chair. And the request for the Sister City Program.
Even though it is a 150 percent jump. I'm not sure if it is enough. I mean, we went, we went
to.. .three of us here went to the Philippines, and my gosh, what they did in every town that we
went to was very impressive, and then when the Vice-Mayor of one of the towns that threw on
this huge festival in their, the town's square all night, when she came here, you know, we took
her to a restaurant and said, thanks. And we had her come here and I think she got to talk up, up
there. So I think there's a huge imbalance there and I understand it's, it's a cultural thing
possibly and we have to be careful with what we do with our government funds, but for crying
out loud, we gotta, we gotta do something to be a little bit more reciprocal. So you know, the
only question I would have is are we anticipating only a few coming over this year or if we are
having more than a couple, even a couple that's, that's a little low.
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MS. RASMUSSEN: Well, we already know of several that are coming, but I also wanted to just remind
you that part of that International Economic Development Fund, the 75,000 that stays in OED,
we envision that it can be used for this as well. So if there are not enough...you know, I came
here last year trying to get 50,000 for Sister Cities. That pretty much got shot down. Gave me
eight. So I came back with 20. I wasn't gonna put 50 in again. So, but I, I feel that the 20,000
to be real honest with you, I feel it will be adequate with that other fund that we're holding for all
international possibilities, so not lust specifically Sister Cities. But you know, the two can
augment each other. And so I feel it will be adequate if we have that other fund.
CHAIR WHITE: I was just going to say that Vice-Mayor probably accessed their International
Economic Development Fund.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yes. Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Ms. Baisa?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yes, thank you very much, Chair. I'd like to support what
Member Couch is discussing. You know, I've had the opportunity to be a beneficiary of this
Sister City thing a couple of times and it's very, very impressive. And you know, we don't
wanna look like, I don't know how else to say this, cheapskates when people come to visit us.
You know, we are, we are a municipality that has a wonderful reputation of being no ka oi, and I
think it's very important that we employ the proper protocol and the right, you know,
entertainment and attention to our visitors. I would be more concerned about the 20,000 if you
hadn't mentioned about the other funds. But because we may have those other funds, it's a nice
step up, and we'll see how this goes. And if it's okay, then we're okay. And if it's not, then
there's always next year, but this is a nice bump. Thank you.
MS. RASMUSSEN: And I wanna thank the Sister Cities Foundation, the leader from last year,
Alvin Tagomori and this year, Stephanie Ohigashi. They've really kicked up the activity of the
foundation. They've revitalized it. They've put some new energy into it. So I think really great
things. And under the leadership of Karen Arakawa at our Business Resource Center, I think
they're gonna be very active. So it's great community resource for us.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Chair?
CHAIR WHITE: Member... Mr. Guzman?
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Thank you, Chair. Just a quick comment on the Sister Cities. Well,
I would go along with my colleagues in terms of the importance of it. I would feel more strongly
and advocate for it more and actually increase the amount if there was a protocol policy written
down that, that could be very consistent you know, when, when certain foreign delegates come
here, there's a written document that we could follow and this is what we're going to do for
them. And it wouldn't be...it would be fair across the board on whoever visited us for economic
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purposes, you know, for the development of it. I would feel more comfortable with a policy, a
written policy.
MS. RASMUSSEN: That's a very good idea.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Couch?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Just a follow up on Mr. Guzman's comment. The State has a Protocol
Officer so you know, at least we should have some sort of policy or, or I don't know if it should
be through the Policy Committee, and it's different for each culture too. So you know some sort
of outline so we can, we can-MS. RASMUSSEN: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: --go ahead. Sorry.
CHAIR WHITE: Actually, Ms. Cochran is next then Ms. Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you. And I concur as we had traveled and experienced the
treatment of our, you know, fellow Sister Cities and I'll tell you it was pretty incredible, and
wow. I went, gee, I hope they don't expect this where we're from 'cause this isn't how it works.
But we hope to get up to standards and speed with, you know, international treatment of others.
So I appreciate and thank you, I'm glad for the opportunity 'cause I think I was one of the people
who shot down the 50 grand last year, but after experiencing it, I understand the importance. So
thank you for the experience. I'm jumping over to the Maui Soil Conservation District, and
you're saying that the 70,000 is for technical/clerical. As I understand the people involved in the
different districts are all volunteer-based--.
MS. RASMUSSEN: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: --so, I wasn t clear. I, you know, that they had technical/clerical
people.
MS. RASMUSSEN: Yeah, that is true. They are volunteers and that is why it is so critical that they
have that clerical help. You've gotta have that one person where all of that Federal money can
come in and they take care of all the reporting and everything. So it is.. .well, it's necessary
because without it, you're gonna see a collapse of those Federal grants. They will not be able to
keep up with that-COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Oh, okay.
MS. RASMUSSEN: --so, it's really critical.
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CHAIR WHITE: There is a paid staff.
CO1UNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Oh, okay. So that's why I was like if they're all volunteer-based
who's the clerical?
MS. RASMUSSEN: Oh. no. no. I'm sorry. The grant it pays the paid staffer, yeah. yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay, got it. All right, thank you.
MS. RASMUSSEN: There's one. Yeah, and there's one, yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay, good. Thank you for the clarification.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay, Ms. Baisa, I think you had your hand up?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Just quick follow-up on Member Couch's comment about protocol. I
have already made contact with Ms. Tegarden and she's standing by ready to train our new
person. She's just so excited. You know, she's a master at it and would be more than happy to
help with a protocol policy.
CHAIR WHITE: Great.
MS. RASMUSSEN: Oh, that's awesome. Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Staff reminded me that the lack of structure is what got it chopped back down last
year. So I think having some structure would certainly help and it's certainly something the
Chair would gladly support. Other items, Mr. Couch?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yes, other items. Culture and Arts Program. The only description we
see is on Page 408, but no dollar amounts with any of those three items. The Friends of
D.T. Fleming Arboretum, Maui Dance Council, and Theater Maui. Do you have that
information?
MR. BAZ: Mr. Chair, I'll have to look that up within Department of Housing and Human Concerns
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: And what happened to them last year? Is this the first time we're
...(inaudible)...
MR. BAZ: No, they were funded-MS. RASMUSSEN: They're funded.
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MR. BAZ: --excuse me, Mr. Chair. They were funded out of the Department of Housing and Human
Concerns last year.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Oh, right.
MR. BAZ: That's all we did was take that one pot of money out of Human Concerns and put it into
OED, but it's the same pot.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Actually I remember that.
MR. BAZ: Yeah.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay, if you could get us that information and the 03 or 0M3 whatever your...
MR. BAZ: Yeah, Mr Chair, the 0M3 hopefully has been signed already by the Mayor and transmitted.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay, as long as we get it sometime tomorrow that would be great.
COUNC1LMEMBER COCHRAN: Chair? Sorry, oh.
CHAIR WHITE: Wait, can we, can we...in retrospect I probably should have had us go down the list
with questions. So an we close out the top portion. Culture and Arts?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: No objections.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Well, actually it was just a follow-up to Mr. Baz's comments where
it had gone from Human.. .Housing and Human Concerns and via Mr. Couch's question, if we
had like a little footnote that said, hey, this actually came from and then we'd understand that.
CHAIR WHITE: Right.
MR. BAZ: It is in the budget document. There is a footnote.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Oh, okay.
MR. BAZ: It's just because we're going off of this list instead of the budget document.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay. Got it. Okay, thanks.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay, any more questions on Grants and Disbursements for Renewable Energy?
Have we kicked that horse around enough? Grants and Disbursements for Environmental
Resource Protection? You guys are all of a sudden getting very compliant. Oh, see we just
woke Couch up.

BUDGET AND FINANCE COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui

April 24, 2013

COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: We're at Environmental Protection?
CHAIR WHITE: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: The Maalaea Harbor Sewage Pump Out.
MS. RASMUSSEN: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: We're still gonna do that for a little bit until what?
MS. RASMUSSEN: I have exceptional news for you. That program is now officially finished. We
have paid the last invoice. We have disencumbered the remainder of that grant so that we can
still use it for this Environmental Protection Fund this year, and the boats are now pumping
their...pumping out with the facility in Maalaea.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Sort of. Are we getting, are we getting more.. .there's the ability to do
it on the breakwater side. One puka per pier. But the issue is they need a pump to fit to their
boat. At some places, some owners have gotten a pump, others have not. Are we helping them
with the pump thing or...
MS. RASMUSSEN: Can I ask-COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yeah, can we have...
MS. RASMUSSEN: --Mr. Parsons do you have information?
MR. PARSONS: Aloha, Chair, Members. Rob Parsons, Environmental Coordinator. Thanks for your
question about the interim pump out program as we called it in 2006 when we first entered into
this.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yep.
MR. PARSONS: We retired this as of February 28 th of this year after about three months of
communication with DLNR, DOBOR and their engineering specialist, Curtis Powers, and we'd
hope to have it completed, all the Maalaea Harbor improvements by the end of last year, but then
in January they said we're not quite there. February the same thing, so we have retired what was
allocated this year. I've spoken directly with the engineer, with the Acting Chief of DOBOR,
Stacy Masuda, and there are a couple of wrinkles. They have communicated with all of the
vessel owners. I asked if they wanted me to contact them as I did back in 2006 when we got
with the pump out program and assured that all the commercial vessels were utilizing the pump
out truck. There are two locations where they can pull in and use the vacuum. There's also a
pump and hose available to any of the vessel owners that was purchased by DLNR. Some of the
vessel 'owners have purchased their own pump, although it's a little bit pricey. So those, those
are the oplions. The sewage treatment facility at Maalaea Harbor is the first in the State at a
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commercial small boat harbor. It's state-of-the-art. It treats to a much higher degree than even
our County wastewater treatment sites. So this is a big dollar project that the State over the past
several years have stepped up and relieved us of, you know, the expense that we have paid,
understanding that it's been their kuleana in the State waters and at that State facility, but we all
felt that it was appropriate to, to answer the concerns of the community that the boats not dump
their waste at sea.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Right, and absolutely that was our.. .even though it was their kuleana,
somebody needed to make sure it didn't happen. Are the folks that started this whole thing are
they okay with the way things are going or what's the issue there?
MR. PARSONS: The Pump Don't Dump folks used to be more, more vocal. Now, as you know, one of
the principals of that organization is the Chair of the Kihei Community Association. He raised
some concerns at the last meeting--I was in attendance--there was some discussion and actually
there was a vessel owner present that addressed some of them as well. I think that once he
voiced those concerns that there was additional communication that took place between the
Harbor Master and the vessel owners, and I haven't heard anything the last month really that
there's any continuing issues or problems.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay, thank you. So then what you're saying that the 40,000 is no
longer gonna be allocated to them?
MS. RASMUSSEN: The 40 is what was spent. They had an allocation of 65,000. So we were able to
disencumber the balance of that. So the 40,000 that's on here is actually what was spent to the
end of the project.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay, and so it's not included in the next Environmental...
MS. RASMUSSEN: That's correct because.. .and actually again, because this is a pot of money that the
grantees apply to, we...yeah, I mean, obviously we will not be refunding that. So we'll have
money to potentially move to other environmental protection.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay, I'd sure like to see MISC get as much as much as possible
because that's...
MS. RASMUSSEN: Well, as you can see they do get the lion's share.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Oh, sure.
MS. RASMUSSEN: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: But it's still not enough. Thanks.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay, Ms. Crivello?
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COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Not in relation to this, to another item if we're gonna reach there.
CHAIR WHITE: Can we close out Environmental Resource? Environmental Resource Protection if
you want it...yeah, the whole-COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Chair?
CHAIR WHITE: --down to Water and Environmental Resource Total.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Got it.
CHAIR WHITE: Are we all done?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: One question. The Aquaculture/Marine Resource Development,
40,000. That is for a person who's reaching out in regards to aquaponics and hydroponics and
things of that nature?
MS. RASMUSSEN: Yes, that's correct, and it only pays a portion of his fees obviously. But he is an
Extension Agent from University of Hawaii that is an aquaculture specialist. So, and then his job
under this grant is to consult and work with homeowners and fish pond, you know, whoever's
doing what in agriculture, I mean, aquaculture.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: And so...
MS. RASMUSSEN: Within our County.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay, and that this would be like farming type...I mean, just small
backyard stuff to big, you know, big projects? Or Mr. Parsons, I guess knows a little bit more?
MR. PARSONS: Yeah, Chair, if I may? This position has been funded I think for the past ten years
when I started working with the County in this capacity in 2003, I was introduced to
Dr. Robert Howerton, who is UH Sea Grant. He was one of two UH Sea Grant people at that
time that the County partially funded. So the Sea Grant Program pays part of his salary and
position. And the other one is our Coastal Agent, who used to be Zoe Norcross-Nuu and now is
Tara, Tara Owens. And Bob conducts workshops. He's available to all of the three islands of
Maui County. He has done aquaponics workshops lately. He's worked with folks doing fish
pond restoration. He's got a broad knowledge. He's been in this field for a long, long time, and
his.. .you know, there's a lot of interest in this right now. So I think more than ever his services
will be well utilized.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yeah, very good. I'm happy to hear that. I'd like to see more in
West Maui in particular. Thank you. Thank you, Chair, Mr. Parsons.
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MR. BAZ: Mr. Chair?
CHAIR WHITE: Ms. Crivello, you had another question?
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Oh not, not under the Environmental.
CHAIR WHITE: Well. I think Ms.. Ms. Cochran hist closed out that section.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: I think Mr. Baz had something to chime in?
MR. BAZ: Yeah, Mr. Chair, I just had a response to the Culture and Arts Grants. Previous fiscal year
and looks like the year before that at least, the Friends of D.T. Fleming Arboretum received
25,000, Maui Dance Council received 22,000, and Theater, Theater Maui received 17,000 and
that's for Westside Community Theater.
CHAIR WHITE: So does that add up to the...
MR. BAZ: It adds up to the $64,000 and then there was $2,650 in the Department of Housing and
Human Concerns budget for travel for the Commission on Culture and Arts which was also
transferred to the OED.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Thank you very much. Okay, Members, we are done with the.. .down to
Water and Environmental Resource Total. So do you have questions on the Visitors Bureau or
Economic Development Initiatives? Ms. Crivello?
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Regarding the Maui Visitors Bureau, I note that the increase is
105,000. Wouldn't, would...I guess Mr. Baz would answer this. It was mentioned earlier that
the International Budget is part of the Maui Visitors Bureau, so would that 175,000 be separated?
I mean, how is that a separation because it comes under the Maui Visitors Bureau?
MR. BAZ: Mr. Chair?
CHAIR WHITE: Go ahead.
MR. BAZ: Member Crivello, thank you very much. The $105,000 is a 3 percent increase that many of
the nonprofits ask for just in their normal operating grant. This is something that, that, you
know, the Administration supported throughout, you know, the budget, the slight increases. It is
separate and distinct from the International Economic Development Initiatives that they would
be operating. Very similar to MEDB or ME0 where they receive.., it may be one organization,
but they receive multiple grants from the County for doing different activities.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Okay.
CHAIR WHITE: Other questions, Members? Mr. Couch?
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COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Chair. And there she is, she's here. I may need to ask
Ms. Vendl a question, but let me ask here first. The MVB, the, the 3.605, that money, does that
go to the State and then come back to the County?
MS. RASMUSSEN: No. No. That money, the State pays for all of the salaries for the MVB staff. So
our funds that the County gives MVB go for marketing. and it does not go to the State.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay, 'cause I'd heard something about the MVB got dissolved in
2010 and had to go underneath the HCVB [sic]?
MS. RASMUSSEN: Well, HVCB is the umbrella -COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Right.
MS. RASMUSSEN: --for all of the county visitor bureaus. So again, HVCB pays for the salaries of all
the, all the county visitor bureaus, and of course, they do they umbrella marketing for the entire
State. What we give Maui Visitors Bureau is all for marketing. I mean, I... it's for augmenting
what the State does for specifically Maui County.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay.
CHAIR WHITE: If you'd like Ms. Vend l to come down here-COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yeah, please. 'Cause I just wanna make sure there's assurances.
CHAIR WHITE: --I can clarify part of it for you.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay.
CHAIR WHITE: MVB is technically a part of HVCB, and all the State money comes from, from HTA
to HVCB, HVCB and then MVB gets their portion. So technically MVB is operated using State
funds to pay for salaries and a significant amount of the, of the marketing. I believe technically
the County monies go to a totally separate set of books which is Maui County Visitors
Association, but from the outside looking in, it's all MVB, but there's two distinct sets of books.
Is that, is that conect?
MS. VENCL: Yes.
CHAIR WHITE: Or partially?
MS. VENCL: Yes. I guess what you're really trying to find out is if the State monies that we receive
for marketing and salaries is kept separate and used differently than the County is that the
question?
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COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Typically it's just that the County, that the money that we provide stays
with Maui County.
MS. VENCL: Absolutely. And the grant...you see, we're not giving, we're not given any money up
front. We are paid by receipt. So every receipt, every expenditure that we have goes directly to
the Office of Economic Development. It is reviewed there and approved before we ever get any
payment for it. And it has nothing to do with the State side.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay, great. And does the funding from the HTA, HC...HVCB?
CHAIR WHITE: It's all of the same.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: All of them, that comes from the TAT and the TOT and member
organizations like your hotel or any of the hotels?
CHAIR WHITE: To a much...the vast majority goes through TAT and TOT to HTA, to the counties, to
the convention center, and so forth.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay, thank you. Thank you.
MR. BAZ: And Mr. Chair, Member Couch, I have an instantly texted update of our TAT status as well
so when we're ready for that discussion.
CHAIR WHITE: Go ahead.
MR. BAZ: So Senate Bill 1194 which was the TAT discussion bill just passed out of Conference
Committee with the following amendments: Making the 9.25 percent permanent, $82 million
allocated to the Tourism Special Fund, 3 million to DLNR, 1 million to a new Hawaiian Culture,
Music, and Arts Program, and retain the $93 million cap to the counties with the same
percentages. So the cap...yes, the cap's the same, our percentages are the same, we got our
money.
ALL: ... (applause)...
CHAIR WHITE: Good.
MR. BAZ: Yeah, and Member Baisa should be, Chair Baisa should be cheering a lot, I know her and
former Member Mateo, and Mayor and a lot of the Members of the Council really worked hard
on making sure that the State left the money as is. So I see Terryl with a big smile back there
too.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Chair, Chair, Chair?
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CHAIR WHITE: Yes, Ms. Baisa?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Just a quick comment. I wanna say that yes, we were the lead people,
but many, many, many people weighed in on this and I think that had a huge effect, and I'm just
delighted. At least now as we finish our budget we know what we got to deal with. Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Yeah. and it has a level of comfort for those of us at the County level. At the hotel
level has a level of discomfort because, because-COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: We wanted the cap off, but...
CHAIR WHITE: --well, because quite frankly the hotels were told when the economics were looking
kinda junk, we just need you guys to help out for a while, and then we'll reduce it. So, you
know, hotels and timeshares now are used to a bait and switch game with government. And.as a
hotel guy I was, I was comfortable with the 9.25 if they were willing to remove the cap.
COUNCILMEMBER BALSA: Yes.
CHAIR WHITE: Because I just don't feel that it's appropriate for the State to keep all the money that's
generated here, and we generate, Maui County generates 33 percent of the TAT and we get back
a very small amount of what we generate, but again, we get it back in some way through HTA
and HVCB. So, I mean, and it's always better to have some rather than none, but as one of the
payors, it's not a whole, whole lot of comfort. Anyway, further questions on MVB? Director,
think all of us agree with the need to focus on Asia in many respects. What I, what I
would like you to provide the Committee because I think we need to keep the numbers in context
is I'd like you to give us, you know, as we, as Hawaii benefited from the significant amount of
Japanese visitors, the amount of the Japanese market that came to the neighbor islands was a
relatively small number, and my concern is that we need to keep in mind as we focus on other
Asian markets that we may have the same thing happen because Maui is an extra trip, it's an
extra flight to Maui, an extra flight back. So if you would...if you have the ability to put this
together, I would appreciate your providing the Committee with the total air seats that come to
Honolulu from China and Korea versus Japan, and then compare what comes from Asia with
what is coming from the U.S. Mainland, in the number of seats, and then break down the amount
of visitors that, that end up coming to Maui from Asia versus, versus Honolulu.
MS. RASMUSSEN: Yeah, I do, I do wanna say, and we will do that for you, and I'm sure we'll be
using the Visitor Bureau to get, to help us get that information, but I do wanna say that,
Hawaiian Airlines has announced one of the niches that they have been able to offer in the Asian
market is that they will have the visitor come into Honolulu, they will transfer them to the
neighbor islands at no charge, and specifically they're promoting Maui for that. And so that is,
that's a niche that the other airlines cannot offer, and that is something that Hawaiian is using as
a way to boost our business in Asia. That is how we're going to benefit and I feel like we
have.. .I'm looking through here because I know that Terryl had given me some stats on the
increases of the Korean and China market, but of course, I can't put my hands on 'em at this
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second. But we are seeing double digit increases coming from Asia. Now of course, double
digit from-CHAIR WHITE: How 'bout double digits ... (inaudible)...
MS. RASMUSSEN: --a low number, yes, it's a low number compared to the.. .and you know, when I
say that we wanna focus on Asia. that doesn't mean that we want to back off of the U.S.
domestic market at all. We want to keep that market and we want the Visitors Bureau to go to
those markets where the flights are, but at the same time, this is economic diversification. And
again, if you just track the economies of the world and who has the strong economies and who
had the weaker economies, it's, it's pretty easy to see. And I'm not 100.. .you know, even
though our economy has gotten better in the United States, I think that we all agree that we have
challenges to face and I don't think that we should take for granted that the U.S. domestic market
is always going to pull us out, and I think that Asia and particularly Korea, Taiwan, and China
are the places that we need to be.
CHAIR WHITE: There's no question we have to focus in that direction. At the same time we need to
be looking at what we're spending overall since the, since the funding for the Visitors Bureau
has been, been significantly reduced from earlier years, and I appreciate the Administration
getting that number back up a bit. Just an update on our...the visitor industry tax generation for
this County, if you look at what taxes are generated on the Big Island, and of course, this is the
justification for why we spend money in the Visitors Bureau unlike the other counties, the
Big Island last year generated $12,006,000 or something like that in total real property tax from
the visitor plant, on Kauai it's $14,495,000, Maui was eight-nine million, nine hundred and
something. So we're at seven times, we produce.. .the visitor, the visitor plant on Maui produces
seven times the amount of money that the Big Island produces for their County and we produce
six times more than Kauai, and we're, for this year, we're about a $1 million short of Oahu that's
got 15,000 more rooms than we do. So when I look at those numbers, I really don't have a
problem increasing the Visitors Bureau expenditure, because it's, it's what's feeding our ability
to do all the things that we've talked about all day today. All the environmental things,
the...providing monies for all the nonprofits that are providing human services, that we'll be
looking at tomorrow. All of these things are made possible because of the huge amount of
money we're generating from the visitor industry. So I just want you all to remember as we talk
about these things and talk about taxes, the entire Homeowner category can't even cover what
we're giving away to nonprofits, and I totally support it, because as a visitor-based community
what we do for nonprofits and for our environment through social services and others makes this
a very welcoming community for our visitors, and the degree to which we take care of our
community, they're gonna take care of our guests, my guests, and it all works. That's why as a,
as a hotel guy, I'm comfortable with the expenditures and I'm relatively comfortable with the
amount of tax that we're paying because it's being put to many good uses. But this is for the
Members, not for you guys, as you put your budgets together, the Mayor's asked the business
community to pony up another 14 million before the business community is really is feeling a
whole lot healthier in my view. Yes, we've got a bump in visitor spending and that's great, but
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many companies are still trying to build back from where they were. So keep that in mind as
you're putting together your budgets. Mr. Couch?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Chair. Wanted to ask, it's kind of in relation to the
Visitors Bureau and that International Fund, that consultant is going to also go to China or is he
just doing Korea?
MS. RASMUSSEN: No. All three, Taiwan, China, and South Korea.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay, just wanna make sure that...
MS. RASMUSSEN: Absolutely, and you know, with Taiwan we now have a brand new Visa Waiver
Program. So we're feeling that, that's going to be a very, a very nice market as well because
they don't have to go through the Visa headaches.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: And are, are...is your Department or somebody in conjunction maybe
with the Visitors Bureau lobbying heavily at the Federal level to get the Visa Waiver for China
and...
MS. RASMUSSEN: I think China is a ways off for that. I didn't know this until I came into the job, but
Waiver Programs are based on the return rate of the resident back to their own country. So it's
based on how many defections they have. So obviously people like living in Korea, they go
back home, and Taiwan they go back home, and that maybe China may have a ways to go for
that.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Nicely put. Okay. All right, thanks.
MS. RASMUSSEN: Just FYI.
CHAIR WHITE: Members, other questions? Okay, seeing none, thank you very much,
Ms. Rasmussen. Have a wonderful trip tomorrow.
MS. RASMUSSEN: Thank you. We're looking forward to representing our County, and we wanna-we owe a lot to our Sister City, Goyang, and we look forward to them coming here so we can
repay their generosity. So thank you all very much. And thank you for accommodating us on
the schedule today so that I could do this presentation.
CHAIR WHITE: Happy to help.
COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS. (excused: RC, GRH, and MVP)
ACTION: DEFER pending further discussion.
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CHAIR WHITE: With that, Members, we will adjourn this meeting. And just a reminder, that we have
a 6 o'clock public hearing tonight which will be chaired by Ms. Baisa, and it pertains to the
budget. So I'm sure we will see some of you back here at that point. And for the Members and
Staff, we have dinner in the back. We're adjourned. . . . (gavel). . .

ADJOURN: 4:54 p.m.
APPROVED:

HITE, Chair
Budget and Finance Committee
bl:min: I 30424:ctc
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